

## **1984-85 Directory**

## Directory of American Fulbright Scholars

**Council for International Exchange of Scholars** 

Affiliated with the American Council on Education Funded through the United States Information Agency

#### **Table of Contents**

- 4 The Fulbright Program
- 4 The Directory
- 4 Awards for Americans
- 5 The National Competition
- 5 Other CIES Publications
- 7 Scholars by Academic Field
- 8 American History
- 10 American Literature
- 18 Animal Science
- 20 Anthropology
- 23 Architecture and City Planning
- 24 Art and Art History
- 26 Astronomy
- 26 Business and Management
- 28 Cell Science
- 28 Chemistry
- 30 Classics
- 31 Communications
- 32 Computer Science
- 32 Creative Writing
- 33 Economics
- 36 Education
- 39 Engineering
- 42 Geography
- 43 Geology
- 43 History, Non-U.S.
- 46 Home Economics and Food Technology
- 47 Language and Literature, Non-U.S.
- 51 Law
- 52 Library Science
- 53 Linguistics
- 55 Mathematics
- 56 Medical Sciences
- 59 Music
- 61 Philosophy
- 62 Physics
- 63 Plant Science
- 64 Political Science
- 67 Psychology
- 70 Religion
- 71 Sociology and Social Work
- 73 Teaching English as a Second Language
- 76 Theatre and Performing Arts
- 77 Seminar in German Civilization and Society
- 78 Seminar in Foreign Student Exchange Administration
- 79 Scholars by Host Country
- 87 Scholars by Home State
- 95 Scholars in Alphabetical Order

## The Fulbright Program

Established by legislation introduced in 1946 by Senator J. William Fulbright, the Fulbright Program has the broad purpose of increasing "mutual understanding between the people of the United States and the people of other countries." Congressionally funded, the Program includes awards for teachers, graduate students, and post-graduate scholars, primarily for advanced research and university teaching.

Awards are made each year to students, scholars, and professionals coming to the United States from countries all over the world, as well as to Americans going overseas. The program is supervised by the presidentially appointed Board of Foreign Scholarships, which establishes general policies and selects all participating individuals and institutions.

The Fulbright Program is funded and administered by the United States Information Agency (USIA). The Council for International Exchange of Scholars (CIES), affiliated with the American Council on Education, is responsible for administering the Scholar Program, which awards grants for post-doctoral research and university lecturing.

### The Directory

This directory lists 805 American scholars who have recently received Fulbright Awards for university lecturing and advanced research abroad. They will hold various appointments in approximately 100 countries during the 1984-1985 academic year. The dates which appear at the end of most entries indicate the time during which each scholar will be overseas; however, these dates may not be exact, since in many cases specific information was not available in time for printing. Names of scholars whose awards were confirmed after September 1984 will appear in next vear's directory.

The descriptive information on each scholar is arranged according to academic discipline. Scholars are also listed by host country, by home state, and in alphabetical order.

Names of scholars awarded grants through the Indo-American Fellowship Program, the NATO Fellowship Program, and the research program sponsored by the Agreement of Friendship, Cooperation, and Defense between the United States and Spain are also included in this directory, as are participants in two German/Fulbright Seminar Programs.

#### **Awards for Americans**

Each year approximately 700 U.S. senior scholars are awarded Fulbright grants to lecture or carry out research abroad. Most Fulbright Grants are for the academic year of the host institution or country. Grants for shorter periods are also awarded in a number of countries. Except for specified programs, however, summer grants and grants for attendance at international conferences are not available.

Approximately sixty percent of the awards are for university lecturing, usually in a field of importance to the host institution. Many lectureships allow opportunity for research, and research scholars may undertake occasional lecturing. Terms of awards vary from country to country but generally include round trip travel, basic health insurance, maintenance allowances, and certain supplemental allowances.

Most awards require a doctorate and appropriate professional experience. While English is acceptable for many assignments, fluency in the language of the host country is sometimes required. All applicants must be U.S. citizens.

## The National Competition

American scholars and other professionals interested in university lecturing and advanced research abroad should request information and application forms from CIES. An announcement of Fulbright Scholar Awards to begin 12-18 months later is published each spring. The general competition for Australia, New Zealand, India, and Latin America closes June 15. For countries in Africa, Asia (except India), Europe, and the Middle East, the competition closes September 15.

## Other CIES Publications

The Council also publishes a directory of Fulbright Scholars from abroad who are visiting the United States. Usually issued in two volumes each year, it includes notations of those scholars who have expressed particular interest in occasional lecturing, with their topics of specialization. Volume I of the 1984-85 Directory of Visiting Fulbright Scholars and Occasional Lecturers was issued in the fall of 1984, and Volume II will be issued in the spring of 1985. Copies of all directories are available upon request.

# Scholars by Academic Field

```
Harry Ammon
   Professor History, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale IL 62901;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Seoul National University, Korea,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Raymond O. Arsenault
   Associate Professor History, University of South Florida, Tampa FL 33620;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Angers, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Robert C. Bannister
   Professor History, Swarthmore College, Swarthmore PA 19081;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Rome, Italy,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Gunther Barth
   Professor History, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Salzburg, Austria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Monroe L. Billington
   Professor History, New Mexico State University, Las Cruces NM 88003;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of the Ryukyus, Okinawa, Japan,
   6 months, 3/85 - 1/86.
Mansel G. Blackford
   Associate Professor History, Ohio State University, Columbus OH 43210;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Hiroshima University, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
James D. Bratt
   Assistant Professor Religious Studies, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Research in American History:
   University of Leiden, Netherlands,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Maynard J. Brichford
   Professor Archival Science, University of Illinois, Urbana IL 61801;
   Research in Archival Administration & Methodology:
   University of Marburg, West Germany,
   5 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
George Edward Carter
   Lecturer Ethnic Studies, California State Polytechnic University, Pomona CA 91768;
   Lecturing in American Social History:
   National University of Lesotho, Maseru, Lesotho,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
William Cheek
   Professor History, San Diego State University, San Diego CA 92182;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Paris VII, France,
   8 months, 1/84 - 8/84.
John P. D'Entremont
   Assistant Professor History, Randolph-Macon Women's College, Lynchburg VA 24503;
   Research in History:
   Madras University, India,
                              (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
   3 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
Jose B. Fernandez
   Professor History and Foreign Languages, University of Central Florida, Orlando FL 32816;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Various Institutions, Argentina,
   3 months, 8/84 - 10/84.
```

```
Louis P. Galambos
   Professor History, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore MD 21218;
   Lecturing in History:
  La Trobe University, Bundoora, Australia,
   3 months, 8/84 - 10/84.
Kermit L. Hall
   Associate Professor History, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32611;
   Lecturing in Legal History:
   Osaka University, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
Michael G. Hall
   Professor History, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Quaid-I-Azam University, Pakistan,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Paul W. Harris
   Doctoral Candidate American Culture, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Oldenburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Sondra R. Herman
   Professor American History, De Anza College, Cupertino CA 95014;
   Research in Women's History:
   Gothenburg University, Sweden,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Thomas S. Hines
   Professor College of Letters & Sciences, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Exeter, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Deborah Dash Moore
   Chairman Religion, Vassar College, Poughkeepsie NY 12601;
   Lecturing in 20th Century American Social History:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
John R. Moore
   Professor American History, University of Southwestern Louisiana, Lafayette LA 70504;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Shanghai Foreign Language Institute, China,
   12 months, 6/84 - 6/85.
John Robert Pankratz
  Lecturer History, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Dakar, Senegal,
   10 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
William H. Pease
   Professor History, University of Maine, Orono ME 04473;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Genoa, Italy,
   2 months, 4/85 - 5/85.
Edward Pessen
   Distinguished Professor History, Baruch College & Graduate Center, CUNY, New York NY 10010;
   Lecturing in U.S. History 1789-1865:
   Moscow State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Richard V. Pierard
   Professor History, Indiana State University, Terre Haute IN 47809;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Frankfurt, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
```

Anne F. Scott

```
Professor History, Duke University, Durham NC 27706;
   Lecturing in American Social History:
   La Trobe University, Bundoora, Australia,
   6 weeks, 7/84 - 8/84.
Bruce M. Stave
   Professor History, University of Connecticut, Storrs CT 06268;
   Lecturing in American History:
   Beijing University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Mark A. Stoler
   Associate Professor History, University of Vermont, Burlington VT 05405;
   Lecturing in U.S. Diplomacy/Military History:
   University of Haifa, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Robert P. Swierenga
   Professor History, Kent State University, Kent OH 44242;
   Research in American History:
   University of Leiden, Netherlands,
   5 months, 2/85 - 7/85.
Leonard S. Wallock
   Lecturer History, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Lecturing in American History:
   University of Paris III, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
John R. Wennersten
   Associate Professor History, University of Maryland, Eastern Shore, Princess Anne MD 21853;
   Lecturing in American History:
   National University of Singapore, Singapore,
   11 months, 7/84 - 6/85.
Allan M. Winkler
   Associate Professor History, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing and Research in American History:
   University of Amsterdam, Netherlands,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Alan Wolfe
   Professor Sociology, Queens College/CUNY, Flushing NY 11367;
   Lecturing in American Literature, Culture & History:
  University of Copenhagen, Denmark,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

### **American Literature**

```
Randall W. Ackley
Associate Professor Humanities, University of Alaska, Juneau AK 99802;
Lecturing in American Literature:
Yarmouk University, Irbid, Jordan,
9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.

Michael V. Adams
Assistant Professor English, Lafayette College, Easton PA 18042;
Lecturing in American Literature:
Utkal University, Bhubaneswar, India,
10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.

Kerry D. Ahearn
Associate Professor English, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
Lecturing in Contemporary American Novel:
University of Skopje, Yugoslavia,
9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.

```
David B. Allen
   Lecturer English, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Murcia, Spain,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Dennis W. Allen
   Assistant Professor English, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Universite de Haute Normandie, Rouen, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Willis Barnstone
   Professor Comparative Literature, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature:
   Beijing Foreign Language Institute, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Jeffrey M. Bartlett
   Copy Editor, P.C. World Magazine, San Francisco CA;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Deusto, Bilbao, Spain,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Adrianne A. Baytop
   Associate Professor English, Rutgers The State University, New Brunswick NJ 08840;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Sierra Leone, Freetown, Sierra Leone,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Peter E. Benson
   Specialist English Literature, 29-29 165th Street, Flushing NY 11358;
   Lecturing in English Literature:
   University of Nairobi, Kenya,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Watson G. Branch
   Director Graduate Studies and Associate Professor English and Comparative Literature,
   University of Cincinnati, Cincinnati OH 45221;
   Lecturing in American Literature and Culture:
   Uppsala University, Sweden,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Joseph X. Brennan
   Professor English, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame IN 46556;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Coimbra, Portugal,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Lawrence Broer
   Professor English, University of South Florida, Tampa FL 33620;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Paris VII, France,
   6 months, 1/84 - 6/84.
Thomas Howard Brown
   Associate Professor English, University of Mississippi, University MS 38677;
   Lecturing in Modern American Literature:
   Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil,
   3 months, 4/84 - 6/84.
Charles R. Carlisle
   Chairman Modern Languages, Southwest Texas State University, San Marcos TX 78666;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Catholic University, Asuncion, Paraguay,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
David A. Carpenter
   Assistant Professor English, Loyola Marymount University, Los Angeles CA 90045;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Bonn, West Germany,
```

9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.

```
David S. Chamberlain
   Professor English, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Paul Valery University, Montpellier, France,
   5 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Frank L. Cioffi
   Assistant Professor Language/Literature, Eastern New Mexico University, Portales NM 88130;
   Lecturing in Modern American Literature and Critical Theory:
   Gdansk University, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
LeAnn Cragun
   PO Box 21, Volcano HI 96785;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Coimbra, Portugal,
   8 \text{ months}, 11/84 - 7/85.
David B. Downing
   Assistant Professor English, Eastern Illinois University, Charleston IL 61920;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil,
   5 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Robert M. Farnsworth
   Professor English, University of Missouri, Kansas City MO 64110;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Beijing Teachers College, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Charles Feidelson
   Professor English, Yale University, New Haven CT 06520;
   Lecturing in American Renaissance Literature:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   3 months, 4/85 - 7/85.
Virginia M. Fichera
   Teaching Fellow English, Yale University, New Haven CT 06520;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Giessen, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Harry Finestone
   Professor English, California State University, Northridge CA 91330;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Nijmegen, Netherlands,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Arthur L. Ford
   Professor English, Lebanon Valley College, Annville PA 17003;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Damascus University, Syria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Judith E. Fryer
   Director American Studies, Miami University, Oxford OH 45056;
   Lecturing in Bicentennial Chair in American Studies:
   University of Helsinki, Finland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Jill M. Goodman-Gould
   Instructor English, Stetson University, Deland FL 32720;
   Lecturing in American Literature--American Poets:
   Marie-Curie Sklodowska University, Lublin, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Andrew M. Gordon
   Associate Professor English, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32611;
   Lecturing in 20th Century American Literature; Science Fiction Since 1945:
   University of Nis, Yugoslavia,
```

3 months, 4/85 - 7/85.

```
Geoffrey M. Goshgarian
   Teaching Fellow/Doctoral Candidate Comparative Literature, University of California,
   Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in American Literature and Culture:
   Erevan State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
John H. Hafner
   Professor English, Spring Hill College, Mobile AL 36608;
   Lecturing in English 19th & 20th Century Literature:
   University of Indonesia, Jakarta, Indonesia,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Nancy D. Hargrove
   Professor English, Mississippi State University, Mississippi State MS 39762;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Vrije University, Brussells, Belgium,
   10 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
Marvhelen Harmon
   Associate Professor English, University of South Florida, Tampa FL 33620;
   Lecturing in American Literature and Culture:
   University of Paris VII, France,
   5 months, 2/84 - 6/84.
Richard L. Harp
   Associate Professor English, University of Nevada, Las Vegas NV 89154;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Various Institutions, Finland,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
William T. Hearron
   Professor English, Saginaw Valley State College, University Center MI 48710;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Rwanda, Kigali, Rwanda,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Mark I. Helbling
   Associate Professor American Studies, University of Hawaii, Honolulu HI 96822;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Abidjan, Ivory Coast,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John M. Hellmann
   Associate Professor English, Ohio State University, Lima OH 45804;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Universitaire Instelling, Antwerp, Belgium,
   5 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
David S. Herreshoff
   Associate Professor English, Wayne State University, Detroit MI 48202;
   Lecturing in Colonial, 19th & 20th Century American Literature:
   University of Cluj, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Thomas J. Hines
   Associate Professor English, Kent State University, Kent OH 44242;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Thessaloniki, Greece,
   9 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
Gloria T. Hull
  Associate Professor English, University of Delaware, Newark DE 19711;
  Lecturing in Black Literature:
   University of the West Indies, Jamaica,
  10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
David B. Kesterson
   Chairman English, North Texas State University, Denton TX 76203;
  Lecturing in American Literature:
  University of Wurzburg, West Germany,
```

10 months, 10/84 - 9/85.

```
Cynthia D. Kinnard
   Assistant Professor English, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Lecturing in Nineteenth Century and American Women's Literature:
   University of Osijek, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Robert Levine
   Associate Professor English, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Lecturing in American and British Literature:
   Paul Valery University, Montpellier, France,
   5 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
William J. Linn
   Associate Professor Humanities, University of Michigan, Dearborn MI 48128;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Yaounde, Cameroon,
   10 months, 12/84 - 10/85.
Luther S. Luedtke
   Associate Professor American Studies, University of Southern California, Los Angeles CA 90007;
   Lecturing in American Studies (Directorship):
   American Studies Research Centre, Hyderabad, India,
   12 months, 9/84 - 9/85.
Karl Malkoff
   Professor English, CUNY-City College, New York NY 10031;
   Lecturing in Modern American Literature:
   University of Athens, Greece,
   9 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
Antonio Marquez
   Assistant Professor English, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Various Institutions, Argentina,
   3 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
Taffy Martin
   Assistant Professor English, Emory University, Atlanta GA 30322;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Toulouse-Le Mirail, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Alan L. McLeod
   Professor English, Rider College, Lawrenceville NJ 08648;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Mysore, India,
   3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
George L. McMichael
   Professor English, California State University, Hayward CA 94542;
   Lecturing and Research in American Literature:
  University of Vienna, Austria,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Emily L. Meredith
  Assistant Professor Humanities, College of the Virgin Islands, St. Thomas VI 00801;
  Lecturing in American Literature:
  University of Iceland, Reykjavik, Iceland,
   4 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Phillip B. Middleton
  Assistant Professor English, University of Niamey, Niger;
  Lecturing in American and English Literature:
  University of Khartoum, Sudan,
  9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
James E. Miller Jr.
  Professor English, University of Chicago, Chicago IL 60637;
  Lecturing in American Literature:
  University of Paris IV, France,
```

6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.

```
Linda M. Mizejewski
   Assistant Professor English, Wheeling College, Wheeling WV 26003;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Iasi, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Frank E. Moorer
   Research & Teaching Assistant Afro-American Studies, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Ouagadougou, Burkina Faso,
   10 months, 11/84 - 9/85.
Donald M. Murray
   Professor English, Northern Illinois University, DeKalb IL 60115;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Universitas Hasanuddin, Ujung Pandang, Indonesia,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Raymond L. Neinstein
   Assistant Professor English, Thomas College, Waterville ME 04901;
   Lecturing in Modern American Poetry & Fiction:
   Jagiellonian University, Krakow, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Carol E. Neubauer
   Assistant Professor English, Bradley University, Peoria IL 61625;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Nanjing University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Barry F. O'Connell
   Professor American Studies, Amherst College, Amherst MA 01002;
   Lecturing in American Literature; American Renaissance Writers:
   University of Warsaw, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Larry R. Olpin
   Professor English, Central Missouri State University, Warrensburg MO 64093;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Bogazici University, Istanbul, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
David R. Peck
   Professor English, California State University, Long Beach CA 90840;
   Lecturing in Twentieth Century Novel & Literature of the Thirties:
   University of Ljubljana, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Eila S. Perlmutter
   Professor English, St. John's University, Collegeville MN 56321;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Jyvaskyla, Finland,
   4 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Sanford S. Pinsker
   Associate Professor English, Franklin and Marshall College, Lancaster PA 17604;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Catholic University, Louvain, Belgium,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Fran J. Polek
   Professor English, Gonzaga University, Spokane WA 99258;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Timisoara, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Jeffrey A. Rackham
   Chairman Literature, University of North Carolina, Asheville NC 28804;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   New University of Lisbon, Portugal,
```

```
Robert N. Rioux
   Professor Foreign Languages, University of Maine, Orono ME 04473;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Marien Ngouabi University, Brazzaville, Congo,
   9 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
Joel H. Roache
   Associate Professor English and Languages, University of Maryland Eastern Shore,
   Princess Anne MD 21853;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Oran, Algeria,
   7 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Bruce A. Ronda
   Associate Professor American Studies, Skidmore College, Saratoga Springs NY 12866;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   Shanghai Foreign Language Institute, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Sherry L. Rosenthal
   Dissertation Fellow Literature, University of California at San Diego, La Jolla CA 92093;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Barcelona, Spain,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
John G. Rothfork
   Associate Professor Humanities, New Mexico Institute of Mining and Technology, Socorro NM 87801;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Keio University, Tokyo, Japan,
   Tokyo University, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
Charles L. Sanford
   Professor Language and Literature, Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, Troy NY 12181;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   University of Waikato, Hamilton, New Zealand,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Paul S. Schmidt
   Professor English, California College of Arts & Crafts, Oakland CA 94618;
   Lecturing in Mark Twain & the Theory of Comedy:
   Leningrad State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Melvin Seiden
   Professor English, SUNY at Binghamton, Binghamton NY 13901;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Beijing University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Roger W. Shattuck
   Professor French, University of Virginia, Charlottesville VA 22903;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature:
   University of Dakar, Senegal,
   10 months, 10/84 - 5/85.
Miriam J. Shillingsburg
   Professor English, Mississippi State University, Mississippi State MS 39762;
   Lecturing in English:
   University of New South Wales, St. Lucia, Australia,
   9 months, 2/84 - 11/84.
Myron Simon
   Professor English, University of California, Irvine CA 92717;
   Lecturing in New England Transcendentalism & Its Twentieth Century Influence:
   University of Debrecen, Hungary,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Raman K. Singh
   Professor English, Mary Washington College, Fredericksburg VA 22401;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Aleppo University, Syria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

```
David L. Smith
   Assistant Professor English, Central Missouri State University, Warrensburg MO 64093;
   Lecturing in 19th Century American Novel:
   University of Silesia, Sosnowiec, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Beatrice Spade
   Specialist American Literature, Harvard-Yenching Institute, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Shandong University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Saul Steier
   Associate Professor Humanities, San Francisco State University, San Francisco CA 94132;
   Lecturing in Contemporary Culture:
   University of Benin, Lome, Togo,
   10 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
William R. Steinhoff
   Professor English Language & Literature, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Lecturing in English and American Literature:
   Gadjah Mada University, Yogyakarta, Indonesia,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Michael Strelow
   Assistant Professor English, Willamette University, Salem OR 97301;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   Complutense University of Madrid, Spain,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Alexander C. Sutherland
   Assistant Professor English, Nazareth College, Rochester NY 14610;
   Lecturing in English Language & Literature:
   Sanaa University, Yemen, 9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Granville P. Taylor
   Visiting Assistant Professor American Literature, Emory University, Atlanta GA 30322;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Oporto, Portugal,
   8 months, 11/84 - 7/85.
Barry C. Tharaud
   Associate Professor Humanities, Mesa College, Grand Junction CO 81501;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   Gazi University, Ankara, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Barry James Ward
   Associate Professor English, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Lecturing in Literature and Folklore:
   University of Ife, Nigeria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Bruce M. Wilson
   Assistant Professor Arts & Letters, St. Mary's College of Maryland, St. Mary's City MD 20686;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature:
   Fudan University, Shanghai, China, 11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Jules Zanger
  Professor English, Southern Illinois University, Edwardsville IL 62025;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   Paul Valery University, Montpellier, France,
   9 months, 1/84 - 9/84.
```

```
Christopher J. Bayne
  Professor Zoology, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
  Research in Zoology:
  Agricultural University of Wageningen, Netherlands,
  6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Peter Castro
   Professor Biological Sciences, California State Polytechnic University, Pomona CA 91768;
   Lecturing in Marine Biology:
   Odessa State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Deborah M. Dexter
   Professor Zoology, San Diego State University, San Diego CA 92182;
   Lecturing in Marine Ecology:
   Alexandria University, Egypt,
   4 months, 2/85 - 5/85.
Robert Y. George
   Professor Biological Sciences, University of North Carolina, Wilmington NC 28406;
   Lecturing in Biology:
   Madurai-Kamaraj University, India,
   3 months, 9/84 - 11/84.
John D. Goodman
   Curator Zoology, County Museum, San Bernardino CA 92373;
   Lecturing in Zoology:
   Makerere University, Kampala, Uganda,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Paul A. Haeffner
   Professor Biology, Rochester Institute of Technology, Rochester NY 14623;
   Research in Marine Biology:
   Netherlands Institute for Sea Research, Netherlands,
   4 months, 3/85 - 7/85.
Don Hargrove
   Associate Professor Animal Science, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32611;
   Lecturing in Animal Science:
   Federal University of Minas Gerais, Belo Horizonte, Brazil,
   2 months, 5/84 - 7/84.
Clarence D. Johnson
   Professor Zoology, Northern Arizona University, Flagstaff AZ 86011;
   Research in Systematics and Ecology:
   National University, Bogota, Colombia,
   6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Ronald R. Keiper
   Professor Biology, Pennsylvania State University, Mont Alto PA 17237;
   Research in Ethnology:
   Technical University, Munich, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
John Graham Lundberg
   Associate Professor Zoology, Duke University, Durham NC 27706;
   Research in Zoology:
   Central University of Venezuela, Caracas, Venezuela,
   6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Joan M. Macy
   Associate Professor Animal Science, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
   Research in Microbiology:
   University of Marburg, West Germany,
    6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
```

Edward Taisoo Park Professor Marine Biology, Texas A & M University, Galveston TX 77550; Lecturing in Marine Biology: Seoul National University, Korea, National Fisheries University of Busan, Korea, 10 months, 8/84 - 6/85. Richard P. Phillips Coordinator Environmental Studies, University of San Diego, San Diego CA 92110; Lecturing in Fisheries and Marine Science: Fisheries and Marine Science Center, Tregganu, Malaysia, 10 months, 7/84 - 4/85. Ronald D. Randel Professor Animal Science, Texas A & M University, Overton Texas 75684; Research in Reproductive Physiology: James Cook University, Queensland, Australia, 5 months, 4/84 - 9/84. Katheryn Schmeding 1111 Arlington Boulevard, Arlington VA 22209; Lecturing in Microbiology: University of Yaounde, Cameroon, 10 months, 12/84 - 10/85. Robert F. Solorzano Professor Veterinary Microbiology, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65211; Research in Bacteriology: National Institute of Veterinary Studies, Mexico, 5 months, 7/84 - 1/85. Daniel J. Sullivan Professor Entomology, Fordham University, Bronx NY 10458; Research in Entomology: Biological Control of the Cassava Mealybug in Nigeria: International Institute Tropical Agriculture, Ibadan, Nigeria, 9 months, 9/84 - 5/85. James Ray Tamsitt Assistant Professor Zoology, Royal Ontario Museum, Toronto, Ontario Canada M5S 2C6; Lecturing in Animal Systematics & Taxonomy: National University, Bogota, Colombia, 2 weeks, 2/84 - 3/84. Clair E. Terrill 318 Apple Grove Road, Silver Spring MD 20904; Research in Animal Science: Department of Agricultural Research, India, 4 months, 2/85 - 5/85. (Indo-American Fellowship Program) William C. Wagner Professor Veterinary Science, University of Illinois, Urbana IL 61801; Research in Veterinary Medicine: Institute for Animal Husbandry Research, Neustadt, West Germany, 8 months, 11/84 - 7/85. John A. Wiens Professor Biology, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131; Research in Ecology: University of Sydney, Australia, 10 months, 8/84 - 6/85. John P. Zikakis Professor Agricultural and Marine Biochemistry, University of Delaware, Newark DE 19711; Lecturing in Biochemistry: University of Panama, Panama, 9 months, 1/85 - 9/85.

```
Dean E. Arnold
   Professor Anthropology & Sociology, Wheaton College, Wheaton IL 60187;
   Research in Archaeology:
   University of Yucatan, Merida, Mexico,
   3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
William S. Ayres
   Associate Professor Anthropology, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing in Archeological Excavation (Set Up and Implement Excavation):
   Prince of Songkla University, Pattani, Thailand,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
H. Arthur Bankoff
   Associate Professor Anthropology, Brooklyn College/CUNY, Brooklyn NY 11210;
   Research in Archaeology: Chronology and Settlement in Bronze Age in Yugoslavia:
   National Museum, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   6 months, 2/85 - 8/85.
Ruth Behar
   75-55 178th Street, Fresh Meadows NY 11366;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Various Institutions, Mexico,
   6 months, 8/84 - 2/85.
Gordon J. Bronitsky
   Visiting Professor Anthropology, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   University of Frankfurt, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Katherine H. Brown
   Instructor Anthropology, Vista College, Berkeley CA 94704;
   Lecturing in Medical Anthropology:
   Al Azhar University, Cairo, Egypt,
   2 months, 10/84 - 12/84.
Richard L. Burger
   Associate Professor Anthropology, Yale University, New Haven CT 06520;
   Lecturing and Research in Anthropology:
   National Museum of Anthropology, Peru,
   5 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Robert G. Chenhall
   39 Rock Drive, Albuquerque NM 87122;
   Lecturing in Museum Management:
   National Museum of Anthropology, Peru,
   5 months, 6/84 - 11/84.
Carolyn M. Clark
  Associate Professor Anthropology, University of California, Santa Cruz CA 95064;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   3 months, 4/84 - 7/84.
Lucy M. Cohen
   Professor Anthropology, Catholic University of America, Washington DC 20064;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Colombian Association of Medicine, Bogota, Colombia,
   6 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Carol L. Delaney
   Department Anthropology, University of Chicago, Chicago IL 60637;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Catholic University, Louvain, Belgium,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Virginia R. Dominguez
   Assistant Professor Anthropology, Duke University, Durham NC 27706;
   Lecturing in Sociocultural Anthropology:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
```

9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.

```
E. Paul Durrenberger
   Professor Anthropology, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   University of Iceland, Reykjavik, Iceland,
   4 months. 9/84 - 1/85.
James R. F. Eder
   Associate Professor Anthropology, Arizona State University, Tempe AZ 85287;
   Research in Detribalization among Philippine Negritos:
   Ateneo de Manila University, Philippines,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Michael M. Fischer
   Associate Professor Anthropology, Rice University, Houston TX 77001;
   Research in Anthropology:
   M.S. University of Baroda, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
                              (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
James F. Fisher
   Associate Professor Anthropology & Sociology, Carleton College, Northfield MN 55057;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   Tribhuvan University, Kirtipur, Nepal,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Peter A. Gendel
   Department Anthropology, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Catholic University, Louvain, Belgium,
   10 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
Jacob W. Gruber
   Professor Anthropology, Temple University, Philadelphia PA 19122;
   Research in History of Science:
   Alexander Turnbull Library, Wellington, New Zealand,
   4 months, 4/84 - 8/84.
Terence E. Hays
   Associate Professor Anthropology, Rhode Island College, Providence RI 02908;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Australian National University, Canberra, Australia,
   12 months, 6/84 - 6/85.
Robert W. Hefner
   Assistant Professor Anthropology, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Research in Social & Ecological Aspects of Agrarian Change in Indonesia:
   Gadjah Mada University, Yogyakarta, Indonesia,
   10 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
Marida C. Hollos
   Assistant Professor Anthropology, Brown University, Providence RI 02912;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   University of Lagos, Nigeria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Mary P. Judd
   Research Fellow Anthropology, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Research in Economics of Bugis Perahu Shipping in Indonesia:
   University of Indonesia, Sulawesi, Indonesia,
   12 months, 6/84 - 6/85.
Nedenia C. Kennedy
   Adjunct Assistant Professor Anthropology, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo MI 49008;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Honduran Institute of History and Anthropology, Tegucigalpa, Honduras,
   5 months, 3/84 - 8/84.
Barbara K. Larson
   Assistant Professor Anthropology, University of New Hampshire, Durham NH 03824;
   Research in Middle East & North Africa:
   Ain Shams University, Cairo, Egypt,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

```
Madeline B. Leons
   Professor Sociology and Anthropology, Towson State University, Baltimore MD 21204;
   Research in Sociology and Anthropology:
   National Museum of Folklore and Ethnology, La Paz, Bolivia,
   6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Sidney Mintz
   Professor Anthropology, Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore MD 21218;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   Various Institutions, India,
   4 weeks, 12/84 - 1/85.
Geraldine Moreno-Black
   Associate Professor Anthropology, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing in Human Ecology, Nutritional (Anthropology):
   University of Indonesia, Jakarta, Indonesia,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Thomas A. Murray
   Lecturer Anthropology, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Research in Archaeology:
   Honduran Institute of History and Anthropology, Tegucigalpa, Honduras,
   5 months, 6/84 - 11/84.
Gretel H. Pelto
   Associate Professor Nutrition, University of Connecticut, Storrs CT 06268;
   Research in Nutritional Anthropology:
   University of Helsinki, Finland,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 9/85.
David W. Plath
   Professor Anthropology, University of Illinois, Urbana IL 60612;
   Research in Ecology, Experience, and Self-esteem:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   5 months, 12/84 - 5/85.
B. Textor Robert
   Professor Anthropology, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Research in Anthropology:
   Germany, Netherlands, Sweden, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Frank L. Salomon
   Assistant Professor Anthropology, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   Gothenburg University, Sweden,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Alan R. Sandstrom
   Associate Professor Anthrop & Sociology, Indiana University -- Purdue University, Fort Wayne IN 46805;
   Research in Sociology/Anthropology:
   University of Veracruz, Mexico,
   5 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Edwin S. Segal
   Professor Anthropology, University of Louisville, Louisville KY 40292;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   University of Malawi, Yomba, Malawi,
   12 months, 9/84 - 9/85.
G. William Skinner
   Professor Anthropology, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Research in Historical Demography:
   Keio University, Tokyo, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Vinson H. Sutlive Jr.
   Professor Anthropology, The College of William and Mary, Williamsburg VA 23185;
   Research in the Movement of Ibran into Sibu:
   Sarawak Museum, Malaysia,
   3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
```

```
Robert L. Welsch
   Postdoctoral Fellow Anthropology, Northwestern University, Evanston IL 60201;
   Research in the Experience of Illness in Tana Toraja:
   Universitas Hasanuddin, Ujung Pandang, Indonesia,
  10 months, 1/85 - 10/85.
Terry L. West
   Forest Archeologist, Siskiyou National Forest, USDA Forest Service, Grants Pass OR 97256;
   Lecturing and Research in Anthropology:
   Various Institutions, Peru,
   5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Anthony W. Wonderley
   Lecturer Archeology, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Lecturing in Anthropology:
   Honduran Institute of History and Anthropology, Tegucigalpa, Honduras,
   4 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
Norman Yoffee
   Associate Professor Anthropology, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing and Research in Anthropology:
   University of Sydney, Australia,
   12 months, 6/84 - 6/85.
Architecture and City Planning
Ernest R. Alexander
   Associate Professor Urban Planning, University of Wisconsin, Milwaukee WI 53201;
   Lecturing in Urban Planning:
   University of the Valley, Cali, Colombia, Xavier Pontifical University, Bogota, Colombia,
   2 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
William Bauman
   Associate Professor Architecture, University of Oklahoma, Norman OK 73019;
   Lecturing in Architecture:
   National College of the Arts, Lahore, Pakistan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Lata R. Chatterjee
   Associate Professor Urban Affairs, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Research in Urban Planning:
   Free University of Amsterdam, Netherlands,
   5 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Kerry J. Dawson
   Assistant Professor Environmental Design, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
   Lecturing and Research in Park Management:
   Various Institutions, Peru,
   5 months, 4/84 - 8/84.
Rene C. Hinojosa
   Associate Professor Urban Planning, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Lecturing in Urban Planning:
   National University, Medellin & Bogota, Colombia,
   3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
Daniel Libeskind
   Head Architecture, Cranbrook Academy of Art, Bloomfield MI 48013;
   Lecturing in Architectural Theory:
   Helsinki University of Technology, Finland, Museum of Finnish Architecture, Finland,
   4 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Rebecca H. Morales
   Assistant Professor Urban Planning, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in Urban Studies and Housing:
   Autonomous University of Baja California, Mexico,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Raffaella Y. Nanetti
   Assistant Professor Urban Planning, University of Illinois at Chicago Circle, Chicago IL 60680;
   Research in Urban Planning:
   Italy, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
```

6 months, 2/85 - 7/85.

```
Keith A. Achepohl
   Professor Art & Art History, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in Graphic Arts:
   Hacettepe University, Ankara, Turkey,
   4 1/2 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Marie Jeanne Adams
   Adjunct Associate Professor Art, Peabody Museum of Archaeology and Ethnology, Harvard University,
   Cambridge MA 02138;
   Research in Ethnographic Art: Women Among the We (Gere/Wobe) of Western Ivory Coast:
   Ministry of Scientific Research, Ivory Coast,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Jonathan W. Best
   Associate Professor Art, Wesleyan University, Middletown CT 06457;
   Research in Asian Art History:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Miguel A. Bretos
   9745 N.W. 6th Lane, Miami FL 33172;
   Research in History of Architecture:
   Various Institutions, Mexico,
   6 months, 8/84 - 2/85.
Sarah C. Brett-Smith
   Curator Art, Princeton University, Princeton NJ 08542;
   Research in History of Art: Bamana Sculpture & Shifts in Male Gender Identity:
   Institute des Science Humaines, Bamako, Mali,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Christy Cunningham
   17 Lakeview, Arlington MA 02174;
   Lecturing in Art Conservation & Restoration:
   National Institute of Cultural Patrimony, Quito, Ecuador,
   3 \text{ months}, 4/84 - 6/84.
Fay A. Frick
   Associate Professor Art History, San Diego State University, San Diego CA 92182;
   Research in Art History:
   Syrian Department of Antiquities, Damascus, Syria,
   9 months, 12/84 - 9/85.
Mojmir S. Frinta
   Professor Art, SUNY at Albany, Albany NY 12222;
   Research in Byzantine & Italo-Byzantine Panel Painting:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   5 months, 4/85 - 8/85.
Maribeth Graybill
   Assistant Professor Art & Art History, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Research in Portraiture and Pictures of Poets:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
David Smith Greenwood
   Associate Professor Fine Arts, Kendall School of Design, Grand Rapids MI 49503;
   Artist-in-Residence in Sculpture, Ceramics, Contemporary Trends in American Art:
   University of the Arts, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   5 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Andree M. Hayum
   Associate Professor Art & Art History, Fordham University, Bronx NY 10458;
   Research in Renaissance Art:
    France, Germany,
   3 months, 3/85 - 6/85.
Martha Leigh Hyams
   Lecturer Art, San Francisco State University, San Francisco CA 94132;
    Research in Art:
   Denmark, Greece, Italy, Spain,
```

7 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.

```
Jean L. Keith
  Professor Art. University of Connecticut, Storrs CT 06268;
  Lecturing in History of Ancient Art & Old World Archaeology:
  Zagazig University, Egypt,
   4 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
M. Joan Lintault
  Associate Professor Art, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale IL 62901;
   Research in Japanese Art of Kusadizome:
  Various Institutions, Japan,
  9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John Avery Newman
   Assistant Professor Art, Queens College/CUNY, Flushing NY 11367;
  Artist-in-Residence in Sculpture; Issues of Contemporary Art:
   University of the Arts, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Anthony C. Parker
   Instructor Performing & Visual Arts, Mt. Hood Community College, Gresham OR 97030;
  Research in Glasspainting On 3-D Crystal Objects:
   Al. I. Cuza University and Enescu Conservatory, Iasi, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Eugene M. Pijanowski
  Adjunct Associate Professor Art, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
  Lecturing and Research in Metal Design Techniques:
  Vienna Institute of Applied Arts, Austria,
  4 months, 3/85 - 6/85.
Christopher D. Roy
  Assistant Professor Art and Art History, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Research in Art of the Mossi and Their Neighbors:
   University of Ouagadougou, Burkina Faso,
   3 months, 1/85 - 3/85.
Henry L. Schoebel
   57 N Street NE, Washington DC 20001;
   Research in Painting:
  M.S. University of Baroda, India,
  8 months, 9/84 - 4/85.
                             (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Elise L. Smith
   Instructor Art, North Carolina Wesleyan College, Rocky Mount NC 27801;
   Research in Dutch and Flemish Art:
   Royal Museum of Fine Arts, Brussels, Belgium,
  10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Alexandra Soteriou
   Director, Atelier du Livre, New Milford NJ 07646;
   Research in Handmade Paper Apprenticeship:
   Centre of Science for Villages, Wardha, India,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
                              (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
   Associate Professor Visual Arts, University of North Carolina, Charlotte NC 28223;
   Research in Visual Arts:
   Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi, India,
   3 months, 4/84 - 7/84.
Pearl J. Sunrise
   Artist, Navajo Weaver, and Part-time Weaving Teacher, Department of Art, United World College of the
   American West, Montezuma NM 87731;
   Lecturing in Art Education (Navajo technique of weaving in wool):
   Council for Maori and South Pacific Arts, New Zealand,
   45 days, 11/84 - 1/85.
Janis A. Tomlinson
   Assistant Professor Fine Arts, College of Charleston, Charleston SC 29424;
   Research in Art & Art History:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
```

(U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)

```
Robert D. Bornstein
Professor Meteorology, San Jose State University, San Jose CA 95192;
Lecturing and Research in Meteorology:
University of Vienna, Austria,
9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

## **Business and Management**

```
David M. Ambrose
   Professor Marketing, University of Nebraska, Omaha NE 68182;
   Lecturing in Marketing:
   University College, Dublin, Ireland,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Howard W. Barnes
   Professor Business Management, Brigham Young University, Provo UT 84602;
   Lecturing in Business Management:
   Shandong University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Maureen H. Berry
   Associate Professor Accountancy, University of Illinois--Urbana/Champaign, Urbana IL 61820;
   Lecturing in International and Comparative Accounting:
   Central School for Planning and Statistics, Warsaw, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Charles P. Duffy
   Chairman Business Management, Iona College, New Rochelle NY 10801;
   Lecturing in Business Management:
   University of Mannheim, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
George B. Graen
   Professor Management, University of Cincinnati, Cincinnati OH 45221;
   Research in Social Change in Selected Human Work Organization:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   7 months, 1/85 - 9/85.
Bob C. Hamm
   Professor Marketing, Oklahoma State University, Stillwater OK 74078;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   Zhongshan University, Guangzhou Guandong, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
David M. Hunt
   Associate Professor Management, Miami University, Oxford OH 45056;
   Lecturing in Organizational Behavior:
   University of Nairobi, Kenya,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John J. Kanet
   Associate Professor Business Research, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843;
   Research in Production Management:
   University of Erlangen-Nurnberg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Fremont E. Kast
  Professor Management, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Lecturing in Business Policy and Development of MBA Program:
   New University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   3 months, 4/85 - 6/85.
Larry N. Killough
   Professor Accounting, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, Blacksburg VA 24061;
   Lecturing in Management:
   University of Science, Penang, Malaysia,
   10 months, 12/84 - 9/85.
```

4 months, 3/85 - 7/85.

```
Ali H. Mansour
   Associate Professor Management, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Lecturing in Management Science:
   University of Jordan, Amman, Jordan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
William Markell
   Professor Accounting, University of Delaware, Newark DE 19711;
   Lecturing in Accounting:
   University of Botswana, Gaborone, Botswana,
   10 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Joseph G. Monks
   Professor Business Administration, Gonzaga University, Spokane WA 99258;
   Lecturing in Business Administration:
   University College, Cork, Ireland,
   4 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
James B. Orlin
  Associate Professor Management, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge MA 02139;
  Research in Management Sciences:
  Erasmus University, Rotterdam, Netherlands,
  5 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Gordon W. Paul
   Professor Marketing, University of Central Florida, Orlando FL 32816;
   Lecturing in Marketing:
   New University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   3 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
Charles R. Prohaska,
   Associate Professor Business, University of Charleston, Charleston WV 25304;
  Lecturing in International Management:
   University of the Valley, Colombia,
   4 months, 5/84 - 8/84.
Ellen Frank Prohaska,
   Associate Professor Business, University of Charleston, Charleston WV 25304;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   University of the Andes, Bogota, Colombia,
   4 months, 5/84 - 8/84.
Deborah A. Schellenberg
   Assistant Professor Management, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843;
  Lecturing in Business Administration:
  European Institute for Business Administration, Fountainebleau, France,
  9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Jay Shafritz
   Professor Graduate School of Public Affairs, University of Colorado, Denver CO 80202;
   Research in Public Administration:
   Osmania University, Hyderabad, India,
   6 weeks, 7/84 - 8/84.
Charles Snow
   Associate Professor Organizational Behavior, Pennsylvania State University, University Park PA 16802:
   Research in Strategic Management Theory:
   University of Nice, France,
   5 months, 1/84 - 5/84.
William A. Stoever
   Associate Professor International Law, Rutgers University, Newark NJ 07102;
   Research in International Business:
   The India Institute of Public Opinion, New Delhi, India,
   2 months, 1/85 - 3/85.
                            (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Harish Tewari
   Associate Professor Management, University of Dayton, Dayton OH 45469;
   Lecturing in International Business Management:
   University of Malta, Msida, Malta,
   11 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
Donald S. Tull
  Professor Marketing, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
  Lecturing in Marketing:
  University of Cologne, West Germany,
```

```
Jeffrey S. Abrams
   Doctor Oncology, University of Maryland/School of Medicine, Baltimore MD 21201;
   Research in Oncology:
   Institut Jules Bordet, Belgium,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
James T. Barrett
  Professor Microbiology, University of Missouri, School of Medicine, Columbia MO 65201;
  Lecturing in Microbiology:
   University of the Republic, Montevideo, Uruguay,
   6 weeks, 7/84 - 8/84.
Murray S. Blum
   Professor Entomology, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
   Research in Insect Biochemistry:
   University of Paris VI, France,
   7 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Ronald J. Doyle
   Professor Microbiology, University of Louisville, Louisville KY 40292;
   Research in Microbiology:
   Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovot, Israel,
   3 months, 11/84 - 3/85.
Barry G. Hall
   Associate Professor Biological Sciences, University of Connecticut, Storrs CT 06268;
   Research in Biology:
   University of Wales Institute of Science & Technology, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Douglas E. King
   Assistant Professor Pathology, University of Rochester, Rochester NY 14642;
   Lecturing in Cytotechnology and Cytopathology:
   Catholic University, Quito, Ecuador,
   3 months, 7/84 - 10/84.
William N. Norton
   Associate Professor Biology, Southeastern Louisiana University, Hammond LA 70401;
   Research in Membrane Transport:
   University of Coimbra, Portugal,
   6 months, 10/84 - 4/85.
```

## Chemistry

```
Professor Chemistry, Adelphi University, Garden City NY 11530;
   Lecturing in Physical Biochemistry:
   Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovot, Israel,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
William H. Breckenridge
   Professor Chemistry, University of Utah, Salt Lake City UT 84112;
   Research in Chemistry:
   Max Planck Institute of Nuclear Physics, Gottingen, West Germany,
   5 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Fred M. Dewey
   Professor Chemistry, Metropolitan State College, Denver CO 80204;
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   Malaysia, Philippines,
   11 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
William B. Dixon
   Professor Chemistry, SUNY College at Oneonta, Oneonta NY 13820;
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   University of Zambia, Lusaka, Zambia,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

Frederick A. Bettelheim

```
Thomas R. Dyke
   Associate Professor Chemistry, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Research in Physical Chemistry:
   Oxford University, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Slayton Evans Jr.
   Associate Professor of Chemistry, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill NC 27514:
   Research in Organophosphorus Chemistry:
   Paul Sabatier University, Toulouse, France,
   11 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
Alice D. Fay
   Head Department Chemistry, Anderson College, Anderson SC 29621;
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   University of Sierra Leone, Freetown, Sierra Leone,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Keith D. Garlid
   Professor Pharmacology, Medical College of Ohio, Toledo OH 43699;
   Research in Physical Chemistry:
   University of Trondheim, Norway,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
George G. Guilbault
  Professor Chemistry, University of New Orleans, New Orleans LA 70122;
  Lecturing in Analytical Chemistry:
   State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   5 months, 3/84 - 9/84.
Zelek S. Herman
   Research Associate Theoretical Chemistry, Linus Pauling Institute of Science and Medicine, Palo Alto
   CA 94306;
   Lecturing in Quantum Chemistry: Valence-Bond Theory:
   Rudjer Boskovic Institute, Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   1 month, 4/85 - 5/85.
Bruce M. Howard
   Associate Professor Chemistry, San Francisco State University, San Francisco CA 94132;
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   University of the West Indies, Barbados,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Thomas Hudlicky
   Assistant Professor Chemistry, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, Blacksburg VA
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   University of the Republic, Montevideo, Uruguay,
   4 months, 5/84 - 10/84.
John W. Larsen
   Professor Chemistry, Lehigh University, Bethlehem PA 18015;
   Lecturing in Physical Organic Chemistry: Chemical Properties and Transformation of Coal:
   Rudjer Boskovic Institute, Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   1 month, 5/84 - 6/84.
B. Spencer Meeks
   Professor Chemistry, Moorhead State University, Moorhead MN 56560;
   Lecturing in Chemistry:
   University of Dacca, Bangladesh,
   7 months, 10/84 - 5/85.
David S. Newman
   Professor Chemistry, Bowling Green State University, Bowling Green OH 43403;
   Lecturing and Research in Inorganic Chemistry:
   University of Trondheim, Norway,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
J. Eric Nordlander
   Professor Chemistry and Dean, College of Arts and Sciences, Cleveland State Unviersity, Cleveland OH 44115;
```

Lecturing in Mechanistics and Synthetic Organic Chemistry:

Rudjer Boskovic Institute, Zagreb, Yugoslavia,

6 weeks, Spring 1985.

Jeddeo Paul

10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.

```
Professor Chemistry, University of Bridgeport, Bridgeport CT 06602;
   Lecturing in Thin Layer Chromatography in Food Analysis:
   State University of Campinas, Brazil,
   4 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Keith Eugene Peterman
   Associate Professor Chemistry, York College of Pennsylvania, York PA 17405;
   Research in Chemistry:
   University of Bochum, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Mark A. Saper
   Postdoctoral Research Associate Biochemistry, Rice University, Houston TX 77001;
   Research in Biochemistry:
   Weizmann Institute of Science, Rehovot, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
Nail M. Senozan
   Professor Chemistry, California State University, Long Beach CA 90840;
   Lecturing in Bio-Physical Chemistry:
   Ege University, Izmir, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Harry James Simpson
   Professor Geological Sciences, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Lecturing in Geochemistry:
   Cairo University, Egypt,
   6 months, 10/84 - 5/85.
                                                                                                Classics
Patricia M. Bikai
   1102 Neilson Street, Albany CA 94706;
   Research in Cypriot Archaeology:
   Cyprus-American Archaeological Institute, Cyprus,
   10 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
Theodore V. Buttrey
   Professor, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Lecturing in Classical Greek Literature:
   University of Copenhagen, Denmark,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Edmund L. Keeley
   Professor English, Princeton University, Princeton NJ 08540;
   Lecturing in Modern Greek Poetry:
   National Technical University, Athens, Greece,
   6 months, between 1/85 - 8/85.
Karl Michael Petruso
   Assistant Professor Archaeology, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Lecturing and Research in Cypriot Archaeology:
   Cyprus-American Archaeological Institute, Cyprus,
   10 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
Dia M. Philippides
   Preceptor Classics, Harvard University, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Research in Modern Greek Studies:
   Gennadius Library, Athens, Greece,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Kathleen Warner Slane
   Assistant Professor Archaeology, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65211;
   Research in Archaeology:
   University of Evora, Portugal,
   2 months, 5/84 - 7/84.
William Whallon
   Professor English, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature:
   University of Bayreuth, West Germany,
```

```
David J. Bordwell
  Professor Communication, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
   Research in Cinematography:
   Cinematheque Royale de Belgique, Belgium,
   5 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Robert E. Chubrich
   Associate Professor Speech, Arizona State University, Tempe AZ 85281;
   Research in Speech Pathology: Characteristics of Word Invention of Children Acquiring Serbo-Croatian:
   University of Novi Sad, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Stephen C. Coon
   Assistant Professor Journalism/Mass Communication, Iowa State University, Ames IA 50010;
   Lecturing in Radio & Television News Broadcasting:
   Laica Vicente Rocafuerte University, Guayaquil, Ecuador,
   5 months, 5/84 - 9/84.
George H. Damon Jr.
   Assistant Professor Media Communications, Framingham State College, Framingham MA 01701;
   Lecturing in Media Communications:
   Ecoles des Sciences de l'Information, Rabat, Morocco,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Mario R. Garcia
   Professor Mass Communication, University of South Florida, Tampa FL 33620;
   Lecturing in Newspaper Design:
   Laica Vicente Rocafuerte University, Guayaquil, Ecuador,
   1 month, 7/84 - 8/84.
Duncan A. Holaday
   Doctoral Candidate Communications, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing in Film & Video Communications Studies:
   University of Science, Penang, Malaysia,
   10 months, 7/84 - 4/85.
Jose Maunez-Cuadra
   Assistant Professor Public Communications, University of Puerto Rico, Rio Piedras PR 00931;
   Lecturing in Communications:
   University of the Republic, Montevideo, Uruguay,
   3 months, 5/84 - 8/84.
Alan K. Ota
   Reporter, The Oregonian, Portland OR 97211;
Research in A Study of School Dropouts:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
 Maria Rubama
    Instructor Radio/TV/Film, School of Communications, Howard University, Washington DC 20059;
    Lecturing in Communications:
    University of Liberia, Monrovia, Liberia,
    12 months, 8/84 - 8/85.
 Werner J. Severin
    Associate Professor Journalism, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
    Lecturing in Journalism:
    Fudan University, Shanghai, China,
    11 months, 8/84 - 7/84.
 Michael R. Sheridan
    Reporter, Houston Chronicle, Houston TX;
    Research in Japanese Business & Home Building:
    Various Institutions, Japan,
    9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
 Nancy J. Smith-Hefner
    3 Lothian Road, Brighton MA 02135;
    Research in How Javanese Children Acquire Communicative Competence:
    Gadjah Mada University, Yogyakarta, Indonesia,
    10 months, 12/84 - 10/85.
 Robert L. Terrell
    Associate Professor Journalism, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65211;
    Lecturing in Journalism:
    University of Nairobi, Kenya,
    10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

George J. Boggs

1999 Stearns Hill Road, Waltham MA 02154; Research in Production Engineering:

```
University of Nottingham, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Thomas F. Higginbotham
   Professor Computer Science, Southeastern Louisiana University, Hammond LA 70401;
   Lecturing and Research in Computer Science:
   University of Coimbra, Portugal,
   3 months, 2/85 - 5/85.
James I. Hoath
   Programmer and Analyst AGENA/SAFECOM, Seattle WA 98115;
   Research in Computer Processing of Yugoslav Languages:
   University Computer Center, Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   5 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Assaf J. Kfoury
   Associate Professor Computer Science, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Lecturing in Computer Science:
   University of Jordan, Amman, Jordan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Robert David Preuss
   Technical Staff, Mitre Corporation, Bedford MA 01730;
   Lecturing in Computer Design Technology:
   Tampere University of Technology, Finland,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
                                                                                     Creative Writing
Russell Earl Banks
   Associate Professor Creative Writing, New England College, Henniker NH 03242;
   Lecturing in Modern American Fiction and Poetry:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 months, 5/85 - 6/85.
Peter P. Everwine
   Professor English, California State University, Fresno CA 93740;
   Lecturing in English/Creative Writing:
   University of Haifa, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Susan B. Ludvigson
   Associate Professor English, Winthrop College, Rock Hill SC 29733;
   Lecturing in Modern and Contemporary Poetry; the Creative Process in the Arts:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 months, 8/84 - 10/84.
Jonathan D. Penner
   Assistant Professor English, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing in Creative Writing: Fiction:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   3 months, 5/84 - 7/84.
Mark R. Smith
   Professor and Director Graduate Writing, University of New Hampshire, Durham NH 03911;
   Lecturing in Creative Writing, the Novel; Fiction Writing; Nineteenth and Twentieth
   Century Poetry and Fiction:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 months, 5/85 - 6/85.
Diane Wakoski
   Poet-in-Residence, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48823;
   Lecturing in New American Poetry; Recent American Poets:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 months, 8/84 - 10/84.
```

```
Ruth Whitman
   Lecturer Poetry, Radcliffe College, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Lecturing in Poetry (Writer-in-Residence):
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Albert J. Young
   Poet-Novelist Community Studies, University of California, Santa Cruz CA 95064;
   Lecturing in Creative Writing:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 months, 9/84 - 10/84.
Lihua Yu
   Lecturer/Writer Chinese Studies Program, SUNY at Albany, Albany NY 12222;
   Lecturing in Creative Writing: Chinese Literature; Modern American Writers:
   Yugoslav Union of Writers, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Economics
Eliezer B. Ayal
   Associate Professor Economics, University of Illinois, Chicago IL 60680;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   Thammasat University, Bangkok, Thailand,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Werner Baer
   Professor Economics, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Research in Economics:
   Various Institutions, Brazil,
   5 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
Samuel Bowles
   Professor Economics, University of Massachusetts, Amherst MA 01003;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   Kyoto American Studies Summer Seminar, Japan,
   1 month, 7/84 - 9/84.
Eli D. Buskirk
   Assistant Professor Urban and Regional Planning, Pennsylvania State University, Middletown PA 17057;
   Lecturing in Environmental Studies and Economic Development:
   Yarmouk University, Irbid, Jordan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Charles E. Butler
   Associate Professor Economics, Texas Technical University, Lubbock TX 79409;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   University of Nuevo Leon, Mexico,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Wilfred L. David
   Professor African Studies, Howard University, Washington DC 20059;
   Research in Economics:
   Various Institutions, Jamaica,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Diane P. Flaherty
   Assistant Professor Economics, University of Massachusetts, Amherst MA 01003;
   Research in Economics: Alternate Development Strategies, Terms of Trade Between Industry and
   Agriculture:
   University of Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   5 months, 10/84 - 1/85.
Mahmoud H. Fouad
   Professor Economics, Idaho State University, Pocatello ID 83201;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   Damascus University, Syria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
```

```
Peter G. Franck
   Professor Business Administration, American University of Beirut, Lebanon;
  Lecturing in International Economics/Management:
   University of Sfax, Tunisia,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Peter M. Garber
  Associate Professor Economics, University of Rochester, Rochester NY 14627;
  Lecturing in Economics:
  The College of Mexico, Mexico City, Mexico,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Shirley J. Gedeon
  Assistant Professor Economics, University of Vermont, Burlington VT 05405;
   Research in Contemporary Economic Theory:
  University of Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   3 months, 10/84 - 12/84.
George A. Hay
  Professor Law, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
  Research in Legal Research:
  Oxford University, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Susanna B. Hecht
  Assistant Professor Planning, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
  Lecturing in Regional Economic Development:
   Federal University of Minas Gerais, Belo Horizonte, Brazil,
   4 months, 4/84 - 8/84.
  Associate Professor Economics, U.S. Naval Academy, Annapolis MD 21402;
   Research in Environmental & Natural Resource Economics:
  Linkoping University, Sweden,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Paul D. McNelis
   Associate Professor Economics, Georgetown University, Washington DC 20057;
   Research in Economics:
   Various Institutions, Peru,
   5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Gerald Nickelsburg
   Assistant Professor Economics, University of Southern California, Los Angeles CA 90007;
   Research in Economics:
   Various Institutions, Ecuador,
   5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
William N. Parker
  Professor Economics, Yale University, New Haven CT 06520;
  Lecturing in American Economic History:
   Ecole des Hautes Etudes en Sciences Sociales, Paris, France,
   6 months, 12/84 - 6/85.
Michael T. Rock
   Dean Faculty, Bennington College, Bennington VT 05201;
   Lecturing in Agricultural Economics:
   Kasetsart University, Bangkok, Thailand,
   3 months, between 6/84 - 3/85.
Larry B. Sawers
   Professor Economics, The American University, Washington DC 20016;
   Lecturing in Economics:
   University of Dar es Salaam, Tanzania,
   10 months, 6/84 - 3/85.
Thomas E. Scheetz
   Professor Economics, 3007 Duval, Austin TX 78705;
   Research in Economics:
   Various Institutions, Chile,
   5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
```

Judith C. Shapiro Senior Lecturer Economics, Social Sciences and Administration, Goldsmith's College, University of London, England; Lecturing in Economics of Labor and Social Welfare: Kharkov Engineering-Economics Institute, U.S.S.R., 4 months, 2/85 - 6/85. Eileen M. Stillwaggon Lecturer Economics, Howard University, Washington DC 20059; Lecturing in Economics: University of Dar es Salaam, Tanzania, 10 months, 6/84 - 3/85. Richard S. Thorn Professor Economics, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260; Lecturing in Money and Banking: National University of Singapore, Singapore, 2 months, 7/84 - 9/84. Jogindar S. Uppal Professor Economics, SUNY at Albany, Albany NY 12222; Lecturing in Economics: Gadjah Mada University, Yogyakarta Indonesia, 12 months, 9/84 - 8/85. Jaroslav Vanek Professor Economics, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853; Lecturing and Research in Economic & Solar Energy Technology: Federal University of Pernambuco, Recife, Brazil, 3 months, 8/84 - 10/84. Michael A. Webb Assistant Professor Economics, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506; Research in Economics: University of the Andes, Bogota, Colombia, 6 months, 1/85 - 7/85. Richard J. Wiltgen Associate Professor Economics, De Paul University, Chicago IL 60604; Lecturing in Economics: Liaoning Finance Institute, China, 11 months, 8/84 - 7/85. Ann D. Witte Professor Economics, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill NC 27514; Lecturing in Labor Economics: Federal University of Ceara, Fortaleza, Brazil, 5 months, 4/84 - 8/84. Barbara L. Wolfe Associate Professor Economics, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706; Research in Public Economics-Health: University of Leiden, Netherlands, 12 months, 8/84 - 8/85. Michael L. Wyzan Assistant Professor Economics, Illinois State University, Normal IL 61761;

Research in Economics of Bulgarian Agricultural Technology:

Karl Marx Institute of Economics, Sofia, Bulgaria,

5 months, 1/85 - 6/85.

```
Carol J. Adler
  Teacher Special Education, Lewis & Clark School, Missoula MT 59801;
   Research in Study of Children,s Writings:
   Department of Education, Wellington, New Zealand,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Thomas H. Anderson
  Associate Professor Educational Psychology, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Lecturing in Educational Psychology:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   10 months, 6/84 - 4/85.
Ernest Bover
   President, Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching, Princeton NJ;
   Lecturing in Education:
   Various Institutions, India,
   6 weeks, 1/85 - 2/85.
Kim S. Cameron
   Director Organizational Research, National Center for Higher Education, Boulder CO;
   Lecturing in University Administration:
   Federal University of Rio Grande do Sul, Porto Alegre, Brazil,
   1 month, 6/84 - 6/84.
William R. Capie
   Professor Science Education, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
   Lecturing and Research in Curriculum Development in Science Education:
   Teacher Training Colleges, Lisbon, Portugal,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
J. Lin Compton
   Associate Professor Extension Education, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Lecturing in Humanities and Social Sciences:
   Khon Kaen University, Thailand,
   9 months, 6/84 - 3/85.
Gloria Contreras
   Associate Professor Curriculum, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Lecturing in Education:
   University of Tolima, Ibague, Colombia,
   3 \text{ months}, 2/84 - 5/84.
John Henry Durnin
   Associate Professor Education, Villanova University, Villanova PA 19085;
   Lecturing in Education/Curriculum Development:
   Gazi University, Ankara, Turkey,
   7 months, 6/84 - 1/85.
Eugene B. Edgar
   Professor Education, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Lecturing and Research in Special Education:
   Ministry of Education, Lisbon, Portugal,
   3 months, 4/85 - 6/85.
Patrick M. Ferguson
   Professor Secondary Education, The University of Alabama, University AL 35486;
   Research in Internationalization of Teacher Education:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Glen H. Grant
   Assistant Chancellor/Executive Assistant, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Research in Education:
   Ministry of Education, Athens, Greece,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
James I. Grieshop
   Lecturer Behavioral Sciences, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
   Lecturing in Safe Use of Agricultural Chemicals:
   Nature Foundation, Quito, Ecuador,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
```

```
Ben M. Harris
   Professor Educational Administration, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Lecturing in Educational Administration:
   Ministry of Education, Manama, Bahrain,
   2 months, 4/85 - 6/85.
Joyce E. Hood
   Associate Professor Psychology, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in Educational Psychology:
   National Pedagogical University, Bogota, Colombia,
   3 months, 8/84 - 11/84.
Hans G. Jellen
  Assistant Professor Education, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale IL 62901;
   Lecturing in Education:
   University of Hamburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Bruce R. Joyce
   Professor Education, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing in Education:
   National Council of Educational Research, New Delhi, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Harry A. Kersey Jr.
   Professor Foundations of Education, Florida Atlantic University, Boca Raton FL 33431;
   Lecturing in History & Philosophy:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
March L. Krotee
   Associate Professor Physical Education, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Lecturing in Physical Education:
   Kenyatta University College, Nairobi, Kenya,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Arthur P. Lloyd
   Chairman Counselor Education, Idaho State University, Pocatello ID 83201;
   Lecturing in Guidance & Counseling:
  University of Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia,
Universiti Pertanian Malaysia, Serdang, Malaysia,
   10 months, 7/84 - 6/85.
Gordon S. Morris
   Professor Physical Education, California State Polytechnic University, Pomona CA 91768;
   Lecturing in Physical Education:
   Norwegian College of Physical Education, Oslo, Norway,
   4 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Howard R. Munson
   Professor Education, Winona State University, Winona MN 55987;
   Lecturing in Curriculum Development in Science Education:
   Ministry of Education and Turkish Office of Education, Cyprus,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Anthony J. Nitko
   Professor Educational Research Methodology, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing in Education:
   University of Malawi, Zomba, Malawi,
   12 months, 9/84 - 9/85.
Maria D. Ortizdeleon
   Director Academic Affairs, University of Puerto Rico, Arecibo Regional College, Arecibo PR 00612;
   Lecturing in Education Administration:
   National University of Honduras, Honduras,
   3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
John E. Penick
   Professor Science Education, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing and Research in Curriculum Development & Teacher Education:
   University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   3 months, 4/85 - 6/85.
```

26 days, 5/84 - 6/84.

```
Romeo E. Phillips
   Associate Professor Education, Kalamazoo College, Kalamazoo MI 49007;
   Lecturing in Music:
   Cuttington University College, Suacoco, Liberia,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Edward C. Pytlik
   Associate Professor Educational Technology, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Research in Industrial Education:
   Indian Institute of Technology, Bombay, India,
                                (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
   10 months, 1/85 - 10/85.
Kenneth S. Ricker
   Professor Science Education, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
   Lecturing in Science for the Handicapped:
   Trent Polytechnic, United Kingdom,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
John A. Salvia
   Professor Special Education, Pennsylvania State University, University Park PA 16802;
   Lecturing in Special Education:
   State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Joel Samoff
   Associate Professor Education, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Research in Education/Political Science: Participation, Decentralization and Educational
   Reform in Tanzania since Independence:
   University of Dar es Salaam, Tanzania,
   3 \text{ months}, 6/84 - 8/84.
Ralph E. Slayton
   Director Theatre, Theatre for Young People, Herkimer NY 13350;
   Research in Children's Theatre:
   Denmark, Finland, Iceland, Norway, Sweden,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Robert E. Stake
   Professor Education, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Lecturing in Educational Program Evaluation:
   University of Espirito Santo, Victoria, Brazil,
   4 months, 5/84 - 8/84.
Robert D. Strom
   Professor Education, Arizona State University, Tempe AZ 85281;
   Research in Educational Psychology:
   Stockholm & Lund Universities, Sweden,
   3 months, 3/85 - 5/85.
Allan W. Sturges
   Professor Curriculum and Instruction, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65201:
   Lecturing in Teacher Education:
   Prince of Songkla University, Pattani, Thailand,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Nan M. Sussman
   Director International Center, College of Staten Island/CUNY, Staten Island NY 10301;
   Research in International Education:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   7 months, 1/85 - 8/85.
Pentti Teraslinna
  Professor Physical Education, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506;
  Research in Exercise Physiology:
   Institute of Occupational Health, Finland,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 9/85.
Clayton F. Thomas
   Professor Educational Administration, Illinois State University, Normal IL 61761;
  Lecturing in Educational Administration-Organization Development:
   Sri Nakarinwirote University, Bangkok, Thailand,
```

```
William J. Traynor
   Professor Human Resources Development, California State University, Long Beach CA 90840;
   Lecturing in Personnel Management:
   University of the South Pacific, Fiji,
   3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
Jacqueline A. Vidrine
   Associate Professor Communication, Delgado College, New Orleans LA 70119;
Lecturing in Special Education for the Hearing Impaired:
   University of the West Indies, Trinidad,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Don O. Watkins
   Professor Social Sciences, Baruch College & Graduate Center, CUNY, New York NY 10010;
   Lecturing in Educational Administration:
   Ahmadu Bello University, Zaria, Nigeria,
   10 months, 12/84 - 10/85.
Wayne W. Welch
   Professor Educational Psychology, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Research in Science Education:
   University of Waikato, Hamilton, New Zealand,
   6 months, 12/84 - 6/85.
Roland Worthington
   Professor Education, Trenton State College, Trenton NJ 08625;
   Lecturing in Educational/Counseling Psychology:
   University of Frankfurt, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Marshall F. Zumberg
   Assistant Professor Teacher Education, Wayne State University School of Medicine, Detroit MI 48201;
   Lecturing in Special Education:
   Anadolu University, Eskisehir, Turkey,
   6 months, 12/84 - 6/85.
Engineering
Youhanna F. Abdel-Messih
   Senior Research Scientist Industrial Engineering, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843;
   Lecturing in Physical, Nuclear & Radiation Chemistry:
   King Faisal Specialist Hospital & Research Center, Saudi Arabia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Daniel Alexander
   Professor Mechanical Engineering, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Lecturing in Mechanical Engineering:
   University of Zambia, Lusaka, Zambia,
   3 months, 10/84 - 12/84.
Chandra Sekhar Brahama
   Professor Civil Engineering, California State University, Fresno CA 93740;
   Lecturing in Engineering:
   University of the Republic, Montevideo, Uruguay,
   2 months, 7/84 - 8/84.
Anton Brasunas
   Professor Metallurgical Engineering, University of Missouri, Rolla MO 65401;
   Lecturing in Metallurgical Engineering:
   University of Antioquia, Medellin, Colombia,
   2 months, 9/84 - 11/84.
Aristos Christou
   Research Physicist Electronics, U.S. Naval Research Laboratory, Washington DC 20375;
   Research in Engineering:
   University of Crete, Greece,
   7 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
```

```
Charles A. Cole
   Professor Engineering, Pennsylvania State University, Middletown PA 17057;
   Research in Environmental Science & Engineering:
   Linkoping University, Sweden,
   3 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Thomas L. Crystal
   Assistant Research Engineer Electronics Research Lab, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Lecturing and Research in Numerical Simulation of Plasma:
   Technical University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   6 months, 10/84 - 3/85.
Christopher Druzgalski
   Associate Professor Electrical Engineering, California State University, Long Beach CA 90840;
   Lecturing in Biomedical Instrumentation and Transducers:
   Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil,
   6 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
Louis E. Fay
   Teaching Assistant Civil Engineering, Clemson University, Clemson SC 29631;
   Lecturing in Civil Engineering:
   University of Sierra Leone, Freetown, Sierra Leone,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Joe D. Goddard
   Professor Chemical Engineering, University of Southern California, Los Angeles CA 90007;
   Research in Chemical Engineering:
  Catholic University, Louvain, Belgium, 5 months, between 9/84 - 5/85.
Hermann Haus
   Professor Electrical Engineering, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge MA 02139;
   Lecturing and Research in Quantum Electronics:
   Technical University of Vienna, Austria,
   4 months, 3/85 - 6/85.
Richard J. Heggen
   Associate Professor Civil Engineering, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Lecturing in Civil Engineering:
   Center of Excellence in Water Resources Management, Lahore, Pakistan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John V. Huddleston
   Professor Engineering and Applied Sciences, SUNY College at Buffalo, Buffalo NY 14260;
   Lecturing in Computer Science:
   University of Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia,
   9 months, 6/84 - 3/85.
John P. Klus
   Professor Engineering, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
  Research in Technology Transfer:
Helsinki University of Technology, Finland,
   4 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
   Professor Mechanical Engineering, Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, Troy NY 12181;
   Lecturing and Research in Fracture Mechanics:
   University of Innsbruck, Austria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Ajit K. Mal
   Professor Engineering, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Research in Mechanics of Solids:
   Institute of Mechanics, Freiburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Miguela Medina Jr.
   Associate Professor Civil Engineering, Duke University, Durham NC 27706;
   Lecturing and Research in Civil Engineering:
   Monash University, Nathan, Australia,
   8 months, 1/84 - 9/84.
```

10 months, 10/84 - 7/85.

Sanjit K. Mitra Professor Electrical Engineering, University of California, Santa Barbara CA 93106; Lecturing in Digital Signal Processing: Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, 1 month, 8/84 - 9/84. Kenneth I. Mumme Associate Professor Chemical Engineering, University of Maine, Orono ME 04473; Research in Cybernetics: University of Trondheim, Norway, 6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85. Gerald M. Oleszek Professor Electrical Engineering, University of Colorado, Colorado Springs CO 80907; Lecturing in Microelectronics: State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil, 1 month, 7/84 - 7/84. Richard M. Phelan Professor Mechanical Engineering, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853; Lecturing in Feedback Control Systems: University of Zagreb, Yugoslavia, 6 weeks, 4/85 - 5/85. Alan H. Purdy Biomedical Engineer Division of Biomedical and Behavioral Sciences, National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health, Cincinnati OH 45244; Lecturing in Biomedical Engineering: University of Kragujevac, Yugoslavia, 1 month, 6/84 - 7/84. Parker C. Reist Professor Environmental Sciences & Engineering, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill NC 27514; Research in Environmental Sciences: University College, Galway, Ireland, 8 mos, 10/84 - 5/85. Delmar H. Robbins Research Scientist Department of Biosciences, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109; Lecturing in Human Factors in Traffic Control: University of Kragujevac, Yugoslavia, 1 month, 9/84 - 10/84. Michael A. Schen Graduate Student Polymer Science and Engineering, University of Massachusetts, Amherst MA 01003; Research in Polymer Science: University of Science and Technology of Languedoc, Montpellier, France, 7 months, 12/84 - 7/85. Charles Smallwood Jr. Professor Civil Engineering, North Carolina State University, Raleigh NC 27650; Lecturing in Treatment of Industrial Wastes: State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil, 5 months, 4/84 - 9/84. Chen T. Tai Professor Electrical Engineering, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109; Lecturing in Electromagnetic Theory: National Council for Scientific Development, Sao Jose dos Campos, Brazil, 3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.C. V. Vallabhan Professor Civil Engineering, Texas Technical University, Lubbock TX 79409; Lecturing in Civil Engineering: University of Cochin, India, 2 months, 8/84 - 9/84. Vincent L. Vilker Associate Professor Chemical Engineering, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024; Research in Chemical Engineering: Agricultural University of Wageningen, Netherlands,

Stephen Whitaker

```
Professor Chemical Engineering, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
  Research in Fluid Mechanics:
   University of Bordeaux I, France,
  8 \text{ months}, 1/85 - 8/85.
Gerald P. Wirtz
  Associate Professor Ceramic Engineering, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
  Research in Electrical Ceramics:
  University of Coimbra, Portugal,
  3 months, 5/85 - 8/85.
                                                                                             Geography
Roland W. Bergman
  Associate Professor Geography, Shepherd College, Shepherdstown WV 25443;
   Lecturing and Research in Geography:
  Various Institutions, Peru,
  5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
David L. Clawson
   Associate Professor Anthropology, University of New Orleans, New Orleans LA 70122;
   Lecturing in Agricultural Geography:
   University of the Philippines, Diliman, Philippines,
  10 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
David W. Howes
  Assistant Professor Geography, Eastern Kentucky University, Richmond KY 40475;
  Lecturing in Geography:
   University of Khartoum, Sudan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Gary W. Shannon
  Professor Geography, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506; Research in Medical Geography:
   Germany, United Kingdom,
  6 months, 3/85 - 9/85.
Morgan D. Thomas
   Professor Geography, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Research in Innovation Process in Firms & Industries:
  Massey University, Palmerston, New Zealand,
  6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
William L. Thomas
   Professor Geography and Southeast Asian Project, California State University, Hayward CA 94542;
   Research in Geography: the Ilocano Environment:
   Ateneo de Manila University, Philippines,
   4 months, 11/84 - 2/85.
Richard A. Walker
   Associate Professor Geography, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Research in Geography:
   France, Italy, United Kingdom,
   4 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Kempton Webb
   Professor Geography, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Lecturing in Geography:
   State University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil,
   5 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
```

```
Terry Engelder
   Senior Scientist Rock Mechanics, Lamont-Doherty Geological Observatory, Palisades NY 10964;
   Lecturing in Geology:
   Macquarie University, North Ryde, Australia,
   5 weeks, 2/84 - 3/84.
Joseph Lintz Jr.
   Professor Geological Sciences, University of Nevada, Reno NV 89557;
   Lecturing in Geology:
   Karnatak University, Dharwad, India,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Duane M. Moore
   Professor Geology, Knox College, Galesburg IL 61401;
   Lecturing in Geology:
   University of Baluchistan, Pakistan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Kiguma J. Murata
   Research Chemist, 919 Ninth Avenue, Sacramento CA 95818;
   Research in Parana Basalts:
   Federal University of Rio Grande do Sul, Porto Alegre, Brazil,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Potarazu Krishna Rao
   Chief Satellite Laboratory, NESDIS/NOAA, Washington DC 20233;
   Lecturing in Meteorology:
   University of Cochin, India,
   1 month, 12/84 - 1/85.
History, Non-U.S.
Ida Altman
   Assistant Professor History, University of New Orleans, New Orleans LA 70148;
   Research in History, Non-U.S.:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
George Reid Andrews
   Assistant Professor History, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Research in Urban Race Relations:
   Center for Study of Contemporary Culture, Brazil,
   6 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Charles B. Burdick
   Dean, Social Sciences, San Jose State University, San Jose CA 95192;
   Research in European History:
   University of Bonn, West Germany,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
David Bushnell
   Professor History, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32611;
   Lecturing in Comparative History:
   Various Institutions, Colombia,
   3 \text{ months}, 5/84 - 8/84.
Noble D. Cook
   Professor History, University of Bridgeport, Bridgeport CT 06602;
   Lecturing and Research in History:
   Peru, Spain,
   8 months, between 8/84 - 6/85.
                                       (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
```

Robert B. Cruikshank
Visiting Assistant Professor History, University of Hawaii, Honolulu HI 96822;
Research in Spanish Franciscans in the 18th Century Philippines:
Archdiocesan Archives, Philippines,
10 months, 2/85 - 12/85.

Juan X, Bahia Blanca, Argentina,

1 month, 5/85 - 6/85.

```
Martin W. Daly
   Research Fellow Oriental Studies, University of Durham, U.K.;
   Lecturing in History of Near & Middle East:
   University of Khartoum, Sudan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Scala Spencer Di
   Associate Professor History, University of Massachusetts at Boston, Harbor Campus, Boston MA 02125;
   Research in Modern European History:
   University of Rome, Italy,
   6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Robert R. Edgar
   Associate Professor African Studies, Georgetown University, Washington من 20057;
   Lecturing in African History:
   National University of Lesotho, Maseru, Lesotho,
   10 months, 7/84 - 4/85.
Judith L. Elkin
   Editorial Rackham Report, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Research in History:
   Various Institutions, Argentina,
   3 months, 5/84 - 7/84.
Caesar E. Farah
   Professor History, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Research in Islamic and Modern History:
   Various Institutions, Turkey,
   9 months, 1/85 - 9/85.
Radu N. Florescu
   Associate Professor History, Boston College, Chestnut Hill MA 02167;
   Research in European History: Baligot de Beyne and Franco-Romanian Relations, 1861-1866:
   University of Bucharest, Romania,
   5 months, 2/85 - 7/85.
William L. Furlong
   Associate Professor Political Science, Utah State University, Logan UT 84322;
   Lecturing in History:
   University of Costa Rica, San Jose, Costa Rica,
   6 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
Marion W. Gray
   Associate Professor History, Kansas State University, Manhattan KS 66506;
   Research in History:
   Max Planck Institute of History, Gottingen, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Dawn K. Keremitsis
   Instructor History, West Valley College, Saratoga CA 95070;
   Lecturing and Research in Women Workers in 20th Century Peru:
   Various Institutions, Peru,
   5 months, 4/85 - 9/85.
Earl H. Kinmonth
   Associate Professor History, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
   Research in The Middle Class in Modern Japanese History:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Ludwig Lauerhass
   Director Latin America, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Research in Latin American History:
   Brazil, Mexico,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Thomas Michael Leonard
  Professor History, University of North Florida, Jacksonville FL 32216;
  Lecturing in History:
```

```
Ronald T. Marchese
   Associate Professor History, University of Minnesota, Duluth MN 55812;
   Research in Ancient History & Archaeology:
   Various Institutions, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
James L. McClain
   Assistant Professor History, Brown University, Providence RI 02912;
   Research in Japanese History:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John J. McCusker
   Professor History, University of Maryland, College Park MD 20742;
   Research in Economic History:
   Belgium, Netherlands,
   3 months, 7/84 - 10/84.
Ernest A. Menze
   Professor History, Iona College, New Rochelle NY 10801;
   Research in German History:
   Free University of Berlin, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Margit M. Nagy
   Assistant Professor Intercultural Study, Our Lady of the Lake University, San Antonio TX 78285;
   Research in Family Institution in Prewar Japan:
   Various Institutions, Japan,
   8 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Sara T. Nalle
   Adjunct Assistant Professor History, Boston College, Chestnut Hill MA 02167;
   Research in History, Non-U.S.:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85. (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Robert W. Patch
   Assistant Professor Behavioral and Cultural Sciences, University of Texas, San Antonio TX 78285;
   Research in History, Non-U.S.:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85. (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Adell Patton
   Associate Professor African History, Howard University, Washington DC 20059;
   Research in History: African Doctors in Colonial Times: The Politics of Health and
   Status in West Africa 1800-1960:
   University of Sierra Leone, Freetown, Sierra Leone,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
David W. Robinson
   Professor History, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Research in African/Islamic History:
   University of Dakar, Senegal,
   9 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
James A. Schmiechen
   Associate Professor History, Central Michigan University, Mount Pleasant MI 48859;
   Lecturing in History:
   University of Strathclyde, Glasgow, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Claudio G. Segre
   Associate Professor History, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in Modern European History:
   University of Rome, Italy,
   6 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
William C. Siegmann
   Research Associate Africa, Fine Arts Museums, San Francisco CA;
  Lecturing in African History:
   Liberia National Museum, Monrovia, Liberia,
  12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
```

```
Peter H. Smith
   Professor Political Science, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge MA 02139;
  Lecturing in Political Science:
   National University of Mexico (UNAM), Mexico City, Mexico,
   3 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
Stewart A. Stehlin
  Associate Professor History, New York University, New York NY 10003;
   Research in History:
   University of Munich, West Germany,
   5 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Jo Mary Sullivan
   Outreach Coordinator African Studies Center, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
   Lecturing in History:
   University of Sokoto, Nigeria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Ibrahim Sundiata
   Associate Professor History, University of Illinois at Chicago Circle, Chicago IL 60680;
  Lecturing in African History:
   Federal University of Bahia, Salvador, Brazil,
   3 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
Wayne P. Tebrake
  Assistant Professor Humanities, SUNY College at Purchase, Purchase NY 10577;
   Research in European History:
  Erasmus University, Rotterdam, Netherlands,
   4 months, 3/85 - 8/85.
Steven C. Topkik
  Visiting Assistant Professor History, Colgate University, Hamilton NY 13346;
   Lecturing in Brazilian & Comparative History:
   Federal University of Fluminense, Niteroi, Brazil,
   5 months, 3/84 - 7/84.
George R. Ursul
  Professor History and Humanities, Emerson College, Boston MA 02116;
   Research in Church-State Relationships and the Role of the Orthodox Church in Romanian Culture:
   University of Iasi, Romania,
  University of Bucharest, Romania,
  5 months, 4/85 - 9/85.
```

## Home Economics and Food Technology

```
Jean Peterson
   Associate Professor Human Development & Family Ecology
   University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Research in Households and Agricultural Development in Philippines:
   University of the Philippines, Diliman, Philippines,
   4 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
Betty A. Sawyers
   Associate Professor Education, Purdue University, West Lafayette IN 47907;
   Lecturing in Education:
  M.S. University of Baroda, India,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Richard A. Scanlan
   Professor Foods, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
   Lecturing in Food Toxicology:
   State University of Campinas, Brazil,
   5 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
```

```
Evelyne Accad
   Associate Professor French, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature/Women in the Arab World:
   Beirut University College, Lebanon,
   10 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
Richard R. Adler
   Professor English, University of Montana, Missoula MT 59812;
   Lecturing in Teaching of Writing:
   Victoria University of Wellington, New Zealand,
   6 months, 2/84 - 8/84.
Frank Baron
   Professor German, University of Kansas, Lawrence KS 66044;
   Research in Paracelsus and the Hungarian Physician Wolfgang Talhauser:
   Semmelweis Museum, Budapest, Hungary,
   6 months, 2/85 - 8/85.
Lesley Brill
   Associate Professor and Chair English, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Lecturing in English Literature:
   Paul Valery University, Montpellier, France,
   6 months, 1/84 - 6/84.
Patricia P. Brodsky
   Associate Professor Foreign Languages and Literatures, University of Missouri, Kansas City MO 64110;
   Research in Comparative Literature:
   Free University of Berlin, West Germany,
   8 months, 11/84 - 6/85.
Kenneth Brown
   Assistant Professor Spanish, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Dalma Hunyadi Brunauer
   Professor, Clarkson College of Technology, Potsdam NY 13676;
   Research in Hungarian Author Frigyes Karinthy:
   Institute for Literary Studies, Budapest, Hungary,
   7 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Marjorie J. Burns
   Associate Professor English, Portland State University, Portland OR 97207;
   Lecturing and Research in English Literature:
   University of Trondheim, Norway,
   4 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Norma E. Cantu
   Assistant Professor English, Laredo State University, Laredo TX 78040;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
   9 months, 1/85 - 9/85.
Dwayne E. Carpenter
   Assistant Professor Spanish and Portuguese, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   El Escorial, Madrid, Spain,
   4 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
                                      (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Linda L. Carroll,
   Assistant Professor French, Tulane University of Louisiana, New Orleans LA 70118;
   Research in Italian Language and Literature:
   University of Venice, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Peter Cocozzella
   Associate Professor Romance Languages and Literatures, SUNY at Binghamton, Binghamton NY 13901;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   8 months, 1/85 - 8/85.
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
```

```
Carol J. Compton
   Lecturer in Thai Foreign Languages & Literature, Northern Illinois University, DeKalb IL 60115:
   Research in Linguistic Analysis of the Oral Historical Narrative in NE Thailand:
   Khon Kaen University,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Robert S. Cox Jr.
   Professor English, University of the Pacific, Stockton CA 95211;
   Lecturing and Research in Linguistics:
   University of Tromso, Norway,
   6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Maura A. Daly
   Assistant Professor Modern Languages, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame IN 46556;
   Research in French Literature:
   Bibliotheque Nationale, Paris, France,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Daniel P. Deneau
   Professor English, Moorhead State University, Moorhead MN 56560;
   Lecturing in English & American Literature:
   Seoul National University, Korea,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Laszlo Dienes
   Associate Professor Slavic Language & Literature, University of Massachusetts, Amherst MA 01003;
   Research in Russian Emigre Literature:
   France, Germany, Italy, Switzerland,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Mary J. Fenwick
   Assistant Professor Foreign Languages and Literatures, Memphis State University, Memphis TN 38104;
   Lecturing in Comparative Literature:
   National University of Mexico (UNAM), Mexico City, Mexico,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Lee Fontanella
   Professor Spanish and Portuguese, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
                                      (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Alan W. Friedman
   Professor English, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in English Language & Literature:
   Paul Valery University, Montpellier, France,
   2 months, between 9/84 - 5/85.
Mahlon C. Gaumer
   Professor English, California State University, Northridge CA 91330;
  Lecturing in English:
   Ege University, Izmir, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
George L. Geckle
   Professor English, University of South Carolina, Columbia SC 29208;
   Lecturing in English Literature:
   University of Bamberg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Stanley E. Gontarski
   Associate Professor English, Ohio State University, Lima OH 45804;
   Lecturing in Literature:
   Griffith & Monash Universities, Australia,
   4 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
Margaret R. Greer
   Lecturer Spanish/Portuguese, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in Romance Language & Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   8 months, 1/85 - 8/85.
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
```

```
Claudius W. Griffin
    Associate Professor English, Virginia Commonwealth University, Richmond VA 23284;
   Lecturing in Teaching of Writing:
   Victoria University of Wellington, New Zealand,
   6 months, 2/84 - 8/84.
 Dimitri Gutas
   Associate Professor Near Eastern Languages & Literature, Yale University, New Haven CT 06520;
   Research in Arabic and Islamic Studies:
   University of Bochum, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Husain F. Haddawy
   Associate Professor English, University of Nevada, Reno NV 89557:
   Lecturing in English and Comparative Literature:
   Istanbul University, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Michele A. Hoath
   Lecturer Slavic Language & Literature, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Research in Slavic Linguistics:
   University of Zagreb, Yugoslavia,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Elizabeth T. Howe
   Associate Professor Romance Languages, Tufts University, Medford MA 02144;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
                                       (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Kenneth David Jackson
   Associate Professor Spanish and Portuguese, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Lecturing in Contemporary Brazilian Literature:
   Federal University of Santa Catarina, Florianopolis, Brazil,
   5 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Donald Johnson
   Professor Germanic & Slavic Languages & Literatures, University of California, Santa Barbara CA 93106;
   Lecturing in Russian Studies:
   University of Provence, Aix, France,
   4 months, 3/84 - 6/84.
Michael S. Kearns
   Assistant Professor English, Ohio Wesleyan University, Delaware OH 43015;
   Lecturing in English/American Literature:
   University of Mainz, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
John D. Kilgore
   Associate Professor English, Eastern Illinois University, Charleston IL 61920;
   Lecturing in English and American Literature:
   Seoul National University, Korea,
   4 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Christopher T. Leland
  Lecturer English, Harvard University, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Research in Argentine Literature of the 1930's:
   Various Institutions, Argentina,
   4 months, 1984 - 1985.
Richard L. Levin
  Professor English, SUNY at Stony Brook, Stony Brook NY 11794;
  Lecturing in English Literature:
  Tel Aviv University, Israel,
  9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Gordon L. McDaniel
  Lecturer Slavic Language & Literature, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
  Research in Macedonian Language:
  University of Skopje, Yugoslavia,
  3 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
```

```
Laurence E. Prescott
   Assistant Professor Spanish and Portuguese, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506;
   Lecturing in African Literature:
   Various Institutions, Colombia,
   1 week, 10/83 - 10/83.
Robert Charles Reimer
   Associate Professor Modern Languages, University of North Carolina, Charlotte NC 28223;
   Lecturing in English and German Languages:
   Pedagogische Hochschule, Ludwigsburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
David M. Robinson
   Associate Professor English, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
   Lecturing in American Literature:
   University of Heidelberg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Richard J. Schoeck
   Professor Interdisciplinary Studies, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Research in Renaissance Britain:
   France, Netherlands,
   4 months, 5/84 - 9/84.
Judith Seeger
   Visiting Assistant Professor Spanish and Portuguese, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Research in Romance Language & Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   4 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
                              (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Aliko Songolo
   Associate Professor French, University of California, Irvine CA 92717;
   Lecturing in American and Francophone Literatures:
   University of Yaounde, Cameroon,
   10 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
John P. Timpane
   Assistant Professor English, Rutgers The State University, New Brunswick NJ 08903;
   Lecturing in English:
   University of Southampton, United Kingdom,
   7 months, 1/84 - 7/84.
Marie S. Tollerson
   Associate Professor Modern Languages, Lemoyne-Owen College, Memphis TN 38126;
   Lecturing in French Language & Literature:
   National University of Benin, Cotonou, Benin,
   10 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Kathleen M. Vernon
   Assistant Professor Romance Studies, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Research in Romance Language and Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
                               (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Stanko B. Vranich
   Associate Professor Romanian Language and Literature, Herbert H. Lehman College/CUNY, Bronx NY 10468;
   Research in Romance Language & Literature:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
                               (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Seth J. Weiner
   Assistant Professor English, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Research in Literature:
   Affiliation on Arrival, United Kingdom,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Fruim Yurevich
   Senior Instructor Russian, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing in Russian Language:
   University of Poitiers, France,
   6 months, 3/84 - 9/84.
```

```
Kenneth L. Cannon
  Attorney at Law, Leboeuf, Lamb, Leiby, McRae, Salt Lake City UT 84101;
  Research in Law:
  University of Helsinki, Finland,
  3 months, between 6/84 - 6/85.
Dale Beck Furnish
   Professor Law, Arizona State University, Tempe AZ 85281;
   Lecturing in Law:
   Various Institutions, Peru,
   4 months, 5/84 - 8/84.
Stephen Kanter
   Professor Law, Lewis and Clark College, Portland OR 97219;
   Lecturing in Law:
   Nanjing University, China,
   11 months, 9/84 - 8/85.
David William Kennedy
   Assistant Professor Law, Harvard University, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Research in International Law:
   Legal Services, European Communities, Brussels, Belgium,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Daniel C. Kramer
   Associate Professor Political Science, College of Staten Island/CUNY, Staten Island NY 10301;
   Lecturing in Politics:
   Open University, London, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Paul Lansing
  Associate Professor Industrial Relations, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
   Lecturing in Business Law:
   Nagoya University, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
Lance M. Liebman
   Associate Dean Law, Harvard University, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Lecturing in Law:
   M.S. University of Baroda, India,
   3 months, 7/84 - 10/84.
Vincent O'Leary
   President, SUNY at Albany, Albany NY 12222;
   Research in Criminal Justice System of Yugoslavia:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Thomas Houston Peebles
  Attorney at Law, U.S. Department of Justice, Washington DC 20530;
  Lecturing in American Law:
   University of Paris II, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Allan Samson
  Lecturer Law, University of California, Berkeley CA 94707;
   Research in Legal Decision-Making in Islamic Courts:
  Various Institutions, Indonesia,
  6 months, 4/85 - 10/85.
Robert L. Schwartz
   Professor Law, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
  Research in Law:
   University of Delhi, India,
                             (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
  5 months, 8/84 - 1/85.
George P. Smith II
  Professor Law, Catholic University of America, Washington DC 20064;
  Lecturing and Research in Law:
  University of New South Wales, Kensington, Australia,
  4 months, 3/84 - 7/84.
```

```
Kurt Albert Strasser
   Professor Law, University of Connecticut, Hartford CT 06105;
   Lecturing in Law:
   University of Exeter, United Kingdom,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Clyde W. Summers
   Professor Law, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Research in Labor Law & Industrial Relations:
   Germany, Sweden, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
Robert S. Summers
   Professor Law, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14850;
   Lecturing in Legal Theory:
   University of Vienna, Austria,
   3 months, Spring 1985.
Gregory A. Thomas
   Lecturer Law, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Lecturing in Environmental, Energy, and Public Finance:
   Wuhan University, China, 10 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Susan B. Weinberg
   Attorney at Law, Federal Reserve Board, Washington DC;
   Lecturing in American Law:
   University of Paris I, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
                                                                                      Library Science
Robert Grattan III
   Associate Professor Learning Resources, J. Sargent Reynolds Community College, Richmond VA 23241;
   Lecturing in Library/Information Science:
   Tunisia Press & Information Sciences Institute, Tunis, Tunisia,
   6 months, 10/84 - 4/85.
Frederick W. Lancaster
   Professor Graduate School of Library & Information Science, University of
   Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Lecturing in Library Science:
   Royal School of Librarianship, Copenhagen, Denmark,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Robert B. Palmer
   Consultant Library Science, 190 Riverside Drive, New York NY 10024;
   Lecturing in Library Science (Consultant/Advisor, Development of Library Resources):
   Wuhan University, China,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Patrick Pendland,
   Professor Library Science, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing in Library Science:
   S.N.D.T. Women's University, Bombay, India,
   4 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
Beverly R. Phillips
   Librarian, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
   Lecturing in Library Science:
   Automomous University of San Luis Potosi, Mexico,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Dale E. Reed
   Assistant Archivist, Hoover Institution, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Lecturing in University Library Exchange:
```

University of Warwick, United Kingdom,

3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.

```
Andrea J. Singer
  Assistant Librarian, Government Documents Department, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
  Lecturing in University Library Exchange:
  University of Surrey, United Kingdom, 3 months, 4/84 - 6/84.
Sheh Wong
  Professor Library, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
  Research in Library Science:
  University of Delhi, India,
  1 month, 2/85 - 3/85.
                             (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Linguistics
Farrell Ackerman
   Ph.D. Candidate Linguistics, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
  Lecturing in Syntax Semantics:
Technical University of Budapest, Hungary,
   6 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
Faith W. Beane
   Doctoral Candidate Slavic Languages, University of Chicago, Chicago IL 60637;
   Lecturing in Translation Theory & Practice:
   University of Veliko Turnovo, Bulgaria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Helen C. Berezovsky
   Associate Director English as a Second Language, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing and Research in Linguistics:
   University of Bergen, Norway,
   4 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
George N. Clements
   Associate Professor Modern Languages, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Research in Linguistics: Swahili Phonology and Morphophonemics:
   University of Nairobi, Kenya,
   3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
William J. Greenberg
   Postdoctoral Scholar Linguistics, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in Applied Linguistics & TEFL:
   Marie-Curie Sklodowska University, Lublin, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Beverly S. Hartford
  Associate Professor Linguistics, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Lecturing in Linguistics:
   Tribhuvan University, Kirtipur, Nepal,
   4 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Robert K. Herbert
   Assistant Professor Linguistics, SUNY at Binghamton, Binghamton NY 13901;
   Lecturing in Historical Linguistics; Phonology:
   University of Warsaw, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Thomas N. Huckin
   Assistant Professor Humanities, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Lecturing in Applied Linguistics:
   Catholic University, Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   5 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
Grover M. Hudson
   Associate Professor Linguistics, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Research in Linguistics: Comparative Grammar of Highland East Cushitic and Acquistion
   of Amharic as First Language:
   Addis Ababa University, Ethiopia,
   6 months, 10/84 - 3/85.
```

```
John P. Hutchison
  Assistant Professor Foreign Languages, Boston University, Boston MA 02215;
  Lecturing in Linguistics:
  University of Niamey, Niger,
  10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
M. Karen Jogan
  Associate Professor Foreign Languages, Albright College, Reading PA 19604;
  Lecturing in Linguistics:
  Various Institutions, Peru,
  5 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Theodore C. Johnson
   Lecturer Linguistics, Walla Walla College, College Place WA 99324;
   Lecturing in Phonological Theory; Dialectology:
   Adam Mickiewicz University, Poznan, Poland,
  9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Avis Theresa Jones
   Consultant Linguistics, Resource Consultants, Inc., McLean VA 22102;
   Lecturing in Sociolinguistics:
   Omar Bongo University, Libreville, Gabon,
   10 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Frances E. Karttunen
   Research Specialist Linguistics, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in Linguistics:
   University of Helsinki, Finland,
   3 months, between 6/84 - 6/85.
Anthony S. Kroch
  Assistant Professor Linguistics, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing and Research in Lingistics:
   Federal University of Rio de Janeiro, Brazil,
   4 months, 7/84 - 10/84.
Mehdi Marashi
   Associate Professor Persian Language and Linguistics, Middle East Center,
   University of Utah, Salt Lake City UT 84112;
   Lecturing in Persian Language & Linguistics:
   Tashkent State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Pamela Martin
   Graduate Student Applied Linguistics, Teachers College, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Lecturing in Applied Linguistics and TEFL:
   University of Novi Sad, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John J. Ohala
   Professor Linguistics, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720;
   Lecturing in Phonetics:
   University of Copenhagen, Denmark,
   4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Sandra Pinkerton
   Assistant Professor Linguistics, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Lecturing and Research in Mayan Phonetics:
   State University of Campinas, Brazil,
   4 months, 8/84 - 11/84.
James A. Reeds
   Associate Professor English, University of Missouri, Kansas City MO 64110;
   Lecturing in English Phonetics; History of English Language:
   University of Lodz, Poland,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Roger B. Speegle
   Director Intensive English, Texas Wesleyan College, Fort Worth TX 76105;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Bir-Zeit University, West Bank,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
```

```
Erhard F. Voeltz
   Research Fellow Linguistics, 1609 East River Terrace, Minneapolis MN 55414;
   Lecturing in Linguistics:
   University of Burundi, Bujumbura, Burundi,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Margaret K. Woodworth
   Instructor English, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
   Lecturing in English Composition & Rhetoric:
   Jagiellonian University, Krakow, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Martha S. Wright
   Lecturer Linguistics, University of Massachusetts, Amherst MA 01003;
   Lecturing in Linguistics:
   Catholic University, Tilburg, Netherlands,
   5 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Mathematics
Charles F. Amelin
   Professor Mathematics, California State Polytechnic University, Pomona CA 91768;
   Lecturing in Differential Equations, Functional Analysis, and Complex Variables:
   University of Iasi, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Florencio G. Asenjo
   Professor Mathematics, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing in Logic and Probability:
   University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   8 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
Vernon L. Bakke
   Associate Professor Mathematics, University of Arkansas, Fayetteville AR 72701;
   Lecturing in Mathematics:
   Sardar Patel University, Vallabh Vidyanagar, India,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Bernard R. Gelbaum
   Professor Mathematics, SUNY at Buffalo, Buffalo NY 14214; Lecturing and Research in Mathematics:
   University College, Galway, Ireland,
   4 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Larry C. Grove
   Professor Mathematics, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing and Research in Mathematics:
   Technical University, Aachen, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Robert A. Gustafson
   Assistant Professor Mathematics, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843;
   Research in Mathematics:
   Tata Institute of Fundamental Research, India,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
                              (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
William B. Jones
   Professor Mathematics, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Research in Analytic Theory of Continued Fractions:
   University of Trondheim, Norway,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Shirley Kolmer
   Associate Professor Mathematics, St. Louis University, St. Louis MO 63103;
   Lecturing in Determinants & Matrices:
   University of Liberia, Monrovia, Liberia,
   12 months, 1/85 - 12/85.
```

```
Ronald L. Lipsman
   Professor Mathematics, University of Maryland, College Park MD 20742;
   Research in Mathematics:
   Tel Aviv University, Israel,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Torrence D. Parsons
   Professor Mathematics, California State University, Chico CA 95929;
   Research in Algebraic and Topological Graph Theory:
   University of Ljubljana, Yugoslavia,
   5 months, 2/85 - 6/85.
Paul C. Shields
   Professor Mathematics, University of Toledo, Toledo OH 43606;
   Research in Interaction between Ergodic & Information Theory:
   Mathematics Institute, Hungarian Academy of Science, Budapest, Hungary,
   6 months, 4/85 - 9/85.
Stanley Wearden
   Professor Statistics, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Lecturing in Computer Science:
   University of the West Indies, Jamaica,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Gregory P. Wene
   Assistant Professor Mathematics and Computer Science, University of Texas, San Antonio TX 78230;
   Lecturing in Mathematics and Computer Science:
   University of Cluj, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
                                                                                   Medical Sciences
Rodney L. Belcher
   Physician, 6202 Sierra Court, Manassas VA 22110;
   Lecturing in Orthopedic Surgury:
   Makerere University, Kampala, Uganda,
   10 months, 7/84 - 5/85.
Deborah E. Bender
   Assistant Professor Medicine, Duke University, Durham NC 27706;
   Lecturing in Public Health:
   Various Institutions, Colombia,
   4 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
Richard Bruce Birrer
   Director Family Relations, SUNY Downstate Medical Center, Brooklyn NY 11203;
   Lecturing in Family Medicine:
   Suez Canal University, Egypt,
   2 months, 10/84 - 11/84.
William E. Brownell
   Associate Professor Neurosurgery, University of Florida College of Medicine, Gainesville FL 32601;
   Research in Auditory Neurophysiology:
   Hospital Saint Charles, Montpellier, France,
   4 months, 6/84 - 9/84.
Anne W. Clark
   Associate Professor Health Services Administration, University of Delaware, Newark DE 19711;
   Lecturing in General Bacteriology:
   Central University, Quito, Ecuador,
   5 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Jean C. Edmond
   Surgeon, University of Illinois, College of Medicine, Chicago IL 60612;
   Research in Liver Transplantation Surgery:
   Hospital Paul Brousse, Villejuif, France,
   12 months, 8/84 - 8/85.
```

4 months, 2/85 - 6/85.

```
Barry W. Festoff
  Professor Neurology, University of Kansas, Medical Center, Kansas City KS 66103:
  Research in Neurology:
  Inserm, Paris, France,
  4 months, between 9/84 - 8/85.
Nicholas K. Gonatas.
  Professor Pathology, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
  Research in Neuroimmunology:
  Pasteur Institute, Paris, France,
  3 months, between 9/84 - 5/85.
Farid I. Haurani
  Professor Hematology and Oncology, Thomas Jefferson Medical College, Philadelphia PA 19107;
  Lecturing and Research in Hematology:
  Cairo University, Egypt, 3 months, 10/84 - 12/84.
Janet I. Hirsch
  Professor Nursing, University of Rhode Island, Kingston RI 02881;
  Lecturing in Nursing:
  University of Iceland, Reykjavik, Iceland,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Pascal J. Imperato
  Professor Preventive Medicine, SUNY Downstate Medical Center, Brooklyn NY 11203;
  Lecturing in Medicine, Public Health, Administration:
  Sanaa University, Yemen,
  2 months, 3/85 - 5/85.
Rhonda Karp
   Associate Dean Education, Thomas Jefferson University, Philadelphia PA 19107;
  Lecturing in Cytotechnology & Cytopathology:
   Catholic University, Quito, Ecuador,
   1 month, 7/84 - 8/84.
Arthur Kaufman
  Associate Professor Medicine, University of New Mexico, School of Medicine, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Lecturing in Family Medicine:
   University of Western Australia, Nedlands, Australia,
   6 months, 4/84 - 10/84.
Craig S. Kitchens
   Staff Physician, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32610;
  Lecturing in Hemostasis:
   University of the Republic, Montevideo, Uruguay,
  2 weeks, 8/84 - 8/84.
Viswanath P. Kurup
   Associate Professor Medicine, The Medical College of Wisconsin, Milwaukee WI 53233;
   Research in Medicine:
   University of Kuopio, Finland,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Walter H. Massion
   Professor Anesthesiology, University of Oklahoma Health Science Center, Oklahoma City OK 73190;
   Research in Physiology & Biophysics:
   Technical University, Aachen, West Germany,
   5 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Raymond W. Miller
   Professor Soil Science, Utah State University, Logan UT 84322;
   Lecturing in Soil Science:
   University of Agricultural Science, Bangalore, India,
   6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Douglas B. Murphy
  Assistant Professor Cell Biology and Anatomy, Johns Hopkins University School
   of Medicine, Baltimore MD 21205;
   Lecturing in Cell Biology:
   Moscow State University, U.S.S.R.,
```

```
Ernest P. Noble
   Professor Psychiatry, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
  Research in Biochemistry/Pharmacology:
  Max Planck Institute of Psychiatry, Munich, West Germany,
  10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Michael J. Pabst
   Associate Professor Pediatrics, National Jewish Hospital & Research Center, Denver CO 80206;
   Research in Immunology:
   Central Laboratory of the Netherlands, Amsterdam, Netherlands,
   5 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
Charles M. Plotz
   Professor Medicine, SUNY Downstate Medical Center, Brooklyn NY 11203;
  Lecturing in Rheumatology:
   Hospital Henri Mondor, Creteil, France,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Easwaran Raghupathy
   Research Biochemist Psychiatry, University of California, Eldridge CA 95431;
   Lecturing in Biochemistry:
   M.S. University of Baroda, India,
   6 weeks, 11/84 - 12/84.
David Reiss
   Director Psychiatry, George Washington University, School of Medicine, Washington DC 20037;
   Research in Family Studies in Psychiatry:
   Tel Aviv & Hebrew Universities, Israel,
   3 months, 1/85 - 4/85.
Richard A. Roemer
   Associate Professor Psychiatry, East Pennsylvania Psychiatric Institute, Philadelphia PA 19129;
   Lecturing in Clinical Psychopathology:
   Institute of Mental Health, Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   3 months, 8/84 - 10/84.
Karen L. Ruffing
   Doctoral Candidate, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Lecturing in Nurse Training & Employment Policies:
   Catholic University, Quito, Ecuador,
   6 months, between 10/84 - 9/85.
Saty X. Satya-Murti
   Associate Professor Neurology, Union University, Albany Medical College, Albany NY 12208;
   Lecturing in Neurology:
   Madras Medical College, India,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Gerald A. Soff
   Resident Internal Medicine, Medical College of Virginia/Health Sci. Div./V.C.U., Richmond VA 23298;
   Postdoctoral Research in Hematology/Medicine:
   Tel Aviv University, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Robert Stern
   Associate Professor Pathology, University of California, San Francisco CA 94143;
   Research in Biology/Pathology:
   Max Planck Institute of Biophysics and Chemistry, Gottingen, West Germany,
   5 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Mitchell G. Weiss
   Fellow Psychiatry, Harvard Medical School, Boston MA 02115;
   Lecturing in Psychiatry:
   National Institute of Mental Health, Bangalore, India,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Jay Wolfson
  Assistant Professor Health Services Administration, University of Oklahoma
   Health Science Center, Oklahoma City OK 73190;
   Research in Japanese & U.S. Health Insurance Systems:
  Various Institutions, Japan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

```
James T. Anderson
   Composer, c/o Vive La Difference, 333 West 52nd St., Suite 408, New York NY 10019;
   Research in Bulgarian Folk Music:
   Bulgarian State Conservatory, Sofia, Bulgaria,
   5 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Jon D. Bailey
   Professor Music, Pomona College, Claremont CA 91711;
   Research in Musicology:
   Hochschule der Kunste, Berlin, West Germany,
   7 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Peter Bergquist
   Professor Music, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Research in History of Musicology:
   University of Munich, West Germany,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Michael T. Coolen
   Assistant Professor Ethnomusicology, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
   Lecturing in Non-European Ethno-Musicology:
   University of Copenhagen, Denmark,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
George H. Crumb
   Professor Music, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing in Music:
   University of Western Australia, Nedlands, Australia,
   1 month, 7/84 - 8/84.
John E. Floreen
   Assistant Professor Music, Rutgers University, Newark NJ 07102;
   Research in Musicology:
   Esterhazy Archive, Eisenstadt, Austria,
   3 months, 5/85 - 7/85.
David Fuller
   Professor Music, SUNY College at Buffalo, Buffalo NY 14222;
   Research in Music:
   Germany, Italy, Netherlands, Spain, United Kingdom,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Ethan T. Haimo
   Associate Professor Music, University of Notre Dame, Notre Dame IN 46556;
   Lecturing in Music Composition & Theory:
   Bar-Ilan University, Ramat-Gan, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Stephen P. Hartke
   Composer, 2025 Clement, San Francisco CA 94121;
   Lecturing in Music Composition:
   State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   4 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Martin F. Hatch
   Assistant Professor Music, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Research in the Role of Traditional Music in Malaysia:
   Xayassan Seni, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia,
   4 months, 7/84 - 10/84.
Duane L. Heller
   Assistant Professor Music, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
   Lecturing in Music:
   Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland,
   4 months, between 10/84 - 6/85.
Michael F. Hunt
  Associate Professor Music, Fontbonne College, St. Louis MO 63105;
   Research in Music:
   Trinity College, Dublin, Ireland,
   9 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
```

```
David Kappy
   Assistant Professor Music, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Lecturing in Chamber Music & Music Education:
   Federal University of Minas Gerais, Belo Horizonte, Brazil,
   5 months, 7/84 - 12/84.
Israel J. Katz
   Researcher Humanities, University of California, Santa Cruz CA 95061;
   Research in Music:
   Various Institutions, Spain,
   7 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
                                       (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
Richard C. Knoll
   Professor Music, University of Missouri, Kansas City MO 66110;
   Lecturing in Music: Voice:
   Keimyung University, Taegu, Korea,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
David C. Langlitz
   Principal Trombonist, Metropolitan Opera, New York NY 10023;
   Lecturing in Trombone:
   Seoul Symphony Orchestra, Korea,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
James H. Latimer
   Associate Professor Music, University of Wisconsin, Madison WI 53706;
   Lecturing in Music-Percussion & Conducting:
   Cairo Conservatory, Egypt,
   4 months, 10/84 - 1/85.
David S. Lewis
   Professor Clarinet and Music Theory, Ohio University, Athens OH 45701;
   Lecturing in Music: Clarinet:
   Singapore Symphony Orchestra, Singapore,
   8 months, 1/84 - 9/84.
Russell E. Munneke
   Assistant Professor Music, Central College, Pella IA 50219;
   Lecturing in Chamber: Music:
   Catholic University, Santiago, Chile,
   6 months, 5/84 - 11/84.
Arthur S. Rosenbaum
   Associate Professor Art, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
   Lecturing in Folklore:
   University of Freiburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Victoria Scelba
   70 Houston Road, Little Falls NJ 07424;
   Performer in Music Violin:
   Seoul Philharmonic Orchestra, Korea,
   12 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Richard A. Stephan
  Professor Music, SUNY College at Potsdam, Potsdam NY 13676;
   Lecturing in Music:
   University of Queensland, St. Lucia, Australia,
   5 months, 2/84 - 6/84.
Mitchell Strumpf
   Box 248, Centereach NY 11720;
   Lecturing in Ethnomusicology:
   University of Malawi, Zomba, Malawi,
   12 months, 9/84 - 9/85.
Milos M. Velimirovic
   Professor Music, University of Virginia, Charlottesville VA 22903;
   Lecturing in Methodology of Research in Musicology:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
```

1 month, 5/85 - 6/85.

```
Thomas J. Wegren
  Associate Professor Piano, University of Minnesota, Duluth MN 55812;
   Lecturing in Piano:
   Yeung-nam University, Taegu, Korea,
   11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Grover C. Wilkins III
   Director Music, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Research in Music:
   Information Research Center for Music, Paris, France,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Michael W. Zenge
   Chairman Department of Music, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill NC 27514;
   Lecturing in Music:
   National Institute of the Arts, Taipei, Taiwan,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Philosophy
Diana F. Ackerman
   Associate Professor Philosophy, Brown University, Providence RI 02912;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   6 months, 1/84 - 7/84.
Jeffrey W. Crawford
   Associate Professor Philosophy, Central State University, Wilberforce OH 45384;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   Bendel State University, Ekpoma, Nigeria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Arthur E. Falk
   Professor Philosophy, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo MI 49008;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   Jadavpur University, Calcutta, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
William J. Kilgore
   Professor Philosophy, Baylor University, Waco TX 76703;
   Research in History of Argentinian Philosophy:
   La Plata National University, La Plata, Argentina,
   4 months, 3/84 - 6/84.
Jaeqwon Kim
   Professor Philosophy, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   Seoul National University, Korea,
   4 months, 8/84 - 12/84.
Theodore J. Kisiel
   Professor Philosophy, Northern Illinois University, DeKalb IL 60115;
   Research in Philosophy of Science:
   Schiller-National Museum, Marbach, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
William H. Shaw
   Associate Professor Philosophy, Tennessee State University, Nashville TN 37203;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   5 months, 6/84 - 10/84.
Paul Shepard
   Avery Professor of Human Ecology & Natural Philosophy Environmental Studies,
   Pitzer College, Claremont CA 91711;
   Lecturing in Conservation:
   Various Institutions, India,
   6 weeks, 1/85 - 2/85.
```

Alan N. Sussman

```
Department of Philosophy, 4649 Brummel, Skokie IL 60076;
   Lecturing in Philosophy:
   University of Ghana, Accra, Ghana,
   8 months, 10/84 - 5/85.
John Anderson Taber
   Assistant Professor Religion, Case Western Reserve University, Cleveland OH 44106;
   Research in Philosophy:
   Banaras Hindu University, Varanasi, India,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
                              (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Frederick D. Wilhelmsen
   Professor Philosophy, University of Dallas, Irving TX 75060;
   Lecturing in Philosophy of Communications:
   University of Belgrano, Argentina
   3 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
                                                                                               Physics
B. S. Chandrasekhar
   Professor Physics, Case Western Reserve University, Cleveland OH 44106;
   Research in Physics:
   Technical University, Munich, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Gregg De Young
   Assistant Professor Physics, Stonehill College, North Easton MA 02356;
   Research in History of Science:
   The Asiatic Society in Calcutta, India,
   9 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
                               (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Brian K. Dennison
   Associate Professor Physics, Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University, Blacksburg VA 24061;
   Research in Radio Astronomy:
   Chalmers University of Technology, Uppsala, Sweden,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Donald E. Ellis
   Professor Physics, Northwestern University, Evanston IL 60201;
   Research in Metal Physics:
   Federal University of Minas Gerais, Belo Horizonte, Brazil,
   6 months, 12/83 - 6/84.
Kenneth Golden
   Professor Electrical Engineering, Northeastern University, Boston MA 02115;
   Research in Plasma Physics:
   University of New South Wales, Kensington, Australia,
   6 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
John L. Greenberg
   Research Fellow Humanities/Social Science, Robert A. Millikan Memorial Library, Pasadena CA 91125;
   Research in History of Science:
   Alexandre Koyre Research Center, Paris, France,
   4 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Derrick P. Grimmer
   Engineer Solar Energy, New Mexico State University, Las Cruces NM 88003;
   Lecturing in Solar Energy:
   University of Mauritius, Port Louis, Mauritius,
   10 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Richard L. Liboff
   Professor Applied Physics, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Lecturing in Theoretical Applied Science:
   Tel Aviv University, Tel Aviv, Israel,
   3 months, 11/84 - 2/85.
```

Research in Microbiology:

4 months, 9/84 - 1/85.

University of Amsterdam, Netherlands,

```
Richard H. Milburn
   Professor Physics, Tufts University, Medford MA 02155;
   Lecturing in Physics:
   University of Jammu, India,
   3 months, 10/84 - 12/84.
Laird D. Schearer
   Professor Physics, University of Missouri, Rolla MO 65401;
   Research in Atomic Physics:
   University of Paris VI, France,
   2 months, between 9/84 - 8/85.
Philip M. Stehle
   Professor Physics, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing and Research in Theoretical Atomic Physics:
   University of Innsbruck, Austria,
   4 months, 3/85 - 6/85.
Gene A. Stringer
   Professor Physics, Southern Oregon State College, Ashland OR 97520;
   Lecturing in Modern Physics:
   De La Salle University, Manila, Philippines,
   10 months, 6/84 - 4/85.
John R. Winckler
   Professor Physics, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Research in Plasma Physics:
   Paul Sabatier University, Toulouse, France,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Plant Science
James R. Brownell
   Professor Plant Science, California State University, Fresno CA 93740;
  Lecturing in Soil Resource Management:
  Ain Shams University, Cairo, Egypt,
  4 months, 10/84 - 2/85.
Daniel C. Brune
   Cond. Green Village, 472 Calle de Diego, Rio Piedras PR 00923;
   Research in Biological Science:
   University of Bonn, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
David E. Brussell
   Researcher Botany, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale IL 62901;
   Research in Traditional Medicine in Health Care:
   Goulandris Natural History Museum, Greece,
   6 months, 3/85 - 9/85.
Randolph Harrison Jr.
   Assistant Professor Biology, Susquehanna University, Selinsgrove PA 17870;
   Lecturing in Biology:
   Cuttington University College, Suacoco, Liberia,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Daniel A. Kluepfel
   Research Assistant Plant Pathology, University of Florida, Gainesville FL 32611;
   Research in Plant Pathology:
   Agricultural University of Wageningen, Netherlands,
   5 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
Allan E. Konopka
   Associate Professor Biological Sciences, Purdue University, West Lafayette IN 47906;
```

```
Rangaswamy N. Muniappan
   Professor/Associate Director Agricultural Experiment Station, University of Guam, Agana GU 96910;
   Research in Entomology:
   University of Agricultural Science, Bangalore, India,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
John M. Poehlman
   Emeritus Professor Agronomy, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65211;
   Lecturing in Agriculture:
   University of Agricultural Science, Bangalore, India,
   1 month, 1/85 - 2/85.
Ken E. Rogers
  Associate Professor Biology, Northeast Mississippi Junior College, Boonesville MS 38829;
   Lecturing in Botany:
   Minya University, Egypt,
   4 months, 2/85 - 5/85.
Carol A. Shearer
   Associate Professor Botany, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign, Urbana IL 61801;
   Research in Mycology:
   Professional Institute of Osorno, Chile,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Charles W. Slaughter
  Scientist Watershed Management, USDA Institute of N. Forestry, Fairbanks AK 99701;
   Research in Watershed Management:
   University of Iceland, Reykjavik, Iceland,
   3 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Donald B. Zobel
  Professor Botany, Oregon State University, Corvallis OR 97331;
   Lecturing in Botany & Plant Pathology:
  Tribhuvan University, Kirtipur, Nepal,
  10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
                                                                                    Political Science
Gary K. Bertsch
   Professor Political Science, University of Georgia, Athens GA 30602;
  Lecturing in International Relations:
   University of Lancaster, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
James Brown
   Professor Political Science, Southern Methodist University, Dallas TX 75275;
   Lecturing in American Politics:
   Various Institutions, Turkey,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Macalister Brown
   Chairman Political Economy Program, Williams College, Williamstown MA 01267;
   Lecturing in Political Science-American Studies:
   Chulalongkorn University, Bangkok, Thailand,
   5 months, 7/84 - 1/85.
David A. Caputo
   Professor Political Science, Purdue University, West Lafayette IN 47907;
   Lecturing in Political Science:
   Various Institutions, Italy,
   3 months, 3/85 - 6/85.
James W. Ceaser
   Associate Professor Government and Foreign Affairs, University of Virginia, Charlottesville VA 22901;
   Lecturing in American Government:
   Various Institutions, Italy,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
```

Steve S. Chan Associate Professor Political Science, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843; Lecturing in American Studies: Tamkang University, Taipei, Taiwan, 10 months, 8/84 - 7/85. Kenneth M. Coleman Associate Professor Political Science, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506; Lecturing in Political Science: Simon Bolivar University, Caracas, Venezuela, 6 months, 1/85 - 7/85. J. Michael Dodson Associate Professor Political Science, Texas Christian University, Fort Worth TX 76129; Lecturing in Politics: University of Nottingham, United Kingdom, 4 months, 1/85 - 4/85. John P. Entelis Professor Political Science, Fordham University, Bronx NY 10458; Lecturing in Political Science/Comparative Politics: University of Tunis, Tunisia, 5 months, 1/85 - 6/85. Edward C. Epstein Associate Professor Political Science, University of Utah, Salt Lake City UT 84112; Research in Political Science: Various Institutions, Argentina, 5 months, 8/84 - 12/84. Lawrence T. Farley Assistant Professor History, Lock Haven State College, Lock Haven PA 17745; Research in Structural Growth Patterns in a Regional Organization: Institute of Southeast Asian Studies, Singapore, 4 months, 1/85 - 5/85. Zvi Yechiel Gitelman Professor Political Science, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109; Lecturing in Soviet & East European Politics: Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel, 9 months, 10/84 - 7/85. Leon Gordenker Professor Politics, Princeton University, Princeton NJ 08544; Research in Political Science: University of Leiden, Netherlands, 5 months, 11/84 - 4/85. Beverly Grier 1938 North Hollywood Street, Philadelphia PA 19121; Lecturing in Political Science: University of Niamey, Niger, 10 months, 10/84 - 8/85. Harold Guetzkow Professor Political Science, Northwestern University, Evanston IL 60201; Research in Psychology: Indian Institute of Technology, Kanpur, India, 4 months, 8/84 - 10/84. (Indo-American Fellowship Program) Beverly L. Kahn Assistant Professor Political Science, Ohio State University, Mansfield OH 44906; Research in Political Science: University of Rome, Italy, 9 months, 9/84 - 6/85. Charles H. Kennedy Assistant Professor Government, Bowdoin College, Brunswick ME 04011; Research in Political Science: Islamic University, Islamabad, Pakistan, 8 months, 5/84 - 1/85.

```
Mark J. Kesselman
   Professor Political Science, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Research in Government:
   Centre for Studies in Social Sciences, India,
   8 months, 7/84 - 2/85.
                            (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
Peter H. Koehn
   Professor Political Science, University of Montana, Missoula MT 59812;
   Research in Political Science:
   Osmania University, Hyderabad, India,
                             (Indo-American Fellowship Program)
   7 months, 7/85 - 1/86.
Ladis K. D. Kristof
   Professor Political Science, Portland State University, Portland OR 97207;
   Research in The Role of Non-Collective Agriculture within Romanian Economy:
   Academy of Economic Studies, Bucharest, Romania,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Daniel S. Lev
   Professor Political Science, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Research in Professional Components of the Middle Class:
   University of Science, Penang, Malaysia,
   10 months, 10/84 - 8/85.
Jennie K. Lincoln
   Assistant Professor Political Science, Miami University, Oxford OH 45056;
   Lecturing in Political Science:
   University of Costa Rica, San Jose, Costa Rica,
   5 months, between 7/84 - 9/84.
Patrick Morgan
   Professor Political Science, Washington State University, Pullman WA 99164;
   Lecturing in Political Science:
   Catholic University, Louvain, Belgium,
   5 months, between 9/84 - 5/85.
Walter C. Opello Jr.
   Associate Professor Political Science, University of Mississippi, University MS 38677;
   Research in Portuguese Parliamentary System:
   Institute of Social Sciences, Lisbon, Portugal,
   8 months, 10/84 - 5/85.
Tong Whan Park
   Associate Professor Political Science, Northwestern University, Evanston IL 60201;
   Lecturing in Political Science:
   Seoul National University, Korea,
   10 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Jack D. Parson
   Assistant Professor Political Science, College of Charleston, Charleston SC 29424;
   Research in Political Science: Relationship between Elections and Economic
   and Political Development in Botswana:
   University of Botswana, Gaborone, Botswana,
   9 months, 6/84 - 2/85.
James A. Ramsay
   Professor Government, St. Lawrence University, Canton NY 13617;
   Research in The Political Economy of Rapid Economic Development:
   Chulalongkorn University, Bangkok, Thailand,
   5 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
Forest W. Redding
   Associate Professor Political Science, Phillips University, Enid OK 73701;
   Lecturing and Research in Political Science:
   University of Canterbury, Christchurch, New Zealand,
   6 months, 5/84 - 11/84.
George W. Ross
   Professor Sociology, Brandeis University, Waltham MA 02154;
   Research in Political Sociology:
   France, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 12/84 - 8/85.
```

```
Lawrence A. Scaff
   Associate Professor Political Science, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing and Research in Political Science:
   University of Freiburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Marc N. Scheinman
   Professor Marketing, Pace University, Westchester, Pleasantville/Briarcliff NY 10570;
   Lecturing in Marketing:
   Anahuac University, Mexico City, Mexico,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Frederick L. Shiels
   Associate Professor History, Mercy College, Dobbs Ferry NY 10522;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   Seinan Gakùin University, Fukuoka, Japan,
   Kyushu University, Fukuoka, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
Richard L. Sklar
   Professor Political Science, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in Ideology & Development:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   2 months, 6/84 - 8/84.
Frank M. Snowden III
  Lecturer History, Royal Holloway College, London, U.K.;
   Research in European History:
   Universities of Rome and Bari, Italy,
   6 months, between 9/84 - 6/85.
Carl A. Trocki
   Associate Professor History, Thomas More College, Crestview Hills KY 41017;
   Research in Political Economy of Colonialism:
   National University of Singapore, Singapore,
   7 months, 12/84 - 6/85.
John A. Vasquez
   Associate Professor Political Science, Rutgers The State University, New Brunswick NJ 08903;
   Research in Assessing A Theory of War:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Robert G. Wirsing
   Professor Government, University of South Carolina, Columbia SC 29208;
   Lecturing in International Relations:
   University of Karachi, Pakistan,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

## **Psychology**

```
William M. Bart
Professor Educational Psychology, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
Research in Educational Psychology:
Max Planck Institute of Psychological Research, Munich, West Germany,
10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.

John E. Bates
Professor Psychology, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
Research in Psychology:
Department of Clinical Psychology, Amsterdam, Netherlands,
6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.

William E. Cooper
Professor Psychology, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242;
Lecturing in Psycholinguistics:
Federal University of Minas Gerais, Belo Horizonte, Brazil,
3 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
```

4 months, 4/85 - 6/85.

68

MeWh

```
M. Csikszentmihalyi
   Professor Behavioral Sciences, University of Chicago, Chicago IL 60637;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   Sao Paulo School of Medicine, Brazil,
   2 weeks, 3/84 - 3/84.
Joseph E. Hasazi
   Associate Professor Psychology, University of Vermont, Burlington VT 05405;
   Research in Psychological Development of Children:
  University of Lisbon, Portugal,
   3 months, 4/85 - 6/85.
Puncky P. Heppner
   Assistant Professor Psychology, University of Missouri, Columbia MO 65211;
   Research in Psychology:
   Gothenburg University, Sweden,
   3 months, between 1/85 - 6/85.
Vincent J. Hoffman
  Assistant Professor Criminal Justice, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Research in Juvenile Deviance:
   Yonsei University, Seoul, Korea,
   4 months, 5/84 - 9/84.
Justin Joffe
   Professor Pyschology, University of Vermont, Burlington VT 05405;
   Research in Developmental Psychology:
  National Institute of Hygiene, Budapest, Hungary,
   4 months, 12/84 - 4/85.
Peter W. Jusczyk
   Associate Professor Psychology, University of Oregon, Eugene OR 97403;
   Lecturing in Infant Cognitive and Perceptual Development:
   Catholic University, Lublin, Poland,
   6 months, 1/85 - 7/85.
Joe Khatena
   Professor Educational Psychology, Mississippi State University, Mississippi State MS 39762;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   M.S. University of Baroda, India,
   5 months, 1/85 - 5/85.
David A. Kravitz
   Assistant Professor Psychology, University of Kentucky, Lexington KY 40506;
   Lecturing and Research in Psychology:
   University of Freiburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Donald J. Lewis
   Research Fellow, East-West Center, Honolulu Hawaii 96848;
   Lecturing in International Law:
   Nankai University, Tianjin, China, 11 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Walter J. Lonner
   Professor Psychology, Western Washington University, Bellingham WA 98225;
   Research in Psychology:
   University of the Saarlandes, Saarbrucken, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Richard W. Malott
   Professor Psychology, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo MI 49008;
   Lecturing in Student Counseling:
  Various Institutions, Peru,
   5 months, 4/84 - 9/84.
A. Verne McArthur
   Administrator Human Services, New Hampshire College, Manchester NH;
  Lecturing in Social Science Research Methodology:
   Various Institutions, Korea,
```

```
Charles G. McClintock
   Professor Psychology, University of California, Santa Barbara CA 93106;
   Research in Social Psychology:
   Belgium, Greece,
   7 months, 12/84 - 7/85.
J. Jeffries McWhirter
 Professor Counseling, Arizona State University, Tempe AZ 85281;
   Tecturing in Counseling Psychology:
   Catholic College of Education, Sydney, Australia,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Norman Miller
   Professor Psychology, University of Southern California, Los Angeles CA 90007;
   Research in Social Psychology:
   Bar-Ilan University, Ramat-Gan, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Joseph P. O'Reilly
  Associate Professor Community Studies, University of Hawaii, Honolulu HI;
   Lecturing in Human Resources Development:
   Agrarian Research & Training Institute, Sri Lanka,
   4 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
Jeffery Z. Rubin
   Professor Psychology, Tufts University, Medford MA 02155;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   Tel Aviv University, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Karl E. Scheibe
   Professor Psychology, Wesleyan University, Middletown CT 06457;
  Lecturing in Contemporary Social Psychology:
   Catholic University, Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   5 months, 2/84 - 7/84.
James F. Scorzelli
   Associate Professor Counselor Education, Northeastern University, Boston MA 02115;
  Lecturing in Psychology:
   National University of Malaysia, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia,
  Universiti Kebangsaan Malaysia, Malaysia,
   9 months, 7/84 - 4/85.
Marilyn J. Shatz
   Associate Professor Psychology, University of Michigan, Ann Arbor MI 48109;
   Research in Psychology:
   Cognitive Development Unit of Medical Research, United Kingdom,
   4 months, 5/85 - 9/85.
Brian Sutton-Smith
   Head Graduate School of Education Program for Human Learning and Development,
   University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing in Psychology: Social Development and Developmental Aesthetics
   including Children's Folklore:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   2 weeks, 11/15/84 - 11/30/84.
Theriault J. Todd
  Deputy Director for Programs, Children's Center, Detroit MI 48207;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   Karachi University, Pakistan,
   8 months, 5/84 - 12/84.
James V. Wertsch
   Associate Professor and Chairman Linguistics, Northwestern University, Evanston IL 60201;
  Lecturing in Relationship between Language and Thought:
  Moscow State University, U.S.S.R.,
   4 months, 9/84 - 1/85.
```

```
William Adler
   Lecturer Regional Studies, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Lecturing in Early Christianity/Hellenistic Judaism:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Stuart H. Blackburn
   Associate Professor Religion, Dartmouth College, Hanover NH 03755;
   Research in Asian Studies:
   University of Kerala, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Frederick M. Denny
   Associate Professor and Chairperson Religious Studies, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Research in Islamic Studies & History of Religions:
   Institute Agama Islam Negeri, Surabaya, Indonesia,
   9 months, 10/84 - 07/85.
Nancy E. Falk
   Professor Religion, Western Michigan University, Kalamazoo MI 49008;
   Lecturing in Religion:
   University of Delhi, India,
   Jadavpur University, Calcutta, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Arthur Green
   Associate Professor Religious Studies, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia PA 19104;
   Research in Jewish Mysticism:
   Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Yvonne Y. Haddad
   Associate Professor Islamic Studies, Hartford Seminary, Hartford CT 06002;
   Research in Contemporary Islam:
   Egypt, Jordan,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Thor Hall
   Distinguished Professor Philosophy, University of Tennessee, Chattanooga TN 37401;
   Lecturing in Theology:
   University of Copenhagen, Denmark,
   4 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Muhsin S. Mahdi
   Professor of Arabic, Department of Near Eastern Languages and Civilizations,
   Harvard University, Cambridge MA 02138;
   Research in Islamic Studies:
   Mohamed V University, Rabat, Morocco,
   9 months, 11/84 - 08/85.
Martin E. Marty
   Professor History, University of Chicago, Chicago IL 60637;
   Lecturing in Religious History:
   Kyoto American Studies Summer Seminar, Japan,
   1 month, 7/84 - 8/84.
Lawrence Meredith
   Professor Religious Studies, University of the Pacific, Stockton CA 95211;
   Lecturing in American Civilization:
   University of Graz, Austria,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Rosemary R. Ruether
   Professor Theology, Garrett Evangelical Theological Seminary, Evanston IL;
   Lecturing and Research in Feminist Theology:
   Lund & Uppsala Universities, Sweden,
   2 months, 8/84 - 9/84.
Alford T. Welch
   Associate Professor Religious Studies, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Research in Arabic & Islamic Studies:
   Ain Shams University, Cairo, Egypt,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
```

3 months, 5/84 - 8/84.

```
Sidney H. Aronson
  Professor Sociology, Brooklyn College/CUNY, Brooklyn NY 11210;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   Bharathiar University, Coimbatore, India,
   6 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Willard T. Austin
   Associate Professor Sociology, Montana State University, Bozeman MT 59717;
   Research in Crime Prevention & Police Community Relations:
   Institute of Southeast Asian Studies, Singapore,
   4 months, 7/84 - 11/84.
Asoke Basu
   Professor Sociology, California State University, Hayward CA 94542;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   Jamia Millia Islamia, New Delhi, India,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Peter M. Blau
   Professor Sociology, Columbia University, New York NY 10027;
   Lecturing in University Administration:
   Federal University of Rio Grande do Sul, Porto Alegre, Brazil,
   2 weeks, 6/84 - 6/84.
Richard L. Block
   Professor Sociology, Loyola University, Chicago IL 60611;
   Research in Sociology:
   Netherlands, United Kingdom,
   6 months, 7/85 - 12/85.
C. Hobson Bryan Jr.
   Professor Sociology, The University of Alabama, University AL 35486;
   Research in Social Impact:
   Centre for Resource Management, New Zealand,
   6 months, 2/84 - 8/84.
William A. Christian Jr.
   191 Ridgewood Avenue, Hamden CT 06517;
  Research in Sociology:
Various Institutions, Spain,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
                               (U.S.-Spain Treaty Program)
William C. Cockerham
   Associate Professor Sociology, University of Illinois, Urbana IL 61801;
   Research in Medical Sociology:
   University of Marburg, West Germany,
   4 months, 3/85 - 7/85.
Harry K. Dansereau
   Professor Sociology, Western Kentucky University, Bowling Green KY 42101;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   Middle East Technical University, Ankara, Turkey,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Linda Degh
   Professor Folklore, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Research in Folklore/Ethnography:
   University of Freiburg, West Germany,
   5 months, 9/84 - 2/85.
Mauricio A. Font
   Assistant Professor Sociology, Rutgers The State University, New Brunswick NJ 08903;
   Research in Economics & Politics in Brazilian 1st Republic:
   State University of Sao Paulo, Brazil,
   2 months, 7/84 - 9/84.
Rose K. Goldsen
   Professor Sociology, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14853;
   Research in Sociology of Mass Media Communications:
   National University, Bogota, Colombia,
```

12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.

```
Gary G. Hamilton
   Associate Professor Sociology, University of California, Davis CA 95616;
   Lecturing in Sociology/Social Work:
   Tunghai University, Taichung, Taiwan,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
W. Joseph Heffernan
   Professor Social Work, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Lecturing in Social Work:
   Victoria University of Wellington, New Zealand,
   4 months, 5/84 - 9/84.
Alex Inkeles
   Professor Sociology, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   Catholic University, Santiago, Chile,
   1 month, 1984 - 1985.
Audrey R. Kahin
   Editor Southeast Asia Program, Cornell Modern Indonesia Project, Cornell University, Ithaca NY 14850;
   Research in the Role of Minangkabau Entrepreneurs in the Indonesian Nationalist Movement:
  I.K.I.P., Indonesia, 9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Peter J. Kivisto
   Assistant Professor Sociology, Augustana College, Rock Island IL 61201;
   Research in Sociology:
   University of Turku, Finland,
   3 months, between 6/84 - 6/85.
Barbara A. Kohl
   Fellow Latin America, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Research in Sociology:
   Escuela de Agricultura de Lavras, Brazil,
   6 months, 8/84 - 1/85.
Pat Lauderdale
   Professor and Research Director Center for the Study of Justice, Arizona State University,
   Tempe AZ 85281;
   Research in Study of Justice:
   University of Costa Rica, San Jose, Costa Rica,
   7 months, 12/84 - 6/85.
Craig Lockard
   Associate Professor Social Change & Development, University of Wisconsin, Green Bay WI 54302;
   Research in Popular Culture & Social History in Malaya:
   University of Malaya, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia,
   12 months, 7/84 - 7/85.
Philip M. Marcus
   Director Sociology, Michigan State University, East Lansing MI 48824;
   Lecturing in University Administration:
   Federal University of Rio Grande do Sul, Porto Alegre, Brazil,
   1 month, 6/84 - 7/84.
Robert E. Mazur
   Visiting Assistant Professor Sociology, University of Montana, Missoula MT 59812;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   University of Zimbabwe, Harare, Zimbabwe,
   6 months, 9/84 - 3/85.
Charles L. McGehee
   Professor Sociology, Central Washington University, Ellensburg WA 98926;
   Research in Sociology:
   University of Wurzburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Joane P. Nagel
   Associate Professor Sociology, University of Kansas, Lawrence KS 66045;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   University of Liberia, Monrovia, Liberia,
```

9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.

```
Albert B. Robillard
   Associate Professor Sociology, University of Hawaii, Honolulu HI 96822;
   Research in Health Care Development in the Philippines:
   Ateneo De Manila University, Philippines,
   8 months, 1/85 - 8/85.
John K. Schorr
   Associate Professor Sociology, Stetson University, Deland FL 32720;
   Lecturing in Psychology:
   Pedagogische Hochschule, Freiburg, West Germany,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
John P. Smith
   Associate Professor Agricultural Economics Extension, North Dakota State University, Fargo ND 58105;
   Lecturing in Rural Development:
   Pan-African Institute for Development (PAID), Yaounde, Cameroon,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Jerold M. Starr
   Associate Professor Sociology, West Virginia University, Morgantown WV 26506;
   Research in Sociology:
   Uppsala University, Sweden,
   3 months, 9/84 - 12/84.
Eugene S. Uyeki
   Professor Sociology, Case Western Reserve University, Cleveland OH 44106;
   Lecturing in American Studies:
   Hokkaido University, Sapporo, Japan,
   10 months, 4/85 - 2/86.
Harvey R. Williams
   Associate Professor Sociology, University of the Pacific, Stockton CA 95211;
   Lecturing in Sociology:
   University of the Andes, Merida, Venezuela,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Teaching English as a Second Language
Judith S. Adler
   Graduate Student Linguistics, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Stephen M. Arterburn
   Instructor English as a Second Language, George Mason University, Fairfax VA 22030;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Helene E. Becker
   Teacher English as a Second Language, Conard High School, West Hartford CT 06107;
   Lecturing in English as a Second Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Cynthia A. Boardman
   Instructor English as a Second Language, Spring Institute for International Studies, Greeley CO 80631;
   Lecturing in Teaching English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Split in Zadar, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Debra L. Cherson
   Instructor English as a Second Language, University of Colorado, Boulder CO 80309;
   Lecturing in Teaching English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Pamela J. Couch
   Lecturer English as a Foreign Language, San Diego State University, San Diego CA 92182;
   Lecturing in English as a Second Language:
   University of Titograd, Yugoslavia,
```

9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.

```
Stephen P. Garrow
   Instructor Intensive English, Arkansas State University, State University AR 72401;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Charles University, Prague, Czechoslovakia,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Janet M. Goodwin
   Teaching Assistant English as a Second Language, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in English as a Second Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
Pamela M. Harman
   Teaching Associate English, Nanzan Junior College, Nanzan, Japan;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Wroclaw, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Richard W. Harman Jr.
   Teaching Associate English, Manzan Junior College, Nanzan, Japan;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Polytechnic Institute of Wroclaw, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Robert J. King
   Assistant Professor Humanities/Social Sciences, Embry Riddle Aeronautical University,
   Daytona Beach FL 32014;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Polytechnical Institute, Timisoara, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Kristin Lems
   Teaching Assistant English as a Second Language, University of Illinois--Urbana-Champaign,
   Urbana IL 61801;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Various Institutions, Algeria,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Vincent R. Linares
   Chairman Division Language Arts, Maui Community College, Kahului, Maui HI 93762;
   Lecturing in Curriculum Development in TESL:
   Curriculum Development Center, Colombo, Sri Lanka,
   11 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Diane Beth Lindsay
   Lecturer English, California State University/Dominguez Hills, Carson CA 90747;
   Lecturing in Teaching English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
J. Peter Maher
   Professor Linguistics, Northeastern Illinois University, Chicago IL 60625;
   Research in Linguistics:
   Ireland, Italy,
   5 months, 4/84 - 9/84.
Michelle L. Menken
   Teaching Assistant Linguistics, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Bucharest, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Ronald L. Metzler
   Instructor Intensive English, University of Tennessee, Martin TN 38238;
  Lecturing in Teaching English as a Foreign Language:
  Sogang University, Seoul, Korea,
  10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Margo F. Miller
   Instructor American Culture, Monterey Institute, Monterey CA 93940;
  Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
University of Sarajevo, Yugoslavia,
```

```
Kathleen L. Neidlinger
  Visiting Assistant Professor, University of Southern Mississippi, Hattiesburg MS 39401;
  Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
  Comenius University, Bratislava, Czechoslovakia,
  10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Janet L. Peterson
   Instructor English as a Second Language, Arkansas State University, State University AR 72467;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Nis, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Jane A. Petring
   Adviser, Service d'Alphabetization, Niamey, Niger;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Osijek, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Joan T. Powers
   Instructor Linguistics, Indiana University, Bloomington IN 47405;
   Lecturing in English as a Second Or Foreign Language:
   University College, Manama, Bahrain,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Susan M. Ryan
   Teaching Assistant English, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024:
   Lecturing in Teaching English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Linda M. Schmandt
   Graduate Teaching Assistant General Linguistics, University of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh PA 15260;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Italian Public School System, Italy,
   9 months, 9/84 - 5/85.
William R. Smalzer
   Adjunct Lecturer English as a Second Language, University of Arizona, Tucson AZ 85721;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Pristina, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Laurice A. Tuller
   Teaching Associate Linguistics, University of California, Los Angeles CA 90024;
   Lecturing in Linguistics:
   University of Poitiers, France,
   9 months, 10/84 - 7/85.
Daniel L. Tumposky
   7 Dana Ave, Albany NY 12208;
   Lecturing in English as a Second Language:
   National University of Somalia, Mogadishu, Somalia,
   10 months, 7/84 - 4/85.
Richard Ulrych
   Lecturer English as a Second Language, Tokai University, Fukuoka Japan;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Silesia, Sosnowiec, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Mary G. Vezilich
   Graduate Student English, University of Kansas, Lawrence KS 66045;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   University of Mostar, Yugoslavia,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Gary W. Wolek
   Instructor English Language Institute, Syracuse University, Syracuse NY 13210;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Gdansk University, Poland,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Quentin R. Yerxa
   Teaching Associate English, University of Washington, Seattle WA 98195;
   Lecturing in English as a Foreign Language:
   Institute of Higher Learning, Craiova, Romania,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
```

2 months, 8/84 - 10/84.

```
Barbara M. Barker
   Associate Professor Drama, University of Texas, Austin TX 78712;
   Research in Music:
   Various Institutions, United Kingdom,
   9 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Carol A. Bellini-Sharp
   Associate Professor Theatre Arts, Hamilton College, Clinton NY 13323;
   Lecturing in Drama:
   University of Canterbury, Christchurch, New Zealand,
   6 months, 2/84 - 8/85.
   Chairman Theatre Arts, University of New Mexico, Albuquerque NM 87131;
   Lecturing in Theatre Arts:
   National Kaohsiung Teachers College, Taipei, Taiwan,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
C. Ronald Olauson
   Professor Theatre Arts, Mankato State University, Mankato MN 56001;
   Lecturing in Contemporary Drama:
   University of Otago, Dunedin, New Zealand,
   6 months, 6/84 - 12/84.
Jose Pares
   Ballet Master and Artistic Advisor, Teresa Carreno Theater, Caracas Venezuela;
   Lecturing in Ballet:
   Teresa Carreno Foundation, Caracas, Venezuela,
   10 months, 9/84 - 7/85.
Katherine Jones Rao
   Professor Theatre Arts, New School for Social Research, New York NY 10011;
   Research in Theatre Arts:
   Calicut University, Kerala, India,
   9 months, 8/84 - 5/85.
Sandra L. Richards
   Assistant Professor Drama, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305;
   Lecturing in Drama:
   University of Jos, Nigeria,
   10 months, 9/84 - 6/85.
Hilmar T. Sallee
   2121 Virginia Avenue, NW, Washington DC 20037;
   Lecturing in Theatre Arts Management (Consultant):
   Various Institutions, Taiwan,
   10 months, 8/84 - 7/85.
Jane E. Tammany
   Assistant Professor Theatre Arts, King Saud University, Riyadh Saudi Arabia;
   Lecturing in Drama/Theater:
   Cairo University, Egypt,
   9 months, 10/84 - 6/85.
Hal J. Todd
   Professor Theatre Arts, San Jose State University, San Jose CA 95192;
   Lecturing in Acting/Directing Modern U.S. and English Drama:
   University of Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
   6 months, 1/85 - 6/85.
Porter S. Woods
   Associate Professor Theatre Arts, Colorado State University, Fort Collins CO 80523;
   Lecturing in Theatre Arts:
   National Taiwan University, Taipei, Taiwan,
   10 months, 8/84 - 6/85.
Manuel N. Zaraspe
   Ballet Master and Choreographer Dance, Juilliard School, New York NY 10023;
   Lecturing in Ballet:
   National School of Dance, Montevideo, Uruguay,
```

Heinz Bulmahn

Associate Professor Modern Languages, Kansas State University, Manhattan KS 66506.

Forest L. Grieves

Professor Political Science, University of Montana, Missoula MT 59812.

Edward W. Gundel

Instructor Humanities, Concordia College, Minneapolis MN 55104.

Paul M. Haberland

Professor Modern Languages, Western Carolina University, Cullowhee NC 28723.

Richard D. Hacken

Bibliographer, Harold B. Lee Library, Brigham Young University, Provo UT 84602.

Jeanne M. Hoch

Assistant Professor Foreign Languages, Berea College, Berea KY 40404.

Ursula Hoffmann

Associate Professor German, Lehman College, CUNY, Bronx NY 10468.

Sheila K. Johnson

Assistant Professor German, Ohio State University, Columbus OH 43210.

Siegfried G. Karsten

Professor Economics, West Georgia College, Carrollton GA 30118.

Gary Lease

Associate Professor History, University of California, Santa Cruz CA 95064.

Gertrud S. Mazur

Associate Professor Foreign Language and Literature, Washington State University, Pullman WA 99164.

Reuben G. Peterson

Associate Professor Modern Languages, Augusta College, Augusta GA 30904.

Susann T. Samples

Assistant Professor Languages, Mount St. Mary's College, Emmitsburg MD 21727.

Carol L. Schmid

Assistant Professor Social Sciences, Guilford Technical Institute, Jamestown NC 27282.

Jerry C. Smith

Associate Professor Modern Languages, The College of William and Mary, Williamsburg VA 23185.

Michael B. Smith

Assistant Professor Foreign Languages, Berry College, Mount Berry GA 30149.

Susan S. Smith-Wolfe

Assistant Professor Foreign Language and Literature, Washington State University, Pullman WA 99164.

Harold M. Sommer

Associate Professor Foreign Language and Literature, Indiana University of Pennsylvania, Indiana PA 15705.

Kurt K. Tweraser

Associate Professor Political Science, University of Arkansas, Fayetteville AR 72701.

Lawrence D. Walker

Professor History, Illinois State University, Normal IL 61761.

Katherine T. Wallace-Casey

Assistant Professor Foreign Languages, Elon College, Elon College NC 27244.

Robert G. Young

Associate Professor History, Southern Utah State College, Cedar City UT 84720.

Reinhard Zollitsch

Associate Professor Foreign Languages, University of Maine, Orono ME 04473.

William L. Zwiebel

Professor Modern Languages, College of the Holy Cross, Worcester MA 01610.

Priscilla J. Angelo
Associate Dean of the College, St. Lawrence University, Canton NY 13617.

Donald A. Boulton
Vice Chancellor Student Affairs, University of North Carolina, Chapel Hill NC 27514.

Martha M. Chang
Adviser to Foreign Students and Scholars, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720.

Marissa A. Chorlian
Foreign Student Adviser, University of New Hampshire, Durham NH 03824.

Ronald G. Dimberg
Assistant Dean International Study/Programs, University of Virginia, Charlottesville VA 22903.

George R. Dixon
Associate Director Admissions, North Carolina State University, Raleigh NC 27650.

John Eng-Wong Foreign Student Adviser International Study/Programs, Brown University, Providence RI 02912.

Florence Anne Funk International Student Adviser, University of Minnesota, Minneapolis MN 55455.

Catherine Ann Gamon
Assistant Director International Office, Stanford University, Stanford CA 94305.

Marshall Geer
Vice President Academic Affairs, American Graduate School of International Management, Glendale AZ 85306.

Jean F. Gounard
Director Intl Students, State University of New York College at Buffalo, Buffalo NY 14222.

Beverly K. Hart
Director English Language Institute, Marymount Palos Verdes College, Rancho Palos Verdes CA 90274.

Eric Heiberg
Foreign Student Adviser, Georgetown University, Washington DC 20057.

Roger W. Lehr
Director International Student Services, Indiana State University, Terre Haute IN 47809.

Barbara Leondar
Vice President Academic Affairs, Worcester State College, Worcester MA 01602.

Al Charles Mladenka
Director International Student Affairs, Texas Christian University, Fort Worth TX 76129.

Mona Rizk-Finne Coordinator Study Abroad, Texas A & M University, College Station TX 77843.

Jean Helen Vander Woude Foreign Student Adviser International Programs, Lewis and Clark College, Portland OR 97219.

Rose T. Watson
Director International Student Services, Florida International University, Miami FL 33199.

C. Wayne Young Foreign Student Adviser, University of Iowa, Iowa City IA 52242.

# Scholars by Host Country

#### Algeria

Lems, Kristin, Teaching English as a Second Language Roache, Joel H., American Literature

#### Argentina

Elkin, Judith L., History, Non-U.S.
Epstein, Edward C., Political Science
Fernandez, Jose B., American History
Kilgore, William J., Philosophy
Leland, Christopher T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Leonard, Thomas Michael, History, Non-U.S.
Marquez, Antonio, American Literature
Wilhelmsen, Frederick D., Philosophy

#### Australia

Crumb, George H., Music
Engelder, Terry, Geology
Galambos, Louis P., American History
Golden, Kenneth, Physics
Gontarski, Stanley E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Hays, Terence E., Anthropology
Kaufman, Arthur, Medical Science
McWhirter, J. Jeffries, Psychology
Medina Jr., Miguela, Engineering
Randel, Ronald D., Animal Science
Scott, Anne F., American History
Shillingsburg, Miriam J., American Literature
Smith II, George P., Law
Stephan, Richard A., Music
Wiens, John A., Animal Science
Yoffee, Norman, Anthropology

#### **Austria**

Barth, Gunther, American History Bornstein, Robert D., Astronomy Floreen, John E., Music Haus, Hermann, Engineering Krempl, Erhard, Engineering McMichael, George L., American Literature Meredith, Lawrence, Religion Pijanowski, Eugene M., Art & Art History Stehle, Philip M., Physics Summers, Robert S., Law

#### Bahrain

Harris, Ben M., Education Powers, Joan T., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Bangladesh

Meeks, B. Spencer, Chemistry

#### **Barbados**

Howard, Bruce M., Chemistry

#### Belgium

Abrams, Jeffrey S., Cell Science
Bordwell, David J., Communications
Delaney, Carol L., Anthropology
Gendel, Peter A., Anthropology
Goddard, Joe D., Engineering
Hargrove, Nancy D., American Literature
Hellmann, John M., American Literature
Kennedy, David William, Law
Morgan, Patrick, Political Science
Pinsker, Sanford S., American Literature
Smith, Elise L., Art & Art History

#### Benin

Tollerson, Marie S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Bolivia

Leons, Madeline B., Anthropology

#### **Botswana**

Markell, William, Business & Management Parson, Jack D., Political Science

#### Brazil

Andrews, George Reid, History, Non-U.S. Baer, Werner, Economics Blau, Peter M., Sociology & Social Work Brown, Thomas Howard, American Literature Comperon, Kim S., Education Cooper, William E., Psychology Csikszentmihalyi, M., Psychology Downing, David B., American Literature Druzgalski, Christopher, Engineering Ellis, Donald E., Physics Font, Mauricio A., Sociology & Social Work Guilbault, George G., Chemistry Hargrove, Don, Animal Science Hartke, Stephen P., Music Hecht, Susanna B., Economics Huckin, Thomas N., Linguistics
Jackson, Kenneth David, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Kappy, David, Music Kohl, Barbara A., Sociology & Social Work Kroch, Anthony S., Linguistics Marcus, Philip M., Sociology & Social Work Mitra, Sanjit K., Engineering Murata, Kiguma J., Geology Oleszek, Gerald M., Engineering Paul, Jeddeo, Chemistry
Pinkerton, Sandra, Linguistics
Salvia, John A., Education
Scanlan, Richard A., Home Economics & Food Technology Scheibe, Karl E., Psychology Smallwood Jr., Charles, Engineering Stake, Robert E., Education Sundiata, Ibrahim, History, Non-U.S. Tai, Chen T., Engineering Topkik, Steven C., History, Non-U.S. Vanek, Jaroslav, Economics Webb, Kempton, Geography Witte, Ann D., Economics

#### Bulgaria

Anderson, James T., Music Beane, Faith W., Linguistics Wyzan, Michael L., Economics

#### **Burkina Faso**

Moorer, Frank E., American Literature Roy, Christopher D., Art & Art History

#### Burundi

Voeltz, Erhard F., Linguistics

#### Cameroon

Linn, William J., American Literature Schmeding, Katheryn, Animal Science Smith, John P., Sociology & Social Work Songolo, Aliko, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Chile

Inkeles, Alex, Sociology & Social Work Munneke, Russell E., Music Scheetz, Thomas E., Economics Shearer, Carol A., Plant Science

#### China

Barnes, Howard W., Business & Management Barnstone, Willis, American Literature Farnsworth, Robert M., American Literature Hamm, Bob C., Business & Management Kanter, Stephen, Law Lewis, Donald J., Psychology Moore, John R., American History Neubauer, Carol E., American Literature Palmer, Robert B., Library Science Ronda, Bruce A., American Literature Seiden, Melvin, American Literature Seiden, Melvin, American Literature Severin, Werner J., Communications Spade, Beatrice, American Literature Stave, Bruce M., American History Thomas, Gregory A., Law Wilson, Bruce M., American Literature Wilson, Richard J., Economics

#### Colombia

Alexander, Ernest R., Architecture & City Planning Bender, Deborah E., Medical Science Brasunas, Anton, Engineering Bushnell, David, History, Non-U.S.
Cohen, Lucy M., Anthropology
Contreras, Gloria, Education
Goldsen, Rose K., Sociology & Social Work
Hinojosa, Rene C., Architecture & City Planning
Hood, Joyce E., Education
Johnson, Clarence D., Animal Science
Prescott, Laurence E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Prohaska, Charles R., Business & Management
Prohaska, Ellen Frank, Business & Management
Tamsitt, James Ray, Animal Science
Webb, Michael A., Economics

## Congo

Rioux, Robert N., American Literature

#### Costa Rica

Furlong, William L., History, Non-U.S. Lauderdale, Pat, Sociology & Social Work Lincoln, Jennie K., Political Science

#### Cyprus

Bikai, Patricia M., Classics Munson, Howard R., Education Petruso, Karl Michael, Classics

#### Czechoslovakia

Garrow, Stephen P., Teaching English as a Second Language Neidlinger, Kathleen L., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Denmark

Buttrey, Theodore V., Classics Coolen, Michael T., Music Hall, Thor, Religion Lancaster, Frederick W., Library Science Ohala, John J., Linguistics Wolfe, Alan, American History

#### **Ecuador**

Clark, Anne W., Medical Science
Coon, Stephen C., Communications
Cunningham, Christy, Art & Art History
Garcia, Mario R., Communications
Grieshop, James I., Education
Karp, Rhonda, Medical Science
King, Douglas E., Cell Science
Nickelsburg, Gerald, Economics
Ruffing, Karen L., Medical Science

#### Egypt

Birrer, Richard Bruce, Medical Science
Brown, Katherine H., Anthropology
Brownell, James R., Plant Science
Dexter, Deborah M., Animal Science
Haurani, Farid I., Medical Science
Keith, Jean L., Art & Art History
Larson, Barbara K., Anthropology
Latimer, James H., Music
Rogers, Ken E., Plant Science
Simpson, Harry James, Chemistry
Tammany, Jane E., Theatre & Performing Arts
Welch, Alford T., Religion

## **Ethiopia**

Hudson, Grover M., Linquistics

Fiji

Traynor, William J., Education

#### **Finland**

Cannon, Kenneth L., Law
Fryer, Judith E., American Literature
Harp, Richard L., American Literature
Karttunen, Frances E., Linguistics
Kivisto, Peter J., Sociology & Social Work
Klus, John P., Engineering
Kurup, Viswanath P., Medical Science
Libeskind, Daniel, Architecture & City Planning
Pelto, Gretel H., Anthropology
Perlmutter, Eila S., American Literature
Preuss, Robert David, Computer Science
Teraslinna, Pentti, Education

#### France

Allen, Dennis W., American Literature Arsenault, Raymond O., American History Blum, Murray S., Cell Science Brill, Lesley, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Broer, Lawrence, American Literature Brownell, William E., Medical Science Chamberlain, David S., American Literature Cheek, William, American History Daly, Maura A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Edmond, Jean C., Medical Science Evans Jr, Slayton, Chemistry Festoff, Barry W., Medical Science Friedman, Alan W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Gonatas, Nicholas K., Medical Science Greenberg, John L., Physics Harmon, Maryhelen, American Literature Johnson, Donald, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Levine, Robert, American Literature
Martin, Taffy, American Literature
Miller Jr., James E., American Literature
Parker, William N., Economics Peebles, Thomas Houston, Law Plotz, Charles M., Medical Science Schearer, Laird D., Physics Schellenberg, Deborah A., Business & Management Schen, Michael A., Engineering Snow, Charles, Business & Management Tuller, Laurice A., Teaching English as a Second Language Wallock, Leonard S., American History Weinberg, Susan B., Law Whitaker, Stephen, Engineering Wilkins III, Grover C., Music Winckler, John R., Physics Yurevich, Fruim, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Zanger, Jules, American Literature

#### Gabon

Jones, Avis Theresa, Linguistics

#### Ghana

Sussman, Alan N., Philosophy

#### Greece

Brussell, David E., Plant Science Christou, Aristos, Engineering Grant, Glen H., Education Hines, Thomas J., American Literature Keeley, Edmund L., Classics Malkoff, Karl, American Literature Philippides, Dia M., Classics

#### **Honduras**

Kennedy, Nedenia C., Anthropology Murray, Thomas A., Anthropology Ortizdeleon, Maria D., Education Wonderley, Anthony W., Anthropology

#### Hungary

Ackerman, Farrell, Linguistics
Baron, Frank, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Brunauer, Dalma Hunyadi, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Joffe, Justin, Psychology
Shields, Paul C., Mathematics
Simon, Myron, American Literature

#### Iceland

Durrenberger, E. Paul, Anthropology Hirsch, Janet I., Medical Science Meredith, Emily L., American Literature Slaughter, Charles W., Plant Science

#### India

Adams, Michael V., American Literature Aronson, Sidney H., Sociology & Social Work Bakke, Vernon L., Mathematics Basu, Asoke, Sociology & Social Work Blackburn, Stuart H., Religion Boyer, Ernest, Education D'Entremont, John P., American History De Young, Gregg, Physics
Falk, Arthur E., Philosophy
Falk, Nancy E., Religion
Fischer, Michael M., Anthropology George, Robert Y., Animal Science Guetzkow, Harold, Political Science Gustafson, Robert A., Mathematics Joyce, Bruce R., Education Kesselman, Mark J., Political Science Khatena, Joe, Psychology Koehn, Peter H., Political Science Liebman, Lance M., Law Lintz Jr., Joseph, Geology Luedtke, Luther S., American Literature McLeod, Alan L., American Literature Milburn, Richard H., Physics Miller, Raymond W., Medical Science Mintz, Sidney, Anthropology Muniappan, Rangaswamy N., Plant Science Pendland, Patrick, Library Science Poehlman, John M., Plant Science Pytlik, Edward C., Education Raghupathy, Easwaran, Medical Science Rao, Katherine Jones, Theatre & Performing Arts Rao, Potarazu Krishna, Geology Satya-Murti, Saty X., Medical Science Sawyers, Betty A., Home Economics & Food Technology Schoebel, Henry L., Art & Art History Schwartz, Robert L., Law Shafritz, Jay, Business & Management Shepard, Paul, Philosophy Soteriou, Alexandra, Art & Art History Stoever, William A., Business & Management Strawn, Martha A., Art & Art History

Taber, John Anderson, Philosophy Terrill, Clair E., Animal Science Vallabhan, C. V., Engineering Weiss, Mitchell G., Medical Science Wong, Sheh, Library Science

#### Indonesia

Denny, Frederick M., Religion
Hafner, John H., American Literature
Hefner, Robert W., Anthropology
Judd, Mary P., Anthropology
Kahin, Audrey R., Sociology & Social Work
Moreno-Black, Geraldine, Anthropology
Murray, Donald M., American Literature
Samson, Allan, Law
Smith-Hefner, Nancy J., Communications
Steinhoff, William R., American Literature
Uppal, Jogindar S., Economics
Welsch, Robert L., Anthropology

#### Ireland

Ambrose, David M., Business & Management Gelbaum, Bernard R., Mathematics Heller, Duane L., Music Hunt, Michael F., Music Monks, Joseph G., Business & Management Reist, Parker C., Engineering

#### Israel

Ackerman, Diana F., Philosophy
Adler, William, Religion
Bettelheim, Frederick A., Chemistry
Dominguez, Virginia R., Anthropology
Doyle, Ronald J., Cell Science
Everwine, Peter P., Creative Writing
Feidelson, Charles, American Literature
Gitelman, Zvi Yechiel, Political Science
Green, Arthur, Religion
Haimo, Ethan T., Music
Levin, Richard L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Liboff, Richard L., Physics
Lipsman, Ronald L., Mathematics
Miller, Norman, Psychology
Moore, Deborah Dash, American History
Reiss, David, Medical Science
Rubin, Jeffery Z., Psychology
Saper, Mark A., Chemistry
Soff, Gerald A., Medical Science
Stoler, Mark A., American History
Whitman, Ruth, Creative Writing

#### Italy

Adler, Judith S., Teaching English as a Second Language Arterburn, Stephen M., Teaching English as a Second Language Bannister, Robert C., American History
Becker, Helene E., Teaching English as a Second Language Caputo, David A., Political Science
Carroll, Linda L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Ceaser, James W., Political Science
Cherson, Debra L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Di, Scala Spencer, History, Non-U.S.
Goodwin, Janet M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Kahn, Beverly L., Political Science
Lindsay, Diane Beth, Teaching English as a Second Language
Pease, William H., American History
Ryan, Susan M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Schmandt, Linda M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Segre, Claudio G., History, Non-U.S.
Snowden III, Frank M., Political Science

#### **Ivory Coast**

Adams, Marie Jeanne, Art & Art History Helbling, Mark I., American Literature

#### **Jamaica**

David, Wilfred L., Economics Hull, Gloria T., American Literature Wearden, Stanley, Mathematics

#### Japan

Best, Jonathan W., Art & Art History
Billington, Monroe L., American History
Blackford, Mansel G., American History
Bowles, Samuel, Economics
Ferguson, Patrick M., Education
Graen, George B., Business & Management
Graybill, Maribeth, Art & Art History
Hall, Kermit L., American History
Kinmonth, Earl H., History, Non-U.S.
Lansing, Paul, Law
Lintault, M. Joan, Art & Art History
Marty, Martin E., Religion
McClain, James L., History, Non-U.S.
Nagy, Margit M., History, Non-U.S.
Ota, Alan K., Communications
Plath, David W., Anthropology
Rothfork, John G., American Literature
Sheridan, Michael R., Communications
Shiels, Frederick L., Political Science
Skinner, G. William, Anthropology
Sussman, Nan M., Education
Uyeki, Eugene S., Sociology & Social Work
Wolfson, Jay, Medical Science

#### Jordan

Ackley, Randall W., American Literature Buskirk, Eli D., Economics Kfoury, Assaf J., Computer Science Mansour, Ali H., Business & Management

#### Kenya

Benson, Peter E., American Literature Clements, George N., Linguistics Hunt, David M., Business & Management Krotee, March L., Education Terrell, Robert L., Communications

#### Korea

Ammon, Harry, American History
Deneau, Daniel P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Hoffman, Vincent J., Psychology
Kilgore, John D., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Kim, Jaegwon, Philosophy
Knoll, Richard C., Music
Langlitz, David C., Music
McArthur, A. Verne, Psychology
Metzler, Ronald L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Park, Edward Taisoo, Animal Science
Park, Tong Whan, Political Science
Scelba, Victoria, Music
Wegren, Thomas J., Music

#### Lebanon

Accad, Evelyne, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Lesotho

Carter, George Edward, American History Edgar, Robert R., History, Non-U.S.

#### Liberia

Harrison Jr., Randolph, Plant Science Kolmer, Shirley, Mathematics Nagel, Joane P., Sociology & Social Work Phillips, Romeo E., Education Rubama, Maria, Communications Siegmann, William C., History, Non-U.S.

#### Malawi

Nitko, Anthony J., Education Segal, Edwin S., Anthropology Strumpf, Mitchell, Music

#### Malaysia

Hatch, Martin F., Music
Holaday, Duncan A., Communications
Huddleston, John V., Engineering
Killough, Larry N., Business & Management
Lev, Daniel S., Political Science
Lloyd, Arthur P., Education
Lockard, Craig, Sociology & Social Work
Phillips, Richard P., Animal Science
Scorzelli, James F., Psychology
Sutlive Jr., Vinson H., Anthropology

#### Mal

Brett-Smith, Sarah C., Art & Art History

#### Malta

Tewari, Harish, Business & Management

#### Mauritius

Grimmer, Derrick P., Physics

#### Mexico

Arnold, Dean E., Anthropology
Behar, Ruth, Anthropology
Bretos, Miguel A., Art & Art History
Butler, Charles E., Economics
Fenwick, Mary J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Garber, Peter M., Economics
Morales, Rebecca H., Architecture & City Planning
Phillips, Beverly R., Library Science
Sandstrom, Alan R., Anthropology
Scheinman, Marc N., Political Science
Smith, Peter H., History, Non-U.S.
Solorzano, Robert F., Animal Science

#### Morocco

Damon Jr., George H., Communications Mahdi, Muhsin S., Religion

#### Nepal

Fisher, James F., Anthropology Hartford, Beverly S., Linguistics Zobel, Donald B., Plant Science

#### Netherlands

Bates, John E., Psychology
Bayne, Christopher J., Animal Science
Bratt, James D., American History
Chatterjee, Lata R., Architecture & City Planning
Finestone, Harry, American Literature
Gordenker, Leon, Political Science
Haefner, Paul A., Animal Science
Kluepfel, Daniel A., Plant Science
Konopka, Allan E., Plant Science
Orlin, James B., Business & Management
Pabst, Michael J., Medical Science
Swierenga, Robert P., American History
Tebrake, Wayne P., History, Non-U.S.
Vilker, Vincent L., Engineering
Winkler, Allan M., American History
Wolfe, Barbara L., Economics
Wright, Martha S., Linguistics

#### New Zealand

Adler, Carol J., Education
Adler, Richard R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Bellini-Sharp, Carol A., Theatre & Performing Arts
Bryan Jr., C. Hobson, Sociology & Social Work
Griffin, Claudius W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Gruber, Jacob W., Anthropology
Heffernan, W. Joseph, Sociology & Social Work
Olauson, C. Ronald, Theatre & Performing Arts
Redding, Forest W., Political Science
Sanford, Charles L., American Literature
Sunrise, Pearl J., Art & Art History
Thomas, Morgan D., Geography
Welch, Wayne W., Education

#### Niger :

Grier, Beverly, Political Science Hutchison, John P., Linguistics

#### Nigeria

Crawford, Jeffrey W., Philosophy Hollos, Marida C., Anthropology Richards, Sandra L., Theatre & Performing Arts Sullivan, Daniel J., Animal Science Sullivan, Jo Mary, History, Non-U.S. Ward, Barry James, American Literature Watkins, Don O., Education

#### Norway

Berezovsky, Helen C., Linguistics Burns, Marjorie J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Cox Jr., Robert S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Garlid, Keith D., Chemistry Jones, William B., Mathematics Morris, Gordon S., Education Mumme, Kenneth I., Engineering Newman, David S., Chemistry

#### Pakistan

Bauman, William, Architecture & City Planning Hall, Michael G., American History Heggen, Richard J., Engineering Kennedy, Charles H., Political Science Moore, Duane M., Geology Todd, Theriault J., Psychology Wirsing, Robert G., Political Science

#### Panama

Zikakis, John P., Animal Science

#### **Paraguay**

Carlisle, Charles R., American Literature

#### Peru

Bergman, Roland W., Geography
Burger, Richard L., Anthropology
Chenhall, Robert G., Anthropology
Dawson, Kerry J., Architecture & City Planning
Furnish, Dale Beck, Law
Jogan, M. Karen, Linguistics
Keremitsis, Dawn K., History, Non-U.S.
Malott, Richard W., Psychology
McNelis, Paul D., Economics
West, Terry L., Anthropology

#### **Philippines**

Clawson, David L., Geography
Cruikshank, Robert B., History, Non-U.S.
Eder, James R. F., Anthropology
Peterson, Jean, Home Economics & Food Technology
Robillard, Albert B., Sociology & Social Work
Stringer, Gene A., Physics
Thomas, William L., Geography

#### Poland

Berry, Maureen H., Business & Management
Cioffi, Frank L., American Literature
Goodman-Gould, Jill M., American Literature
Greenberg, William J., Linguistics
Harman, Pamela M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Harman Jr., Richard W., Teaching English as a Second Language
Herbert, Robert K., Linguistics
Johnson, Theodore C., Linguistics
Jusczyk, Peter W., Psychology
Neinstein, Raymond L., American Literature
O'Connell, Barry F., American Literature
Reeds, James A., Linguistics
Smith, David L., American Literature
Ulrych, Richard, Teaching English as a Second Language
Wolek, Gary W., Teaching English as a Second Language
Wolek, Gary W., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Portugal

Asenjo, Florencio G., Mathematics
Brennan, Joseph X., American Literature
Capie, William R., Education
Cragun, LeAnn, American Literature
Crystal, Thomas L., Engineering
Edgar, Eugene B., Education
Hasazi, Joseph E., Psychology
Higginbotham, Thomas F., Computer Science
Kast, Fremont E., Business & Management
Norton, William N., Cell Science
Opello Jr., Walter C., Political Science
Paul, Gordon W., Business & Management
Penick, John E., Education
Rackham, Jeffrey A., American Literature
Slane, Kathleen Warner, Classics
Taylor, Granville P., American Literature
Wirtz, Gerald P., Engineering

#### Romania

Amelin, Charles F., Mathematics
Florescu, Radu N., History, Non-U.S.
Herreshoff, David S., American Literature
King, Robert J., Teaching English as a Second Language
Kristof, Ladis K.D., Political Science
Menken, Michelle L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Mizejewski, Linda M., American Literature
Parker, Anthony C., Art & Art History
Polek, Fran J., American Literature
Ursul, George R., History, Non-U.S.
Wene, Gregory P., Mathematics
Yerxa, Quentin R., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Rwanda

Hearron, William T., American Literature

#### Saudi Arabia

Abdel-Messih, Youhanna F., Engineering

#### Senegal

Pankratz, John Robert, American History Robinson, David W., History, Non-U.S. Shattuck, Roger W., American Literature

#### Sierra Leone

Baytop, Adrianne A., American Literature Fay, Alice D., Chemistry Fay, Louis E., Engineering Patton, Adell, History, Non-U.S.

#### Singapore

Austin, Willard T., Sociology & Social Work Farley, Lawrence T., Political Science Lewis, David S., Music Thorn, Richard S., Economics Trocki, Carl A., Political Science Wennersten, John R., American History

#### Somalia

Tumposky, Daniel L., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Spain

Allen, David B., American Literature
Altman, Ida, History, Non-U.S.
Bartlett, Jeffrey M., American Literature
Brown, Kenneth, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Cantu, Norma E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Carpenter, Dwayne E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Christian Jr., William A., Sociology & Social Work
Cocozzella, Peter, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Fontanella, Lee, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Greer, Margaret R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Howe, Elizabeth T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Katz, Israel J., Music
Nalle, Sara T., History, Non-U.S.
Patch, Robert W., History, Non-U.S.
Rosenthal, Sherry L., American Literature
Seeger, Judith, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Strelow, Michael, American Literature
Tomlinson, Janis A., Art & Art History
Vernon, Kathleen M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Vranich, Stanko B., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Sri Lanka

Linares, Vincent R., Teaching English as a Second Language O'Reilly, Joseph P., Psychology

#### Sudan

Daly, Martin W., History, Non-U.S. Howes, David W., Geography Middleton, Phillip B., American Literature

#### Sweden

Branch, Watson G., American Literature
Cole, Charles A., Engineering
Dennison, Brian K., Physics
Heppner, Puncky P., Psychology
Herman, Sondra R., American History
Johnson, F. Reed, Economics
Ruether, Rosemary R., Religion
Salomon, Frank L., Anthropology
Starr, Jerold M., Sociology & Social Work
Strom, Robert D., Education

#### Syria

Ford, Arthur L., American Literature Fouad, Mahmoud H., Economics Frick, Fay A., Art & Art History Singh, Raman K., American Literature

#### Taiwan

Chan, Steve S., Political Science Hamilton, Gary G., Sociology & Social Work Hansen, Brian K., Theatre & Performing Arts Sallee, Hilmar T., Theatre & Performing Arts Woods, Porter S., Theatre & Performing Arts Zenge, Michael W., Music

#### Tanzania

Samoff, Joel, Education Sawers, Larry B., Economics Stillwaggon, Eileen M., Economics

#### Thailand

Ayal, Eliezer B., Economics
Ayres, William S., Anthropology
Brown, Macalister, Political Science
Compton, Carol J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Compton, J. Lin, Education
Ramsay, James A., Political Science
Rock, Michael T., Economics
Sturges, Allan W., Education
Thomas, Clayton F., Education

#### Togo

Steier, Saul, American Literature

#### Trinidad

Vidrine, Jacqueline A., Education

#### **Tunisia**

Entelis, John P., Political Science Franck, Peter G., Economics Grattan III, Robert, Library Science

#### Turkey

Achepohl, Keith A., Art & Art History Brown, James, Political Science Dansereau, Harry K., Sociology & Social Work Durnin, John Henry, Education Farah, Caesar E., History, Non-U.S. Gaumer, Mahlon C., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Haddawy, Husain F., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Marchese, Ronald T., History, Non-U.S. Olpin, Larry R., American Literature Senozan, Nail M., Chemistry Tharaud, Barry C., American Literature Zumberg, Marshall F., Education

#### Uganda

Belcher, Rodney L., Medical Science Goodman, John D., Animal Science

#### (ISSR

Castro, Peter, Animal Science
Goshgarian, Geoffrey M., American Literature
Marashi, Mehdi, Linguistics
Murphy, Douglas B., Medical Science
Pessen, Edward, American History
Schmidt, Paul S., American Literature
Shapiro, Judith C., Economics
Wertsch, James V., Psychology

#### **United Kingdom**

Barker, Barbara M., Theatre & Performing Arts Bertsch, Gary K., Political Science Boggs, George J., Computer Science Dodson, J. Michael, Political Science Dyke, Thomas R., Chemistry Hall, Barry G., Cell Science Hay, George A., Economics Hines, Thomas S., American History Kramer, Daniel C., Law Reed, Dale E., Library Science Ricker, Kenneth S., Education Schmiechen, James A., History, Non-U.S. Shatz, Marilyn J., Psychology Singer, Andrea J., Library Science Strasser, Kurt Albert, Law Timpane, John P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Weiner, Seth J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Uruguay

Barrett, James T., Cell Science Brahama, Chandra Sekhar, Engineering Hudlicky, Thomas, Chemistry Kitchens, Craig S., Medical Science Maunez-Cuadra, Jose, Communications Zaraspe, Manuel N., Theatre & Performing Arts

#### Venezuela

Coleman, Kenneth M., Political Science Lundberg, John Graham, Animal Science Pares, Jose, Theatre & Performing Arts Williams, Harvey R., Sociology & Social Work

#### The West Bank

Speegle, Roger B., Linguistics

#### West Germany

Bailey, Jon D., Music Bart, William M., Psychology Bergquist, Peter, Music Breckenridge, William H., Chemistry Brickentidge, William H., Chemistry
Brichford, Maynard J., American History
Brodsky, Patricia P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Bronitsky, Gordon J., Anthropology
Brune, Daniel C., Plant Science
Burdick, Charles B., History, Non-U.S.
Carpenter, David A., American Literature
Chandrasekhar B. S. Physics Chandrasekhar, B. S., Physics Cockerham, William C., Sociology & Social Work Degh, Linda, Sociology & Social Work Duffy, Charles P., Business & Management Fichera, Virginia M., American Literature Geckle, George L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Gray, Marion W., History, Non-U.S. Grove, Larry C., Mathematics Gutas, Dimitri, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Harris, Paul W., American History Jellen, Hans G., Education Kanet, John J., Business & Management Kearns, Michael S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Keiper, Ronald R., Animal Science Kesterson, David B., American Literature Kisiel, Theodore J., Philosophy Kravitz, David A., Psychology Lonner, Walter J., Psychology Macy, Joan M., Animal Science Mal, Ajit K., Engineering Massion, Walter H., Medical Science
McGehee, Charles L., Sociology & Social Work
Menze, Ernest A., History, Non-U.S.
Noble, Ernest P., Medical Science
Peterman, Keith Eugene, Chemistry Pierard, Richard V., American History Reimer, Robert Charles, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Robinson, David M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Rosenbaum, Arthur S., Music Scaff, Lawrence A., Political Science Schorr, John K., Sociology & Social Work Stehlin, Stewart A., History, Non-U.S. Stern, Robert, Medical Science
Tull, Donald S., Business & Management
Wagner, William C., Animal Science
Whallon, William, Classics
Honthister Belled First Worthington, Roland, Education

#### Yemen

Imperato, Pascal J., Medical Science Sutherland, Alexander C., American Literature

#### Yugoslavia

Ahearn, Kerry D., American Literature Banks, Russell Earl, Creative Writing Boardman, Cynthia A., Teaching English as a Second Language Chubrich, Robert E., Communications Couch, Pamela J., Teaching English as a Second Language Flaherty, Diane P., Economics Frinta, Mojmir S., Art & Art History Gedeon, Shirley J., Economics Gordon, Andrew M., American Literature Greenwood, David Smith, Art & Art History Herman, Zelek S., Chemistry
Hoath, James I., Computer Science
Hoath, Michele A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Kinnard, Cynthia D., American Literature Larsen, John W., Chemistry Ludvigson, Susan B., Creative Writing Martin, Pamela, Linguistics McDaniel, Gordon L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Miller, Margo F., Teaching English as a Second Language Newman, John Avery, Art & Art History Nordlander, J. Eric, Chemistry O'Leary, Vincent, Law Parsons, Torrence D., Mathematics Peck, David R., American Literature Penner, Jonathan D., Creative Writing Peterson, Janet L., Teaching English as a Second Language Petring, Jane A., Teaching English as a Second Language Phelan, Richard M., Engineering
Purdy, Alan H., Engineering
Robbins, Delmar H., Engineering
Roemer, Richard A., Medical Science Smalzer, William R., Teaching English as a Second Language Smith, Mark R., Creative Writing Sutton-Smith, Brian, Psychology Todd, Hal J., Theatre & Performing Arts Vasquez, John A., Political Science Velimirovic, Milos M., Music Vezilich, Mary G., Teaching English as a Second Language Wakoski, Diane, Creative Writing Young, Albert J., Creative Writing Yu, Lihua, Creative Writing

#### Zambia.

Alexander, Daniel, Engineering Dixon, William B., Chemistry

#### Zimbabwe

Anderson, Thomas H., Education Clark, Carolyn M., Anthropology Kersey Jr., Harry A., Education Mazur, Robert E., Sociology & Social Work Shaw, William H., Philosophy Sklar, Richard L., Political Science

#### **Multi-country Grants**

Block, Richard L., Sociology & Social Work Cook, Noble D., History, Non-U.S. Dewey, Fred M., Chemistry Dewey, Fred M., Chemistry
Dienes, Laszlo, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Fuller, David, Music
Haddad, Yvonne Y., Religion
Hayum, Andree M., Art & Art History
Hyams, Martha Leigh, Art & Art History
Lauchbes Ludwig Mistory Non-H S Lauerhass, Ludwig, History, Non-U.S. Maher, J. Peter, Teaching English as a Second Language McClintock, Charles G., Psychology McCusker, John J., History, Non-U.s. Nanetti, Raffaella Y., Architecture & City Planning Robert, B. Textor, Anthropology
Ross, George W., Political Science
Schoeck, Richard J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Shannon, Gary W., Geography
Slavton, Palph 5, Education Slayton, Ralph E., Education Summers, Clyde W., Law Walker, Richard A., Geography

# **Scholars by Home State**

#### Alabama

Bryan Jr., C. Hobson, Sociology & Social Work Ferguson, Patrick M., Education Hafner, John H., American Literature

#### Alaska

Ackley, Randall W., American Literature Slaughter, Charles W., Plant Science

#### Arizona

Bronitsky, Gordon J., Anthropology
Chubrich, Robert E., Communications
Eder, James R. F., Anthropology
Furnish, Dale Beck, Law
Grove, Larry C., Mathematics
Johnson, Clarence D., Animal Science
Lauderdale, Pat, Sociology & Social Work
McWhirter, J. Jeffries, Psychology
Penner, Jonathan D., Creative Writing
Scaff, Lawrence A., Political Science
Smalzer, William R., Teaching English as a Second Language
Strom, Robert D., Education
Yoffee, Norman, Anthropology

#### **Arkansas**

Bakke, Vernon L., Mathematics Garrow, Stephen P., Teaching English as a Second Language Peterson, Janet L., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### California

Ackerman, Farrell, Linguistics Amelin, Charles F., Mathematics Bailey, Jon D., Music Barth, Gunther, American History Bartlett, Jeffrey M., American Literature Basu, Asoke, Sociology & Social Work Bikai, Patricia M., Classics Bornstein, Robert D., Astronomy Brahama, Chandra Sekhar, Engineering Brown, Katherine H., Anthropology Brownell, James R., Plant Science Burdick, Charles B., History, Non-U.S. Carpenter, David A., American Literature Carter, George Edward, American History Castro, Peter, Animal Science Cheek, William, American History Clark, Carolyn M., Anthropology
Couch, Pamela J., Teaching English as a Second Language
Cox Jr., Robert S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Crystal, Thomas L., Engineering Dawson, Kerry J., Architecture & City Planning Dexter, Deborah M., Animal Science Druzgalski, Christopher, Engineering Everwine, Peter P., Creative Writing Finestone, Harry, American Literature Frick, Fay A., Art & Art History Gaumer, Mahlon C., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Goddard, Joe D., Engineering Goodman, John D., Animal Science Goodwin, Janet M., Teaching English as a Second Language Goshgarian, Geoffrey M., American Literature Grant, Glen H., Education Graybill, Maribeth, Art & Art History Greenberg, John L., Physics Greenberg, William J., Linguistics Grieshop, James I., Education
Hamilton, Gary G., Sociology & Social Work
Hartke, Stephen P., Music
Hecht, Susanna B., Economics Herman, Sondra R., American History

Herman, Zelek S., Chemistry Hines, Thomas S., American History Howard, Bruce M., Chemistry Hyams, Martha Leigh, Art & Art History Inkeles, Alex, Sociology & Social Work Johnson, Donald, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Judd, Mary P., Anthropology Katz, Israel J., Music Katz, Israel J., Music
Keremitsis, Dawn K., History, Non-U.S.
Kinmonth, Earl H., History, Non-U.S.
Lauerhass, Ludwig, History, Non-U.S.
Lindsay, Diane Beth, Teaching English as a Second Language
Luedtke, Luther S., American Literature
Macy, Joan M., Animal Science
Mal, Ajit K., Engineering
McClintock, Charles G., Psychology
McMichael, George L., American Literature
Meredith, Lawrence, Religion Meredith, Lawrence, Religion Miller, Margo F., Teaching English as a Second Language Miller, Norman, Psychology Mitra, Sanjit K., Engineering Morales, Rebecca H., Architecture & City Planning Morris, Gordon S., Education Murata, Kiguma J., Geology Nickelsburg, Gerald, Economics Noble, Ernest P., Medical Science Ohala, John J., Linguistics Parsons, Torrence D., Mathematics Peck, David R., American Literature Phillips, Richard P., Animal Science Raghupathy, Easwaran, Medical Science Reed, Dale E., Library Science Richards, Sandra L., Theatre & Performing Arts Robert, B. Textor, Anthropology Rosenthal, Sherry L., American Literature Ryan, Susan M., Teaching English as a Second Language Samoff, Joel, Education Samson, Allan, Law Schmidt, Paul S., American Literature Senozan, Nail M., Chemistry Shepard, Paul, Philosophy Siegmann, William C., History, Non-U.S. Simon, Myron, American Literature Skinner, G. William, Anthropology Sklar, Richard L., Political Science Songolo, Aliko, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Steier, Saul, American Literature Stern, Robert, Medical Science Thomas, Gregory A., Law Thomas, William L., Geography Todd, Hal J., Theatre & Performing Arts Traynor, William J., Education Tuller, Laurice A., Teaching English as a Second Language Vilker, Vincent L., Engineering Walker, Richard A., Geography Weiner, Seth J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Whitaker, Stephen, Engineering Williams, Harvey R., Sociology & Social Work Young, Albert J., Creative Writing

#### Colorado

Boardman, Cynthia A., Teaching English as a Second Language Brill, Lesley, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Brown, Kenneth, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Cameron, Kim S., Education
Cherson, Debra L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Denny, Frederick M., Religion
Dewey, Fred M., Chemistry
Jones, William B., Mathematics
Oleszek, Gerald M., Engineering
Pabst, Michael J., Medical Science
Schoeck, Richard J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Shafritz, Jay, Business & Management
Tharaud, Barry C., American Literature
Woods, Porter S., Theatre & Performing Arts

#### Connecticut

Becker, Helene E., Teaching English as a Second Language Best, Jonathan W., Art & Art History Burger, Richard L., Anthropology Christian Jr., William A., Sociology & Social Work Cook, Noble D., History, Non-U.S. Feidelson, Charles, American Literature Fichera, Virginia M., American Literature Gutas, Dimitri, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Haddad, Yvonne Y., Religion Hall, Barry G., Cell Science Keith, Jean L., Art & Art History Parker, William N., Economics Paul, Jeddeo, Chemistry Pelto, Gretel H., Anthropology Scheibe, Karl E., Psychology Stave, Bruce M., American History Strasser, Kurt Albert, Law

#### Delaware

Clark, Anne W., Medical Science Hull, Gloria T., American Literature Markell, William, Business & Management Zikakis, John P., Animal Science

#### District of Columbia

Christou, Aristos, Engineering
Cohen, Lucy M., Anthropology
David, Wilfred L., Economics
Edgar, Robert R., History, Non-U.S.
McNelis, Paul D., Economics
Patton, Adell, History, Non-U.S.
Peebles, Thomas Houston, Law
Rao, Potarazu Krishna, Geology
Reiss, David, Medical Science
Rubama, Maria, Communications
Sallee, Hilmar T., Theatre & Performing Arts
Sawers, Larry B., Economics
Schoebel, Henry L., Art & Art History
Smith II, George P., Law
Stillwaggon, Eileen M., Economics
Weinberg, Susan B., Law

#### Florida

Arsenault, Raymond O., American History
Bretos, Miguel A., Art & Art History
Broer, Lawrence, American Literature
Brownell, William E., Medical Science
Bushnell, David, History, Non-U.S.
Fernandez, Jose B., American History
Garcia, Mario R., Communications
Goodman-Gould, Jill M., American Literature
Gordon, Andrew M., American Literature
Hall, Kermit L., American History
Hargrove, Don, Animal Science
Harmon, Maryhelen, American Literature
Kersey Jr., Harry A., Education
King, Robert J., Teaching English as a Second Language
Kitchens, Craig S., Medical Science
Kluepfel, Daniel A., Plant Science
Leonard, Thomas Michael, History, Non-U.S.
Paul, Gordon W., Business & Management
Schorr, John K., Sociology & Social Work

#### Georgia

Bertsch, Gary K., Political Science
Blum, Murray S., Cell Science
Capie, William R., Education
Martin, Taffy, American Literature
Ricker, Kenneth S., Education
Rosenbaum, Arthur S., Music
Taylor, Granville P., American Literature
Woodworth, Margaret K., Linguistics

#### Guam

Muniappan, Rangaswamy N., Plant Science

#### Hawaii

Cragun, LeAnn, American Literature
Cruikshank, Robert B., History, Non-U.S.
Helbling, Mark I., American Literature
Lewis, Donald J., Psychology
Linares, Vincent R., Teaching English as a Second Language
O'Reilly, Joseph P., Psychology
Robillard, Albert B., Sociology & Social Work

#### Idaho

Fouad, Mahmoud H., Economics Lloyd, Arthur P., Education

#### Illinois

Accad, Evelyne, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Ammon, Harry, American History Anderson, Thomas H., Education Arnold, Dean E., Anthropology Ayal, Eliezer B., Economics Baer, Werner, Economics Beane, Faith W., Linguistics Berry, Maureen H., Business & Management Block, Richard L., Sociology & Social Work Brichford, Maynard J., American History Brussell, David E., Plant Science Cockerham, William C., Sociology & Social Work Compton, Carol J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Csikszentmihalyi, M., Psychology Delaney, Carol L., Anthropology Downing, David B., American Literature Edmond, Jean C., Medical Science Ellis, Donald E., Physics Guetzkow, Harold, Political Science Jellen, Hans G., Education Kilgore, John D., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Kisiel, Theodore J., Philosophy Kivisto, Peter J., Sociology & Social Work Lancaster, Frederick W., Library Science Lems, Kristin, Teaching English as a Second Language Lintault, M. Joan, Art & Art History Maher, J. Peter, Teaching English as a Second Language Marty, Martin E., Religion Miller Jr., James E., American Literature Moore, Duane M., Geology Murray, Donald M., American Literature Nanetti, Raffaella Y., Architecture & City Planning Neubauer, Carol E., American Literature Park, Tong Whan, Political Science Peterson, Jean, Home Economics & Food Technology Plath, David W., Anthropology Ruether, Rosemary R., Religion Shearer, Carol A., Plant Science Stake, Robert E., Education Stake, Robert E., Education
Sundiata, Ibrahim, History, Non-U.S.
Sussman, Alan N., Philosophy
Thomas, Clayton F., Education
Wagner, William C., Animal Science
Welsch, Robert L., Anthropology
Wertsch, James V., Psychology Wiltgen, Richard J., Economics Wirtz, Gerald P., Engineering Wong, Sheh, Library Science Wyzan, Michael L., Economics Zanger, Jules, American Literature

#### Indiana

Barnstone, Willis, American Literature
Bates, John E., Psychology
Brennan, Joseph X., American Literature
Caputo, David A., Political Science
Daly, Maura A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Degh, Linda, Sociology & Social Work
Haimo, Ethan T., Music
Hartford, Beverly S., Linguistics
Kinnard, Cynthia D., American Literature
Konopka, Allan E., Plant Science

Pierard, Richard V., American History Powers, Joan T., Teaching English as a Second Language Sandstrom, Alan R., Anthropology Sawyers, Betty A., Home Economics & Food Technology Seeger, Judith, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Singer, Andrea J., Library Science

#### Iowa

Achepohl, Keith A., Art. & Art History
Chamberlain, David S., American Literature
Cooper, William E., Psychology
Durrenberger, E. Paul, Anthropology
Hood, Joyce E., Education
Lansing, Paul, Law
Moorer, Frank E., American Literature
Munneke, Russell E., Music
Penick, John E., Education
Roy, Christopher D., Art & Art History

#### Kansas

Baron, Frank, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Festoff, Barry W., Medical Science Gray, Marion W., History, Non-U.S. Nagel, Joane P., Sociology & Social Work Vezilich, Mary G., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### Kentucky

Coleman, Kenneth M., Political Science
Dansereau, Harry K., Sociology & Social Work
Doyle, Ronald J., Cell Science
Howes, David W., Geography
Kravitz, David A., Psychology
Prescott, Laurence E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Segal, Edwin S., Anthropology
Shannon, Gary W., Geography
Teraslinna, Pentti, Education
Trocki, Carl A., Political Science
Webb, Michael A., Economics

#### Louisiana

Altman, Ida, History, Non-U.S.
Carroll, Linda L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Clawson, David L., Geography
Guilbault, George G., Chemistry
Higginbotham, Thomas F., Computer Science
Moore, John R., American History
Norton, William N., Cell Science
Vidrine, Jacqueline A., Education

#### Maine

Kennedy, Charles H., Political Science Mumme, Kenneth I., Engineering Neinstein, Raymond L., American Literature Pease, William H., American History Rioux, Robert N., American Literature

#### Maryland

Abrams, Jeffrey S., Cell Science Galambos, Louis P., American History Johnson, F. Reed, Economics Leons, Madeline B., Anthropology Lipsman, Ronald L., Mathematics McCusker, John J., History, Non-U.S. Mintz, Sidney, Anthropology Murphy, Douglas B., Medical Science Roache, Joel H., American Literature Terrill, Clair E., Animal Science Wennersten, John R., American History Wilson, Bruce M., American Literature

#### Massachusetts

Adams, Marie Jeanne, Art & Art History Allen, David B., American Literature Boggs, George J., Computer Science Bowles, Samuel, Economics Brown, Macalister, Political Science Chatterjee, Lata R., Architecture & City Planning Cunningham, Christy, Art & Art History Damon Jr., George H., Communications De Young, Gregg, Physics Di, Scala Spencer, History, Non-U.S. Dienes, Laszlo, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Flaherty, Diane P., Economics Florescu, Radu N., History, Non-U.S. Golden, Kenneth, Physics Haus, Hermann, Engineering
Hefner, Robert W., Anthropology
Howe, Elizabeth T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Hutchison, John P., Linguistics Kennedy, David William, Law Kfoury, Assaf J., Computer Science Leland, Christopher T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Levine, Robert, American Literature Liebman, Lance M., Law Mahdi, Muhsin S., Religion Milburn, Richard H., Physics Nalla Sana T. Wickery New Mar Nalle, Sara T., History, Non-U.S. O'Connell, Barry F., American Literature Orlin, James B., Business & Management Petruso, Karl Michael, Classics Philippides, Dia M., Classics Preuss, Robert David, Computer Science Ross, George W., Political Science Rubin, Jeffery Z., Psychology Schen, Michael A., Engineering Scorzelli, James F., Psychology Smith, Peter H., History, Non-U.S. Smith-Hefner, Nancy J., Communications Spade, Beatrice, American Literature Sullivan, Jo Mary, History, Non-U.S. Ursul, George R., History, Non-U.S. Weiss, Mitchell G., Medical Science Whitman, Ruth, Creative Writing Wright, Martha S., Linguistics

#### Michigan

Buttrey, Theodore V., Classics Elkin, Judith L., History, Non-U.S.
Falk, Arthur E., Philosophy
Falk, Nancy E., Religion
Gitelman, Zvi Yechiel, Political Science
Greenwood, David Smith, Art & Art History
Harris Baul M. Amorican History Harris, Paul W., American History Hearron, William T., American Literature Herreshoff, David S., American Literature Hinojosa, Rene C., Architecture & City Planning Hoffman, Vincent J., Psychology Huckin, Thomas N., Linguistics Hudson, Grover M., Linguistics Kennedy, Nedenia C., Anthropology Kim, Jaegwon, Philosophy Libeskind, Daniel, Architecture & City Planning Linn, William J., American Literature Malott, Richard W., Psychology Marcus, Philip M., Sociology & Social Work Phillips, Romeo E., Education Pijanowski, Eugene M., Art & Art History Robbins, Delmar H., Engineering Robinson, David W., History, Non-U.S. Schmiechen, James A., History, Non-U.S. Shatz, Marilyn J., Psychology Steinhoff, William R., American Literature Tai, Chen T., Engineering Todd, Theriault J., Psychology Wakoski, Diane, Creative Writing Welch, Alford T., Religion Whallon, William, Classics Zumberg, Marshall F., Education

Home State Index 91

#### Minnesota

Bart, William M., Psychology
Deneau, Daniel P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Farah, Caesar E., History, Non-U.S.
Fisher, James F., Anthropology
Krotee, March L., Education
Marchese, Ronald T., History, Non-U.S.
Meeks, B. Spencer, Chemistry
Menken, Michelle L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Munson, Howard R., Education
Olauson, C. Ronald, Theatre & Performing Arts
Perlmutter, Eila S., American Literature
Pinkerton, Sandra, Linguistics
Voeltz, Erhard F., Linguistics
Wegren, Thomas J., Music
Welch, Wayne W., Education
Winckler, John R., Physics

#### Mississippi

Brown, Thomas Howard, American Literature
Hargrove, Nancy D., American Literature
Khatena, Joe, Psychology
Neidlinger, Kathleen L., Teaching English as a Second Language
Opello Jr., Walter C., Political Science
Rogers, Ken E., Planc Science
Shillingsburg, Miriam J., American Literature

#### Missouri

Barrett, James T., Cell Science
Brasunas, Anton, Engineering
Brodsky, Patricia P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Farnsworth, Robert M., American Literature
Heppner, Puncky P., Psychology
Hunt, Michael F., Music
Knoll, Richard C., Music
Kolmer, Shirley, Mathematics
Olpin, Larry R., American Literature
Poehlman, John M., Plant Science
Reeds, James A., Linguistics
Schearer, Laird D., Physics
Slane, Kathleen Warner, Classics
Smith, David L., American Literature
Solorzano, Robert F., Animal Science
Sturges, Allan W., Education
Terrell, Robert L., Communications

#### Montana

Adler, Carol J., Education Adler, Richard R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Austin, Willard T., Sociology & Social Work Koehn, Peter H., Political Science Mazur, Robert E., Sociology & Social Work

#### Nebraska

Ambrose, David M., Business & Management

#### Nevada

Haddawy, Husain F., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Harp, Richard L., American Literature Lintz Jr., Joseph, Geology

#### **New Hampshire**

Banks, Russell Earl, Creative Writing Blackburn, Stuart H., Religion Larson, Barbara K., Anthropology McArthur, A. Verne, Psychology Smith, Mark R., Creative Writing

#### New Jersey

Baytop, Adrianne A., American Literature Boyer, Ernest, Education Brett-Smith, Sarah C., Art & Art History Floreen, John E., Music
Font, Mauricio A., Sociology & Social Work
Gordenker, Leon, Political Science
Keeley, Edmund L., Classics
McLeod, Alan L., American Literature
Scelba, Victoria, Music
Soteriou, Alexandra, Art & Art History
Stoever, William A., Business & Management
Timpane, John P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Vasquez, John A., Political Science
Worthington, Roland, Education

#### New Mexico

Billington, Monroe L., American History Chenhall, Robert G., Anthropology Cioffi, Frank L., American Literature Grimmer, Derrick P., Physics Hansen, Brian K., Theatre & Performing Arts Heggen, Richard J., Engineering Kaufman, Arthur, Medical Science Kohl, Barbara A., Sociology & Social Work Marquez, Antonio, American Literature Rothfork, John G., American Literature Ruffing, Karen L., Medical Science Schwartz, Robert L., Law Sunrise, Pearl J., Art & Art History Wiens, John A., Animal Science

#### **New York**

Anderson, James T., Music Aronson, Sidney H., Sociology & Social Work Bankoff, H. Arthur, Anthropology Behar, Ruth, Anthropology
Bellini-Sharp, Carol A., Theatre & Performing Arts
Benson, Peter E., American Literature
Bettelheim, Frederick A., Chemistry Birrer, Richard Bruce, Medical Science Blau, Peter M., Sociology & Social Work Brunauer, Dalma Hunyadi, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Carpenter, Dwayne E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Clements, George N., Linguistics Cocozzella, Peter, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Compton, J. Lin, Education Dixon, William B., Chemistry Duffy, Charles P., Business & Management Engelder, Tenny, Coolean Engelder, Terry, Geology Entelis, John P., Political Science Frinta, Mojmir S., Art & Art History Fuller, David, Music Garber, Peter M., Economics Gelbaum, Bernard R., Mathematics Goldsen, Rose K., Sociology & Social Work Haefner, Paul A., Animal Science Hatch, Martin F., Music Hay, George A., Economics Hayum, Andree M., Art & Art History Herbert, Robert K., Linguistics Huddleston, John V., Engineering Imperato, Pascal J., Medical Science Kahin, Audrey R., Sociology & Social Work Kesselman, Mark J., Political Science King, Douglas E., Cell Science
Kramer, Daniel C., Law
Krempl, Erhard, Engineering
Langlitz, David C., Music
Levin, Richard L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Liboff, Richard L., Physics Malkoff, Karl, American Literature Martin, Pamela, Linguistics Menze, Ernest A., History, Non-U.S. Moore, Deborah Dash, American History Murray, Thomas A., Anthropology Newman, John Avery, Art & Art History O'Leary, Vincent, Law Palmer, Robert B., Library Science Pankratz, John Robert, American History Pessen, Edward, American History Phelan, Richard M., Engineering

Home State Index

Plotz, Charles M., Medical Science Ramsay, James A., Political Science Rao, Katherine Jones, Theatre & Performing Arts Ronda, Bruce A., American Literature Sanford, Charles L., American Literature Satya-Murti, Saty X., Medical Science Scheinman, Marc N., Political Science Seiden, Melvin, American Literature Shiels, Frederick L., Political Science Simpson, Harry James, Chemistry Slayton, Ralph E., Education Stehlin, Stewart A., History, Non-U.S. Stephan, Richard A., Music Strumpf, Mitchell, Music Sullivan, Daniel J., Animal Science Summers, Robert S., Law Sussman, Nan M., Education Sutherland, Alexander C., American Literature Tebrake, Wayne P., History, Non-U.S.
Topkik, Steven C., History, Non-U.S.
Tumposky, Daniel L., Teaching English as a Second Language Uppal, Jogindar S., Economics Vanek, Jaroslav, Economics Vernon, Kathleen M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Vranich, Stanko B., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Wallock, Leonard S., American History Watkins, Don O., Education Webb, Kempton, Geography Wolek, Gary W., Teaching English as a Second Language Wolfe, Alan, American History Wonderley, Anthony W., Anthropology Yu, Lihua, Creative Writing Zaraspe, Manuel N., Theatre & Performing Arts

#### North Carolina

Bender, Deborah E., Medical Science Dominguez, Virginia R., Anthropology Evans Jr, Slayton, Chemistry George, Robert Y., Animal Science Lundberg, John Graham, Animal Science Redina Jr., Miguela, Engineering
Rackham, Jeffrey A., American Literature
Reimer, Robert Charles, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Reist, Parker C., Engineering Scott, Anne F., American History Smallwood Jr., Charles, Engineering Smith, Elise L., Art & Art History Strawn, Martha A., Art & Art History Witte, Ann D., Economics Zenge, Michael W., Music

#### North Dakota

Smith, John P., Sociology & Social Work

#### Ohio

Blackford, Mansel G., American History Branch, Watson G., American Literature Chandrasekhar, B. S., Physics Crawford, Jeffrey W., Philosophy Fryer, Judith E., American Literature Garlid, Keith D., Chemistry Gontarski, Stanley E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Graen, George B., Business & Management Hellmann, John M., American Literature Hines, Thomas J., American Literature Hunt, David M., Business & Management Kahn, Beverly L., Political Science Kearns, Michael S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Lewis, David S., Music Lincoln, Jennie K., Political Science Newman, David S., Chemistry Nordlander, J. Eric, Chemistry Purdy, Alan H., Engineering Shields, Paul C., Mathematics Swierenga, Robert P., American History Taber, John Anderson, Philosophy Tewari, Harish, Business & Management Uyeki, Eugene S., Sociology & Social Work

#### Oklahoma

Bauman, William, Architecture & City Planning Hamm, Bob C., Business & Management Massion, Walter H., Medical Science Redding, Forest W., Political Science Wolfson, Jay, Medical Science

#### Oregon

Ahearn, Kerry D., American Literature Ayres, William S., Anthropology Bayne, Christopher J., Animal Science Bergquist, Peter, Music Burns, Marjorie J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Coolen, Michael T., Music Dyke, Thomas R., Chemistry Heller, Duane L., Music Joyce, Bruce R., Education Jusczyk, Peter W., Psychology Kanter, Stephen, Law Kristof, Ladis K.D., Political Science Moreno-Black, Geraldine, Anthropology Ota, Alan K., Communications Parker, Anthony C., Art & Art History Robinson, David M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Scanlan, Richard A., Home Economics & Food Technology Strelow, Michael, American Literature Stringer, Gene A., Physics Tull, Donald S., Business & Management West, Terry L., Anthropology Winkler, Allan M., American History Yurevich, Fruim, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Zobel, Donald B., Plant Science

#### Pennsylvania

Addams, Michael V., American Literature
Adler, Judith S., Teaching English as a Second Language
Adler, William, Religion 🛆 Andrews, George Reid, History, Non-U.S. Asenjo, Florencio G., Mathematics Asenjo, Florencio G., Mathematics

Bannister, Robert C., American History
Berezovsky, Helen C., Linguistics

Bratt, James D., American History
Buskirk, Eli D., Economics

Cole, Charles A., Engineering

Loumb George H. Music \*Crumb, George H., Music Durnin, John Henry, Education Farley, Lawrence T., Political Science Ford, Arthur L., American Literature ₹ Gonatas, Nicholas K., Medical Science Green, Arthur, Religion Gruber, Beverly, Political Science Gruber, Jacob W., Anthropology Harrison Jr., Randolph, Plant Science →Haurani, Farid I., Medical Science Holaday, Duncan A., Communications Jogan, M. Karen, Linguistics 🎖 Karp, Rhonda, Medical Science Keiper, Ronald R., Animal Science Kroch, Anthony S., Linguistics Larsen, John W., Chemisty □ Nitko, Anthony J., Education Pendland, Patrick, Library Science Peterman, Keith Eugene, Chemistry Pinsker, Sanford S., American Literature
Roemer, Richard A., Medical Science
Salvia, John A., Education
Schmandt, Linda M., Teaching English as a Second Language Snow, Charles, Business & Management Stehle, Philip M., Physics Summers, Clyde W., Law Sutton-Smith, Brian, Psychology Thorn, Richard S., Economics ₩Wilkins III, Grover C., Music

## Puerto Rico

Brune, Daniel C., Plant Science Maunez-Cuadra, Jose, Communications Ortizdeleon, Maria D., Education

Home State Index

#### Rhode Island

Ackerman, Diana F., Philosophy Hays, Terence E., Anthropology Hirsch, Janet I., Medical Science Hollos, Marida C., Anthropology McClain, James L., History, Non-U.S.

#### South Carolina

Fay, Alice D., Chemistry
Fay, Louis E., Engineering
Geckle, George L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Ludvigson, Susan B., Creative Writing
Parson, Jack D., Political Science
Tomlinson, Janis A., Art & Art History
Wirsing, Robert G., Political Science

#### Tennessee

Fenwick, Mary J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Hall, Thor, Religion
Metzler, Ronald L., Teaching English as a Second Language Shaw, William H., Philosophy
Tollerson, Marie S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

#### Texas

Abdel-Messih, Youhanna F., Engineering Barker, Barbara M., Theatre & Performing Arts Brown, James, Political Science Butler, Charles E., Economics Cantu, Norma E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Carlisle, Charles R., American Literature Chan, Steve S., Political Science Contreras, Gloria, Education Dodson, J. Michael, Political Science Fischer, Michael M., Anthropology Fontanella, Lee, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Friedman, Alan W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Greer, Margaret R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Gustafson, Robert A., Mathematics Hall, Michael G., American History Harris, Ben M., Education Heffernan, W. Joseph, Sociology & Social Work Jackson, Kenneth David, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Kanet, John J., Business & Management Karttunen, Frances E., Linguistics Kesterson, David B., American Literature Kilgore, William J., Philosophy Nagy, Margit M., History, Non-U.S. Park, Edward Taisoo, Animal Science Patch, Robert W., History, Non-U.S. Randel, Ronald D., Animal Science Saper, Mark A., Chemistry Scheetz, Thomas E., Economics Schellenberg, Deborah A., Business & Management Segre, Claudio G., History, Non-U.S. Severin, Werner J., Communications Sheridan, Michael R., Communications Speegle, Roger B., Linguistics Vallabhan, C. V., Engineering Wene, Gregory P., Mathematics Wilhelmsen, Frederick D., Philosophy

#### Utah

Barnes, Howard W., Business & Management Breckenridge, William H., Chemistry Cannon, Kenneth L., Law Epstein, Edward C., Political Science Furlong, William L., History, Non-U.S. Marashi, Mehdi, Linguistics Miller, Raymond W., Medical Science

#### Vermont

Gedeon, Shirley J., Economics Hasazi, Joseph E., Psychology Joffe, Justin, Psychology Rock, Michael T., Economics Stoler, Mark A., American History

#### Virginia

Arterburn, Stephen M., Teaching English as a Second Language Belcher, Rodney L., Medical Science
Ceaser, James W., Political Science
D'Entremont, John P., American History
Dennison, Brian K., Physics
Grattan III, Robert, Library Science
Griffin, Claudius W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Hudlicky, Thomas, Chemistry
Jones, Avis Theresa, Linguistics
Killough, Larry N., Business & Management
Schmeding, Katheryn, Animal Science
Shattuck, Roger W., American Literature
Singh, Raman K., American Literature
Soff, Gerald A., Medical Science
Sutlive Jr., Vinson H., Anthropology
Velimirovic, Milos M., Music

#### Virgin Islands

Meredith, Emily L., American Literature

## Washington

Alexander, Daniel, Engineering
Edgar, Eugene B., Education
Hoath, James I., Computer Science
Hoath, Michele A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Johnson, Theodore C., Linguistics
Kappy, David, Music
Kast, Fremont E., Business & Management
Lev, Daniel S., Political Science
Lonner, Walter J., Psychology
McDaniel, Gordon L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
McGehee, Charles L., Sociology & Social Work
Monks, Joseph G., Business & Management
Morgan, Patrick, Political Science
Polek, Fran J., American Literature
Thomas, Morgan D., Geography
Yerxa, Quentin R., Teaching English as a Second Language

#### West Virginia

Allen, Dennis W., American Literature Bergman, Roland W., Geography Mansour, Ali H., Business & Management Mizejewski, Linda M., American Literature Prohaska, Charles R., Business & Management Prohaska, Ellen Frank, Business & Management Pytlik, Edward C., Education Starr, Jerold M., Sociology & Social Work Ward, Barry James, American Literature Wearden, Stanley, Mathematics

#### Wisconsin

—Alexander, Ernest R., Architecture & City Planning
—Bordwell, David J., Communications
—Gendel, Peter A., Anthropology
—Klus, John P., Engineering
—Kurup, Viswanath P., Medical Science
—Latimer, James H., Music
—Lockard, Craig, Sociology & Social Work
—Phillips, Beverly R., Library Science
—Salomon, Frank L., Anthropology
—Wolfe, Barbara L., Economics

# Scholars in Alphabetical Order

# Α

Abdel-Messih, Youhanna F., Engineering
Abrams, Jeffrey S., Cell Science
Accad, Evelyne, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Achepohl, Keith A., Art & Art History
Ackerman, Diana F., Philosophy
Ackerman, Farrell, Linguistics
Ackley, Randall W., American Literature
Adams, Marie Jeanne, Art & Art History
Adams, Michael V., American Literature
Adler, Carol J., Education
Adler, Judith S., Teaching English as a Second Language
Adler, Richard R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Adler, William, Religion
Ahearn, Kerry D., American Literature
Alexander, Ernest R., Architecture & City Planning
Allen, David B., American Literature
Allen, Dennis W., American Literature
Allen, Dennis W., American Literature
Altman, Ida, History, Non-U.S.
Ambrose, David M., Business & Management
Amelin, Charles F., Mathematics
Ammon, Harry, American History
Anderson, James T., Music
Anderson, James T., Music
Anderson, Thomas H., Education
Andrews, George Reid, History, Non-U.S.
Arnold, Dean E., Anthropology
Aronson, Sidney H., Sociology & Social Work
Arsenault, Raymond O., American History
Arterburn, Stephen M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Asenjo, Florencio G., Mathematics
Ayal, Eliezer B., Economics
Ayres, William S., Anthropology

# B

Baer, Werner, Economics Bailey, Jon D., Music Bakke, Vernon L., Mathematics Bankoff, H. Arthur, Anthropology
Banks, Russell Earl, Creative Writing
Bannister, Robert C., American History
Barker, Barbara M., Theatre & Performing Arts
Barnes, Howard W., Business & Management
Barnstone, Willis, American Literature Baron, Frank, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Barrett, James T., Cell Science Bart, William M., Psychology Barth, Gunther, American History Bartlett, Jeffrey M., American Literature Basu, Asoke, Sociology & Social Work Bates, John E., Psychology
Bauman, William, Architecture & City Planning
Bayne, Christopher J., Animal Science
Baytop, Adrianne A., American Literature Beane, Faith W., Linguistics Becker, Helene E., Teaching English as a Second Language Behar, Ruth, Anthropology Belcher, Rodney L., Medical Science
Bellini-Sharp, Carol A., Theatre & Performing Arts
Bender, Deborah E., Medical Science
Benson, Peter E., American Literature
Bensonyky, Help C. Linguisites Berezovsky, Helen C., Linguistics Bergman, Roland W., Geography Bergquist, Peter, Music Berry, Maureen H., Business & Management Bertsch, Gary K., Political Science Best, Jonathan W., Art & Art History Bettelheim, Frederick A., Chemistry Bikai, Patricia M., Classics
Billington, Monroe L., American History
Birrer, Richard Bruce, Medical Science
Blackburn, Stuart H., Religion Blackford, Mansel G., American History Blau, Peter M., Sociology & Social Work
Block, Richard L., Sociology & Social Work
Blum, Murray S., Cell Science
Boardman, Cynthia A., Teaching English as a Second Language Boggs, George J., Computer Science Bordwell, David J., Communications Bornstein, Robert D., Astronomy Bowles, Samuel, Economics

Boyer, Ernest, Education
Brahama, Chandra Sekhar, Engineering
Branch, Watson G., American Literature
Brasunas, Anton, Engineering
Bratt, James D., American History
Breckenridge, William H., Chemistry
Brennan, Joseph X., American Literature
Bretos, Miguel A., Art & Art History
Brett-Smith, Sarah C., Art & Art History
Brichford, Maynard J., American History
Brill, Lesley, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Brodsky, Patricia P., Language & Literature
Bronitsky, Gordon J., Anthropology
Brown, James, Political Science
Brown, Katherine H., Anthropology
Brown, Kanneth, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Brown, Macalister, Political Science
Brown, Thomas Howard, American Literature
Brownell, James R., Plant Science
Brownell, William E., Medical Science
Brunauer, Dalma Hunyadi, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Brune, Daniel C., Plant Science
Brussell, David E., Plant Science

# C

Cameron, Kim S., Education Cannon, Kenneth L., Law Cantu, Norma E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Capie, William R., Education Caputo, David A., Political Science Carlisle, Charles R., American Literature Carpenter, David A., American Literature Carpenter, Dwayne E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Carrell, Linda L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Carter, George Edward, American History Castro, Peter, Animal Science Ceaser, James W., Political Science Chamberlain, David S., American Literature Chan, Steve S., Political Science Chandrasekhar, B. S., Physics Chatterjee, Lata R., Architecture & City Planning Cheek, William, American History Chenhall, Robert G., Anthropology Cherson, Debra L., Teaching English as a Second Language Christian Jr., William A., Sociology & Social Work Christou, Aristos, Engineering Chubrich, Robert E., Communications Cioffi, Frank L., American Literature Clark, Anne W., Medical Science Clark, Carolyn M., Anthropology Clawson, David L., Geography Clements, George N., Linguistics Cockerham, William C., Sociology & Social Work Cocozzella, Peter, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Cohen, Lucy M., Anthropology Cole, Charles A., Engineering Coleman, Kenneth M., Political Science Compton, Carol J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Compton, J. Lin, Education Contreras, Gloria, Education Cook, Noble D., History, Non-U.S. Coolen, Michael T., Music Coon, Stephen C., Communications Cooper, William E., Psychology Couch, Pamela J., Teaching English as a Second Language Cox Jr., Robert S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Cragun, LeAnn, American Literature Crawford, Jeffrey W., Philosophy Cruikshank, Robert B., History, Non-U.S. Crumb, George H., Music Crystal, Thomas L., Engineering Csikszentmihalyi, M., Psychology Cunningham, Christy, Art & Art History

D'Entremont, John P., American History Daly, Martin W., History, Non-U.S. Daly, Maura A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Damon Jr., George H., Communications Dansereau, Harry K., Sociology & Social Work David, Wilfred L., Economics Dawson, Kerry J., Architecture & City Planning
De Young, Gregg, Physics
Degh, Linda, Sociology & Social Work
Delaney, Carol L., Anthropology
Deneau, Daniel P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Dennison, Brian K., Physics Denny, Frederick M., Religion Dewey, Fred M., Chemistry Dexter, Deborah M., Animal Science Di, Scala Spencer, History, Non-U.S.
Dienes, Laszlo, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Dixon, William B., Chemistry
Dodson, J. Michael, Political Science
Dominguez, Virginia R., Anthropology
Downing David R. American Literature Downing, David B., American Literature Doyle, Ronald J., Cell Science Druzgalski, Christopher, Engineering Duffy, Charles P., Business & Management Durnin, John Henry, Education Durrenberger, E. Paul, Anthropology Dyke, Thomas R., Chemistry

# Ε

Eder, James R. F., Anthropology Edgar, Eugene B., Education Edgar, Eugene B., Education
Edgar, Robert R., History, Non-U.S.
Edmond, Jean C., Medical Science
Elkin, Judith L., History, Non-U.S.
Ellis, Donald E., Physics
Engelder, Terry, Geology
Entelis, John P., Political Science
Epstein, Edward C., Political Science
Evans Jr, Slayton, Chemistry
Everwine, Peter P., Creative Writing

Falk, Arthur E., Philosophy Falk, Nancy E., Religion
Farah, Caesar E., History, Non-U.S.
Farley, Lawrence T., Political Science
Farnsworth, Robert M., American Literature Fay, Alice D., Chemistry Fay, Louis E., Engineering Feidelson, Charles, American Literature Fenwick, Mary J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Ferguson, Patrick M., Education Fernandez, Jose B., American History
Festoff, Barry W., Medical Science
Fichera, Virginia M., American Literature
Finestone, Harry, American Literature
Fischer, Michael M., Anthropology
Fischer James F. Anthropology Fisher, James F., Anthropology Flaherty, Diane P., Economics Floreen, John E., Music Florescu, Radu N., History, Non-U.S. Font, Mauricio A., Sociology & Social Work Fontanella, Lee, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Ford, Arthur L., American Literature Fouad, Mahmoud H., Economics Franck, Peter G., Economics Frick, Fay A., Art & Art History Friedman, Alan W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Frinta, Mojmir S., Art & Art History Fryer, Judith E., American Literature Fuller, David, Music Furlong, William L., History, Non-U.S. Furnish, Dale Beck, Law

Galambos, Louis P., American History Garber, Peter M., Economics Garcia, Mario R., Communications Garlid, Keith D., Chemistry Garrow, Stephen P., Teaching English as a Second Language Gaumer, Mahlon C., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Geckle, George L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

Gedeon, Shirley J., Economics Gelbaum, Bernard R., Mathematics Gendel, Peter A., Anthropology George, Robert Y., Animal Science Gitelman, Zvi Yechiel, Political Science Goddard, Joe D., Engineering Golden, Kenneth, Physics Goldsen, Rose K., Sociology & Social Work
Gonatas, Nicholas K., Medical Science
Gontarski, Stanley E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Goodman, John D., Animal Science
Goodman-Gould, Jill M., American Literature
Goodwin lanet M. Teaching English as a Socond Langua Goodwin, Janet M., Teaching English as a Second Language Gordenker, Leon, Political Science Gordon, Andrew M., American Literature Goshgarian, Geoffrey M., American Literature Graen, George B., Business & Management Grant, George B., business a management Grant, Glen H., Education Grattan III, Robert, Library Science Gray, Marion W., History, Non-U.S. Graybill, Maribeth, Art & Art History Green, Arthur, Religion Greenberg, John L., Physics Greenberg, William J., Linguistics Greenwood, David Smith, Art & Art History Greer, Margaret R., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Grier, Beverly, Political Science Grieshop, James I., Education
Griffin, Claudius W., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Grimmer, Derrick P., Physics Grove, Larry C., Mathematics Gruber, Jacob W., Anthropology Guetzkow, Harold, Political Science Guilbault, George G., Chemistry Gustafson, Robert A., Mathematics Gutas, Dimitri, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.

# Н

Haddad, Yvonne Y., Religion Haddawy, Husain F., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Haefner, Paul A., Animal Science Hafner, John H., American Literature Haimo, Ethan T., Music Hall, Barry G., Cell Science Hall, Kermit L., American History Hall, Michael G., American History Hall, Thor, Religion Hamilton, Gary G., Sociology & Social Work Hamm, Bob C., Business & Management Hansen, Brian K., Theatre & Performing Arts Hargrove, Don, Animal Science Hargrove, Don, Animal Science
Hargrove, Nancy D., American Literature
Harman, Pamela M., Teaching English as a Second Language
Harman Jr., Richard W., Teaching English as a Second Language
Harmon, Maryhelen, American Literature
Harp, Richard L., American Literature
Harris, Ben M., Education
Harris, Paul W., American History
Harrison Jr., Randolph, Plant Science Harrison Jr., Randolph, Plant Science Hartford, Beverly S., Linguistics Hartke, Stephen P., Music Hasazi, Joseph E., Psychology Hatch, Martin F., Music Haurani, Farid I., Medical Science Haus, Hermann, Engineering Hay, George A., Economics Hays, Terence E., Anthropology Hayum, Andree M., Art & Art History Hearron, William T., American Literature Hecht, Susanna B., Economics Heffernan, W. Joseph, Sociology & Social Work Hefner, Robert W., Anthropology
Heggen, Richard J., Engineering
Helbling, Mark I., American Literature
Heller, Duane L., Music Hellmann, John M., American Literature Heppner, Puncky P., Psychology Herbert, Robert K., Linguistics Herman, Sondra R., American History Herman, Zelek S., Chemistry Herreshoff, David S., American Literature Higginbotham, Thomas F., Computer Science Hines, Thomas J., American Literature

Hines, Thomas S., American History Hinojosa, Rene C., Architecture & City Planning Hirsch, Janet I., Medical Science Hoath, James I., Computer Science Hoath, Michele A., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Hoffman, Vincent J., Psychology Holaday, Duncan A., Communications Hollos, Marida C., Anthropology Hood, Joyce E., Education Howard, Bruce M., Chemistry Howard, Bruce M., Chemistry Howe, Elizabeth T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Howes, David W., Geography Huckin, Thomas N., Linguistics Huddleston, John V., Engineering Huddleston, John V., Engineering
Hudlicky, Thomas, Chemistry
Hudson, Grover M., Linguistics
Hull, Gloria T., American Literature
Hunt, David M., Business & Management
Hunt, Michael F., Music
Hutchison, John P., Linguistics
Hyams, Martha Leigh, Art & Art History

l٠J Imperato, Pascal J., Medical Science
Inkeles, Alex, Sociology & Social Work
Jackson, Kenneth David, Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Jellen, Hans G., Education
Joffe, Justin, Psychology Jogan, M. Karen, Linguistics Johnson, Clarence D., Animal Science Johnson, Donald, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Johnson, F. Reed, Economics
Johnson, Theodore C., Linguistics
Jones, Avis Theresa, Linguistics
Jones, William B., Mathematics Joyce, Bruce R., Education Judd, Mary P., Anthropology Jusczyk, Peter W., Psychology

# Κ

Kahin, Audrey R., Sociology & Social Work Kahn, Beverly L., Political Science Kanet, John J., Business & Management Kanter, Stephen, Law Kappy, David, Music Karp, Rhonda, Medical Science Karttunen, Frances E., Linguistics Kast, Fremont E., Business & Management Kast, Fremont E., Business & Management
Katz, Israel J., Music
Kaufman, Arthur, Medical Science
Kearns, Michael S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S.
Keeley, Edmund L., Classics
Keiper, Ronald R., Animal Science
Keith, Jean L., Art & Art History
Kennedy, Charles H., Political Science
Kennedy, David William, Law
Kennedy, Nedenia C., Anthropology
Keremitsis, Dawn K., History, Non-U.S. Keremitsis, Dawn K., History, Non-U.S. Kersey Jr., Harry A., Education
Kesselman, Mark J., Political Science
Kesterson, David B., American Literature
Kfoury, Assaf J., Computer Science Khatena, Joe, Psychology Kilgore, John D., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Kilgore, William J., Philosophy Killough, Larry N., Business & Management Kim, Jaegwon, Philosophy Kim, Jaegwon, Philosophy
King, Douglas E., Cell Science
King, Robert J., Teaching English as a Second Language
Kinmonth, Earl H., History, Non-U.S.
Kinnard, Cynthia D., American Literature
Kisiel, Theodore J., Philosophy
Kitchens, Craig S., Medical Science
Kivisto, Peter J., Sociology & Social Work
Fluencel Daniel A., Plant Science Kluepfel, Daniel A., Plant Science Klus, John P., Engineering Knoll, Richard C., Music Koehn, Peter H., Political Science Kohl, Barbara A., Sociology & Social Work Kolmer, Shirley, Mathematics Konopka, Allan E., Plant Science Kramer, Daniel C., Law Kravitz, David A., Psychology Krempl, Erhard, Engineering

Kristof, Ladis K.D., Political Science Kroch, Anthony S., Linguistics Krotee, March L., Education Kurup, Viswanath P., Medical Science

Lancaster, Frederick W., Library Science Langlitz, David C., Music Lansing, Paul, Law Larsen, John W., Chemistry
Larson, Barbara K., Anthropology
Latimer, James H., Music
Lauderdale, Pat, Sociology & Social Work Lauerhass, Ludwig, History, Non-U.S. Leland, Christopher T., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Lems, Kristin, Teaching English as a Second Language Leonard, Thomas Michael, History, Non-U.S. Leons, Madeline B., Anthropology Lev, Daniel S., Political Science Levin, Richard L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Levine, Robert, American Literature Lewis, David S., Music Lewis, Donald J., Psychology Libeskind, Daniel, Architecture & City Planning Liboff, Richard L., Physics Liebman, Lance M., Law Linares, Vincent R., Teaching English as a Second Language Lincoln, Jennie K., Political Science Lindsay, Diane Beth, Teaching English as a Second Language Linn, William J., American Literature Lintault, M. Joan, Art & Art History Lintz Jr., Joseph, Geology Lipsman, Ronald L., Mathematics Lloyd, Arthur P., Education Lockard, Craig, Sociology & Social Work Lonner, Walter J., Psychology Ludvigson, Susan B., Creative Writing Luedtke, Luther S., American Literature Lundberg, John Graham, Animal Science

M Macy, Joan M., Animal Science Mahdi, Muhsin S., Religion Maher, J. Peter, Teaching English as a Second Language Mal, Ajit K., Engineering
Malkoff, Karl, American Literature
Malott, Richard W., Psychology Mansour, Ali H., Business & Management Marashi, Mehdi, Linguistics Marasni, Mendi, Linguistics
Marchese, Ronald T., History, Non-U.S.
Marcus, Philip M., Sociology & Social Work
Markell, William, Business & Management
Marquez, Antonio, American Literature
Martin, Pamela, Linguistics
Martin, Taffy, American Literature
Marty, Martin E., Religion
Massion, Walter H., Medical Science
Maunez-Cuadra, Jose, Communications Maunez-Cuadra, Jose, Communications Mazur, Robert E., Sociology & Social Work McArthur, A. Verne, Psychology McClain, James L., History, Non-U.S. McClintock, Charles G., Psychology McCusker, John J., History, Non-U.S. McDaniel, Gordon L., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. McGehee, Charles L., Sociology & Social Work McLeod, Alan L., American Literature McMichael, George L., American Literature McNelis, Paul D., Economics McWhirter, J. Jeffries, Psychology Medina Jr., Miguela, Engineering Meeks, B. Spencer, Chemistry Menken, Michelle L., Teaching English as a Second Language Menze, Ernest A., History, Non-U.S. Meredith, Emily L., American Literature Meredith, Lawrence, Religion Metzler, Ronald L., Teaching English as a Second Language Middleton, Phillip B., American Literature Milburn, Richard H., Physics Miller Jr., James E., American Literature Miller, Margo F., Teaching English as a Second Language Miller, Norman, Psychology Miller, Raymond W., Medical Science Milter, Raymond w., Medical Solicine Mintz, Sidney, Anthropology Mitra, Sanjit K., Engineering Mizejewski, Linda M., American Literature

Monks, Joseph G., Business & Management Moore, Deborah Dash, American History Moore, Deboran Dash, American History
Moore, Duane M., Geology
Moore, John R., American History
Moorer, Frank E., American Literature
Morales, Rebecca H., Architecture & City Planning
Moreno-Black, Geraldine, Anthropology
Morgan, Patrick, Political Science Morris, Gordon S., Education Mumme, Kenneth I., Engineering Muniappan, Rangaswamy N., Plant Science Munneke, Russell E., Music Munson, Howard R., Education Murata, Kiguma J., Geology Murphy, Douglas B., Medical Science Murray, Donald M., American Literature Murray, Thomas A., Anthropology

Nagel, Joane P., Sociology & Social Work
Nagy, Margit M., History, Non-U.S.
Nalle, Sara T., History, Non-U.S.
Nanetti, Raffaella Y., Architecture & City Planning
Neidlinger, Kathleen L., Teaching English as a Second Language Neinstein, Raymond L., American Literature Neubauer, Carol E., American Literature Newman, David S., Chemistry Newman, David S., Chemistry
Newman, John Avery, Art & Art History
Nickelsburg, Gerald, Economics
Nitko, Anthony J., Education
Noble, Ernest P., Medical Science
Nordlander, J. Eric, Chemistry
Norton, William N., Cell Science O'Connell, Barry F., American Literature O'Leary, Vincent, Law O'Reilly, Joseph P., Psychology Ohala, John J., Linguistics Olauson, C. Ronald, Theatre & Performing Arts Oleszek, Gerald M., Engineering Olpin, Larry R., American Literature Opello Jr., Walter C., Political Science Orlin, James B., Business & Management Ortizdeleon, Maria D., Education Ota, Alan K., Communications

Pabst, Michael J., Medical Science
Palmer, Robert B., Library Science
Pankratz, John Robert, American History
Pares, Jose, Theatre & Performing Arts
Park, Edward Taisoo, Animal Science
Park, Tong Whan, Political Science
Parker, Anthony C., Art & Art History
Parker, William N. Economics Parker, William N., Economics Parson, Jack D., Political Science Parsons, Torrence D., Mathematics Patch, Robert W., History, Non-U.S. Patton, Adell, History, Non-U.S. Paul, Gordon W., Business & Management Paul, Jeddeo, Chemistry Pease, William H., American History Peck, David R., American Literature Peebles, Thomas Houston, Law Pelto, Gretel H., Anthropology Pendland, Patrick, Library Science Penick, John E., Education
Penner, Jonathan D., Creative Writing
Perlmutter, Eila S., American Literature
Pessen, Edward, American History Peterman, Keith Eugene, Chemistry Peterson, Janet L., Teaching English as a Second Language Peterson, Jean, Home Economics & Food Technology Petring, Jane A., Teaching English as a Second Language Petruso, Karl Michael, Classics
Phelan, Richard M., Engineering
Phillippides, Dia M., Classics Phillips, Beverly R., Library Science Phillips, Richard P., Animal Science Phillips, Romeo E., Education Pierard, Richard V., American History Pijanowski, Eugene M., Art & Art History Pinkerton, Sandra, Linguistics Pinsker, Sanford S., American Literature Plath, David W., Anthropology Plotz, Charles M., Medical Science Poehlman, John M., Plant Science

Polek, Fran J., American Literature Powers, Joan T., Teaching English as a Second Language Prescott, Laurence E., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Preuss, Robert David, Computer Science Prohaska, Charles R., Business & Management Prohaska, Ellen Frank, Business & Management Purdy, Alan H., Engineering Pytlik, Edward C., Education

Rackham, Jeffrey A., American Literature Raghupathy, Easwaran, Medical Science Ramsay, James A., Political Science Randel, Ronald D., Animal Science Rano, Katherine Jones, Theatre & Performing Arts Rao, Potarazu Krishna, Geology Redding, Forest W., Political Science Reed, Dale E., Library Science Reeds, James A., Linguistics Reimer, Robert Charles, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Reiss, David, Medical Science Reist, Parker C., Engineering
Richards, Sandra L., Theatre & Performing Arts
Ricker, Kenneth S., Education
Rioux, Robert N., American Literature Roache, Joel H., American Literature Robbins, Delmar H., Engineering Robert, B. Textor, Anthropology
Robillard, Albert B., Sociology & Social Work
Robinson, David M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S..
Robinson, David W., History, Non-U.S.
Rock, Michael T., Economics
Rocker Pichard A Medical Science Roemer, Richard A., Medical Science Rogers, Ken E., Plant Science Ronda, Bruce A., American Literature Rosenbaum, Arthur S., Music Rosenthal, Sherry L., American Literature Ross, George W., Political Science Rothfork, John G., American Literature Roy, Christopher D., Art & Art History Rubama, Maria, Communications Rubin, Jeffery Z., Psychology Ruether, Rosemary R., Religion Ruffing, Karen L., Medical Science Ryan, Susan M., Teaching English as a Second Language

Sallee, Hilmar T., Theatre & Performing Arts Salomon, Frank L., Anthropology Salvia, John A., Education Samooff, Joel, Education Samson, Allan, Law Sandstrom, Alan R., Anthropology Sanford, Charles L., American Literature Saper, Mark A., Chemistry Satya-Murti, Saty X., Medical Science Sawers, Larry B., Economics Sawyers, Betty A., Home Economics & Food Technology Scaff, Lawrence A., Political Science Scanlan, Richard A., Home Economics & Food Technology Scelba, Victoria, Music Schearer, Laird D., Physics Scheetz, Thomas E., Economics Scheibe, Karl E., Psychology Scheinman, Marc N., Political Science Schellenberg, Deborah A., Business & Management Schen, Michael A., Engineering Schmandt, Linda M., Teaching English as a Second Language Schmedit, Linda M., leaching English as a Second Lang Schmeding, Katheryn, Animal Science Schmidt, Paul S., American Literature Schmiechen, James A., History, Non-U.S. Schoebel, Henry L., Art & Art History Schoeck, Richard J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Schorr, John K., Sociology & Social Work Schwartz, Robert L., Law Scorzelli, James F., Psychology Scott, Anne F., American History Seeger, Judith, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Segal, Edwin S., Anthropology
Segre, Claudio G., History, Non-U.S.
Seiden, Melvin, American Literature
Senozan, Nail M., Chemistry Severin, Werner J., Communications Shafritz, Jay, Business & Management Shannon, Gary W., Geography Shapiro, Judith C., Economics

Shattuck, Roger W., American Literature Shatz, Marilyn J., Psychology Shaw, William H., Philosophy Shearer, Carol A., Plant Science Shepard, Paul, Philosophy Sheridan, Michael R., Communications Shields, Paul C., Mathematics Shiels, Frederick L., Political Science Shillingsburg, Miriam J., American Literature Siegmann, William C., History, Non-U.S. Simon, Myron, American Literature Simpson, Harry James, Chemistry Singer, Andrea J., Library Science Singh, Raman K., American Literature Skinner, G. William, Anthropology Sklar, Richard L., Political Science Slane, Kathleen Warner, Classics Slaughter, Charles W., Plant Science Slayton, Ralph E., Education Smallwood Jr., Charles, Engineering Smalzer, William R., Teaching English as a Second Language Smith, David L., American Literature
Smith, Elise L., Art & Art History
Smith II, George P., Law
Smith, John P., Sociology & Social Work
Smith, Mark R., Creative Writing
Smith, Boton H. History, Nord IS Smith, Peter H., History, Non-U.S. Smith-Hefner, Nancy J., Communications Snow, Charles, Business & Management Snowden III, Frank M., Political Science Soff, Gerald A., Medical Science Solorzano, Robert F., Animal Science Songolo, Aliko, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Soteriou, Alexandra, Art & Art History Spade, Beatrice, American Literature Spade, Beatrice, American Literature
Speegle, Roger B., Linguistics
Stake, Robert E., Education
Starr, Jerold M., Sociology & Social Work
Stave, Bruce M., American History
Stehle, Philip M., Physics
Stehlin, Stewart A., History, Non-U.S.
Steier, Saul, American Literature
Steinhoff, William R., American Literature Stephan, Richard A., Music Stepnan, Richard A., Music
Stern, Robert, Medical Science
Stillwaggon, Eileen M., Economics
Stoever, William A., Business & Management
Stoler, Mark A., American History
Strasser, Kurt Albert, Law
Strawn, Martha A., Art & Art History
Stralow, Michael American Literature Strelow, Michael, American Literature Stringer, Gene A., Physics Strom, Robert D., Education Strumpf, Mitchell, Music Sturges, Allan W., Education Sullivan, Daniel J., Animal Science Sullivan, Jo Mary, History, Non-U.S. Summers, Clyde W., Law Summers, Robert S., Law Sundiata, Ibrahim, History, Non-U.S. Sunrise, Pearl J., Art & Art History Sussman, Alan N., Philosophy Sussman, Nan M., Education Sutherland, Alexander C., American Literature Sutlive Jr., Vinson H., Anthropology Sutton-Smith, Brian, Psychology Swierenga, Robert P., American History

Taber, John Anderson, Philosophy Tai, Chen T., Engineering Tammany, Jane E., Theatre & Performing Arts Tamsitt, James Ray, Animal Science Taylor, Granville P., American Literature Tebrake, Wayne P., History, Non-U.S. Teraslinna, Pentti, Education Terrell, Robert L., Communications Terrill, Clair E., Animal Science Tewari, Harish, Business & Management Tharaud, Barry C., American Literature Thomas, Clayton F., Education Thomas, Gregory A., Law Thomas, Morgan D., Geography Thomas, William L., Geography Thorn, Richard S., Economics

Timpane, John P., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Todd, Hal J., Theatre & Performing Arts Todd, Theriault J., Psychology Tollerson, Marie S., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Tomlinson, Janis A., Art & Art History Topkik, Steven C., History, Non-U.S. Traynor, William J., Education Trocki, Carl A., Political Science Tull, Donald S., Business & Management Tuller, Laurice A., Teaching English as a Second Language Tumposky, Daniel L., Teaching English as a Second Language

(I. V.W

Ulrych, Richard, Teaching English as a Second Language Uppal, Jogindar S., Economics Ursul, George R., History, Non-U.S. Vyeki, Eugene S., Sociology & Social Work Vallabhan, C. V., Engineering Vanek, Jaroslav, Economics Vasquez, John A., Political Science Velimirovic, Milos M., Music Vernon, Kathleen M., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Vezilich, Mary G., Teaching English as a Second Language Vidrine, Jacqueline A., Education Vilker, Vincent L., Engineering Voeltz, Erhard F., Linguistics Vranich, Stanko B., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Wagner, William C., Animal Science Wakoski, Diane, Creative Writing Walker, Richard A., Geography Wallock, Leonard S., American History Ward, Barry James, American Literature Watkins, Don O., Education Wearden, Stanley, Mathematics Webb, Kempton, Geography Webb, Michael A., Economics Wegren, Thomas J., Music Weinberg, Susan B., Law Weiner, Seth J., Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Weiss, Mitchell G., Medical Science Welch, Alford T., Religion Welch, Wayne W., Education Welsch, Robert L., Anthropology Wene, Gregory P., Mathematics Wennersten, John R., American History Wertsch, James V., Psychology West, Terry L., Anthropology Whallon, William, Classics Whitaker, Stephen, Engineering Whitman, Ruth, Creative Writing Wiens, John A., Animal Science Wilhelmsen, Frederick D., Philosophy Wilkins III, Grover C., Music Williams, Harvey R., Sociology & Social Work Wilson, Bruce M., American Literature Wiltgen, Richard J., Economics Winckler, John R., Physics Winkler, Allan M., American History Wirsing, Robert G., Political Science
Wirtz, Gerald P., Engineering
Witte, Ann D., Economics
Wolfe, Gary W., Teaching English as a Second Language Wolfe, Alan, American History Wolfe, Barbara L., Economics Wolfson, Jay, Medical Science Wonderley, Anthony W., Anthropology Wong, Sheh, Library Science Woods, Porter S., Theatre & Performing Arts Woodworth, Margaret K., Linguistics Worthington, Roland, Education Wright, Martha S., Linguistics Wyzan, Michael L., Economics

Yerxa, Quentin R., Teaching English as a Second Language Yoffee, Norman, Anthropology Young, Albert J., Creative Writing Yu, Lihua, Creative Writing Yurevich, Fruim, Language & Literature, Non-U.S. Zanger, Jules, American Literature Zaraspe, Manuel N., Theatre & Performing Arts Zenge, Michael W., Music Zikakis, John P., Animal Science Zobel, Donald B., Plant Science Zumberg, Marshall F., Education